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i ,

mphi P,R,O_ C,E,E,D I,E G,Sc- ,

1 |
-

-

CHAIRIGN RIGLER: On the record.t

3 As we begin this morning we have pending Applicantn'
4

objections to DJ-634 through 637. A number of objections

''
5

were made, some of which we would not sus tain. However,

6 we are going to exclude these documents frcm admission.
6

*

7 After reviewing the offer of proof which appears on page
'

S 12,491, unless we are willing to analyze the documents, they

don't contribute to the testimony already in the record with

10 respect to the fact that NEPCOL is operating as a combination
11 of small municipal units. So if the offer focuses on the
' feasibility cf participation these documents would.no t ;

13 contribute unless we are willing to actually go through thsm

14 and make independent findings with respect to the officacy
I3 of the NEPOOL agreement. That seems to be an idle exerciz2.
O There is testimony, you got the Applicants to

17 concede, the witness to concede that he was aware tlaat

I3 NEPOOL was made up of small municipalities and that it hac |,

1

been in operation for several years. You can make your !IS
1

23 argument based on that, can't you?

2I MR. C11ARNO: No, I believe these documents demon-
1

23 strate a great deal more than that. They specifically rehr.t
1

23 I certain of Mr. Slemmer's observations concerning NEPOOL, his

El recollections, j

|
23 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: ,/Such as what that was not contaist i

I
i

|

11 |
ff
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12,499'

t-

spbt in your offar7
'

..
1

,

f, ' ' MR. CHAMIO: Mr. Slemar indicated cAmicipal

:; systans were not redlly msmhsrs of NEP00L' and that their

4; participation ir$ UEPCOL rcquired the c;mership of p cduction
j

,
-

:: .

; '- facilities.
,

i,

'i Those cre two erroneous assumptions that he was'- ;9
.

,..

yj. relying on initially.
.

3- Further, thquo go into considert.bly mora detail
.s

k' , 4han the Applicants' experts were able to upon the Stais c::3
31 . ..

! their recollection. Wa've hcd a trer.cndcus a:ccu .t of tacti-.'
- . , ,

i mony from Applicants witnacsas that various municipal systus
n !! -

i
-

;p, l[-
are too small for pool or nuclocr participation and thest.

. . . .

;, y show comparably sized systems. ,

1
.

. , 41 I believe our review of the record has indicate 1

.o;,

i

g.. y that while Applicants' uitnesses would not ba surprised by
la
!

..J -- pardon me, while Applicants' experts would not be
..

5:

surprised, we have been unable to establish the absolute-

7.f

y existance of, systems with a peak, say, of 1.5 n egaratto ar,.,
,

,4

i.l a member of a power pool.g !'
.

g. j CHAIRPRI RIG 72R: I thought that one of their'

4:.
' '

,g {,! witnesses, either Mr. Paca or Mr. Gerber conceded ~ that sy:ta.m
,

.. .

. , . .
.

that small did participata. as r.mmbers of HEPOOL.:
... i

hl i

, :t MR. CsAENO: I don't 1:clieve that concencion is:

" ' t. .

c4 ; actually contained in the rccord. Mr. Gorbar's ansucr v.r.::,,

e
, . ;; , very carefully phrased.
.2 :,

I :1 .

1
'

.
,

. .

*
- - - - . - - _- , _ _ _ .
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12,500

mpb3 1 Further, that there are a number of statements

2 that municipal governments would retard pool decision ruking '#

:
I

3; and I think that this shows a -- 3

I,,

i! CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Once again it seems to me tha j
'

I

3j workings of NEPOOL have already been explained to a degrec
!

'

, which would allow us to think about the accuracy of that.

Jp
u, s

|', 7 s tatement.
1

I am much more interested, quita frankly, we maya

rethink it only on the basis of what you said about Mr. 8

9

10 Slemmer. Tell me again about what his direct representatiens;!

1

were.11
i

MR. CHARNO: Could I add two more points that
12

relate to the second half of the offer?13

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Sure.
14

MR. CHARNO: We've got testimony in the record
15

i

i that equal percentage reserve sharing, while once common
15

industry practico, is on the way out. And I think we herr:
g7

i
gg j have a 40 member pool that was begun in '71 with annual

peak over 3200 megawatts, or an increase in peak of 3200- gg

megaw tts -- pardon me, 1000 megavatts, which is using egral '

20
,

i

g' percentage reserve sharing.

Finally, we have a number of statements about
22

how industry practice is definitely not conducive to third
4,1

party wheeling and here is a situation where we've got third
,SL

party wheeling.

_[a)

,
1
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12,501

..

mpb4 :f We woul'd show these at the very least as ercaptionit

: .
to what . Applicants' crports say 10 industry practice. And'

!-

=

this was an ercaption of which they were airc.re whan they
z

.i. f wrote their testimony. Since Mr. Gerbar lists Pilgrim 2 a:a
s

I '. part of his qualifications and Mr. Slersaar, at Icast in parti

. : .

c, i testified that ha relied upon or uns saara of end took into

- ,: concideration in prcparing his direct testimeny the NEPCOL
.

E

,, E. arrangement.
t

.. .

. , '. CIIAIFJfAN RIGLER: Okay.

e.j Well, I don't find many of those arg;.r., ants as
'

pursuasive as the direct contradiction of Mr. Sleumer, if it
2. t

;
,.,f actually occurred. So tell no again what it in Mr. Slemmar
.- c

1:

L. , 3: said that is contradicted by these doctments. -

.i.
.. .

3,, L( MR. CHAM!O: Okay.

.

y. 7; This testimony would appear at 8971 through 73 of

" h.t
... r the record and he maintained at that time that the small

c.> y
u

,*] li municipal systems were not really members of the Pool and
s e

11

'j that in order to be a menber of the Pool you hc3 to owny I,~

s1

w h; generation facilities and the Department's E:thibits, I thi1Gi
,,

.
.

,

- !y clearly rebut both of those statements. |, , , ,

-

<n

-[ MR. R3YNOLDS: Mr. Chairman, it's my recollection:, , ,
p

,; , !; and I will have to get the page reference, if I can have a
,I.

,

.

e,o |L minute, that Mr. Slemmar specifically corrected himaalf en
, , ,

1

,f the record at a later point with recpect to the matter of '

)
,,- whether there had to ba ownership of generc'.: ion as a condition
.. ,

*

vt

I

*
--



12,002'

l

\
*

spc5 i to membership in the pool. His correction, as I recall,it !

I

1' was that the ownership was related to transmission. And if I !

3 we were to wade through, and I use that terns advicedly, the

.? documentation here we would see that that in fact is the j

'

3 requirement under NEPCOL which goes to an cwnership of

3 transmission, not of generation, and is consistent entirely'

7 with Mr. Slemmer's testimsny as corrected.
-

,

e Secondly, Mr. Slear.er's testimony, as I recall it,

:

g- with regard to small systans participating in the pool was 3

that it was his recollection that some small systems partici-10

pated in NEPCOL directly, that a large number of systemsg;

participated in NEPOOL indirectly through an ascociation el12

j.3 [ municipalities. Again, if we were to go through this

docuraentation that we've been ' presented with we would fir.dg
I

g j that that is entirely consistent with the agreement and the

!arrangement and that Mr. Slemmer's characterization in that
1a..

! respect is accurate. -

3.,

The difficulty that I really have with this,

18

material -- and I'm not going to reargua what I've saidyg
O

before but focusing just on what we were told today aboutg

y equal percentage reserves and third party wheeling, there is

a very complicated series of provisions including formulasg

as to what the reserve calculation is under NEPOOL which, when
%) I ,

,

it is balanced over against other provisions in the arrange- |
,

|j*

ment, such as requiring that if you don't take 30 percent ;_~
I

l,
i

1 i
!! I
C i

-. .- . - _
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h *

b !

mpb6 1 !! out of the unit there has to be c;rtcin payments nado and -

y ,

,, Y. '

P that relates to your reserva qualificationn - your racerve4 ,

il
3p responsibility. It is clear thct equal percentage reserve,

-

4
- . . .
'' y as has been defined in this record, i.s not what NSPCOL

*

ft
3f follows in terrs of calculating raserves.

U

3 |! Now I would think if us were going to get into ii

b =.
'

.I '

7O this whole matter .we would need to have an expsrt vitness . ,

.

n
G !! come in here and explain to this Board enactly hou the reservu ;

.

9I provisions do operste and whether .that constitutes equal |

e ,

1; |

10 L percentage reservos as that tern hac boon used hora or
.

. ,

d
4

?! g constitutes something else. My point is I don't think that i

i-

32 |} putting these into the record ic going to assist the Deard

b

1,9 j in ma'cing any kind of finding with regard to industry practicu
i!

ta |} or .NEPOOL practice on the ma' ter of equal percantage roscrvent

y

;ny similarly, directing nyself --
R

q.3 ,.I CHAIRMAN RIGLER: You could agres, hovover, that
,

$1

;y ij NEPOOL does not use the P/N formula?
h 7
e

g jj MR. RTZNOLDS: That's right, and I think that the [-
,
'o :

se ,

10 || testimony in this record is more than cicar that the P/N |
d. |

'

>
1.

29 C. formula is not a formula that is used throughout the industry:. )
N !-

37 i The other point, just directing myself confining
11

.e..,,ij myself to Mr. Charno's remarks related to this morning -- :
;

g [|
$ t

this morning relating to third party wheeling, if ve vers to '

II i

( 33gj go through the NEPOOL agreement,the NEPCOL arrangement we ;

C
would find that it does not provida for third party wheeling.g

, ,

a

,
|

|
.
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#

i

i

E.

apb7 ') What the NEPOOL arrangement,. as I understand it and I will-

1
i

ii have to say admittedly it's on s' reading of the document
i

?' ';! without the assistance of explanation on i=plimentation,
]

t f| but, as I understand it there is a restriction in the NEPCOL
|

s
9
1

.j| arrangement with regard to wheeling which does not permit;

!i
f. ji wheeling of outside power or. power of third partias, that'

'

the transmission wheeling arrangement relates to what are7 '

8 pool facilities or non-pool facilities used for the sane

9' purposes that the pool facilities, and I'm talking abcut

to , Pcol transmission facilities -- can be used and that the
!

!

11
contract is very specific in its limitations as to what use ?

12 can be made of Pool transmission facilities or non-pool

transmission facilities. And those limitations would not
13

g4 permit third party wheeling b'ut'indeed are very restrictiva

n terms of any kind of wheeling, if you will, and relato
15

16 I
to the transmission of nuclear power or power thct is for

!
a pool related purpose.g7

.

Now, that's a general summary, but what I'm
18

trying to demonstrate to the Board is that there is a verygg
,

complicated provision. As I understand it it does not como20

y close to third party wheeling and is'not indicative of the

fact, as Mr. Charno has indicated, that we have a poolg

arrangement where third party wheeling is prevalent through-g

out the' area. In fact, I think if we were to have comebodyg ,

; come in and explain the NEPOOL arrangement to us, you'd find

i
,1 1

. .
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..

;

|
'

I! ;

mpb8 'lj that there is, if you want to use the term "whsaling", very ;
4

'

:.

C's !! little wheeling in the NEPOOL and that there is narc j
i
K

~

20 " wheeling'' of power or opportunity for wheeling of pcuer
?>

-' d in the CAPCO type arrangement and in the propossi of the'

in

tl ;t} Applicants - in Applicants' 44, the propoced license condi-
*

. ..
.

O tions of the Applicants centemplate more wheeling than the

7 wheeling that you would be permitted to undertake under the

O NEPOOL arrangement.
,

-

. .

LA 9 ii .

)l'
Ito !.

~

.|
.

k

11 5 g
1 :

n.

12 l .

'

i
!

*13 i,

|l'
74 i .
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i
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I
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|

la abl 1
1 So what I'm really saying is you can see, just
.

2' by looking through it yourselves, the kind of document we're

3 talking about. And we don' t have any tes timony here about

4 it. The Department chose not to ask witnesses on cross-

5 examination at the time they were talking about NEPOOL to
*

.

6; address themselves to the document.

~

7 They did not cross-examination and then they cor.e

8 in and they put this on to reflect industry practice or
.

9 something contrary, as they sugges t, to what might have been

10 suggested. It seems to me --
|

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: You're using it as a comparison11 a

12 vehicle; right? Isn't that the purpose of it?
l

MR. " CHARNO : Yes , it is.j3

!

g,.; CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Right, Mr. Reynolds? g ;
s

MR. REYNOLDS: As to what their use of it is? |jg

1

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Why they want to use it. They |gg

|

97 want to use it for a comparison vehicle.

' MR. REYNOLDS: That's right. And my point is, t;g

jg unless you know what the fact situation is , both in New
,

20 England generally and with respect specifically to the

21 provisions and the implementation of the provisions, how

22 can this Board make any findings on a comparison basis via-

a-vis NEPOOL and CAPCO.g

What we have in this record is a lot of testimony |

! which explains hcw things operate in the CAPCO area underg

c
1,
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:
i :

.) .

!'

!!
et2 ~M various contracts. This Board has e:: pressed. time and again '

s.

2 i: that they wanted that kind of testimony so they eculd be
|I

3y educa*:ed on how these arrangements cperate.

4! .

.

4 h- We don't have any similar testimony with regard

h
to how 'NEPCOL operates, how these provisions do operste,

.

S j}8
.

,

what the state law is in New England which might impuct on !
~

G .

i i

y h it. As' a comparati've basis I don't understand hcw the Docrd
h

G f
is in any position to make findings on the basis of this one

!!
-

*

9E document or these documents on NEPOOL.
e .
t.

10 {| CHAIRMAN RIGLCR: .Is this correct? Or.e

?
n ;} of your expert witness' qualification background enccmpassed

B .

72| | considerable work in NEPOOL and there was a fair c.ncunt of

;;.3 questioning devoted to the subject of the operation of NEPCOL,
;. .

e. 3< .j'. Mil. REYNOLDS: Who was that, sir?

h

gg{ C11 AIRMAN RICLER: Carber and Pacc-- Gerber.

W
,, D MR. REYNOLDS: No, sir. lie participated in .

wIi
,5
17g environmental hearings in New England for utilities who were

4
. > !! involved in NEPCOL. He did not have-- In fact, ho made it
p., ,

q
..

.gg j very clear on the record that he did not have any kind of ,

!

2D] working knowledge of the NEPOOL arrangement.

d
, !i CHAIRMAN RIGLER: But he was doing his work for a

.o. ' b
,

!!

2.7 '| maj r utility which was a participant, a member of NEPOCL.
.

j.
,., , i MR. REYNOLDS: That's right, on the environmental
~s .

N ii* side of a nuclear plant,3.
p

i .I guess my problem is you can do work for a utility.g
F
!! $

i. .

:-
% - - __
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.

Ob3 1 in a number of areas. You may do nothing but rate work for

2 a utility. That doesn't mean you would have any working

3' knowledge of the NEPOOL arrangement.

4 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Okay.g

5 MR. REYNOLDS: I guess more to the point, we ncvar
*
-

6 had him confronted with the NEPCOL agreement and asked to

i
7 explain it on the basis of the documentation that the

s Justice Department now wishes to put in.
.

9 MR. CHARNO: Mr. Chairman, --

;10 MR. REYNOLDS: Let me j ust say, since I'm still

$
11 on my feet, Mr. Charno, that the reference that I made to

'32 Mr.Slemmer's correction appears at page 9163 of the trans-

13 cript.
'

,

y CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Let me see diat.

(Document handed to the Board.)15 ,

16 MR. CHARNO: Mr. Chairman, Mr. Slemmer said

g7 that he considered NEPOOL when he testified on direct at

9g page 8971.

,
jg We would further note that --

E0 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Wait a minute, please.

21 (P ause . )

22 Mr. Charno, you don't have 8971.

!!R. CHARNO: I believe we do. I think the23

g implication contained in !!r. Slemmer's testimony at the

portion just gited by the Applicants is that you ara not73
,
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.
,.

ii -
.

d
'

cb4 I going to get transmission participation in the Pcci, the
9

2, benefits of it, without 25 megawatts of generation. That's i

.h. )
3M clearly rebutted by these agreements also. )

3 :

4 h, I think the explanation of Mr. Reynolds ' linita-
il

5 jf tion to Pcol-related purpcscs, if one looks e.t Pcol-ralated |
'

i{ l

G !! purposes you see it covers a broad gamut of third-party
il

-

7 |1 wheeling. ,' \
-

.

t,

af (Pause.) *

7
.

9 I CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Make your response very brief.

3
D ;,, MR. CEARNO: It will be.

!I
y I think it's clear at'this time that there is

n substantial disagreement among the parties over the purport

i
33 j of the testimony .of Applicants' witnesses. The best reso-

q .3 {]. lution of what NEPOOL provides is contained in the agreennnt
!!

33 y'l and the exhibits offered by the Department.
'

>

73 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Well, it has become clear to
'

37j. every member of the Board now that we must let it in because
1
| these are background documents which were relied upon by93

~13 Mr. Slemmer and he makes that clear;in lines 1 through 5 of th2
,

g.) {, transcript at 8971, he specifically says that he was con- |
'

! .

)1
-

sidering UEPOOL in his testimony.p3

l
!

t c3. . 1;. Then we come over to the cite ths.t Applicante |
., |

.

tj
'

l gh gave us on 9163 and in correcting his answer he scys: ;

9 .

] "Since then. "
e , . .

" ' it

,N meaning since the first day of his testimony, ha has beeni .e. , . .,

| !!

O
u
e _ _ _ . _ _ __
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cb5 4 looking at the FPC decision on NEPOOL.
i
.1

2 .t It looks to me like the background dccuments
'l

3j.. ' relating to its oper$ tion and structure wer 2 very much in

.!
4 the consideration of Mr. Slenimer and therefore, as expert

!

3 |. background materials, they can come in on that basis as
4

-
1

0 '! Well.
'

}

7h Apart from that, we would still find them neces -
d
Ia sary or useful in the' construction of Mr. Slemmer's testi-

'

9 mony and the proper evaluation of it.

-.!

to So for those reasons, the objections will be over-

;g ruled and we will admit Department of Justice documents 634 1

g;t through 637. .

I

(Whereupon, DJ-6 34 - 6 37,13 ,

I

g,;[ having been previously

gg marked for identificati on,

L

g;3 were received in evidenca.) {
1

MR. REYNOLDS: Since I haven't had an opportuni tyj.y

to address myself to it, I would just state to the Boardgg

99 , that Mr. Slemmer did not rely on any of these documents.

2'] His testimony does not indicate he did.

The decision, the FPC decision he did rely on,_y

that is not one of the documents that has been tendered tegg

I us.g3

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Okay. Well, that would c0tg

change my ruling at all because if he is going to testify
;

,1
A
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O
: .
,

cb6 : ; with respect to NEPCOL and ha doecn't even Icok at the bacic !
'; 1

. operating agreement, that in itself I think would be a )

.

significant fact,
t

4 MR. REYNOLDS: He only testified on crosc-

examination. He was not testifying as to NE? COL.r
. .

,

(- CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Yes, but in tha:: cro.sa-

y 'f ext.mination he said that he specifically consider:ed NEPOOL

F
in the draf ting of his written testitzny.( ...

..

MR..REYNOLDS: Well, given the Board's ruling,; .

r
try{ I would like to ask for an offer of proof by the Department

i
;- | of Justice as to each section that has .bcen red-lined by

a

g, jj the Dapartment in the NEPOOL agreement.

h
.< N CHAIRMew RIGLER: No, no. They've made their offerW f.

.t

.!
f' repeatedly. We'va had an extensivo discuccion chout it.

F, lc l It's not necessary..s r
~~

L
.

m. i MR. REYNOLDS: Let ma at this tima then indicate;,
1

..,- ;s. the cdditional portions that Applicants will red-line.
6 e

K i

j; CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right; fine.,, r.
ji-

,v
d MR. REYNOLDS: On page 4:. y,

i .-

,4

,g h, "The New England Power Pool agreement
4. p .

y .

g .{'; dated as of September 1,1971, . .". .

d, ,
1

m |,j which is DJ Exhibit 635. 1

c
*;

.

ca ,j Applicants would additionally red-line the ;Ii
..

,

p -

,, . Ci portion on page 4 that appears under subporagraph 2.3 head 9d '

,

<- !!

'l
[.; " Support of Legislation " and down to th- bottom of the p292.ry

. . .

,;
t'

?!
-

- - - _ _ .
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'

l i
I
i

On page 5, subparagraph 2.4 headed " Committeeeb7 '

a
4

1{{ Membership," that entire paragraph,
' i

a On page 9', the second paragraph in numbered st:b- I

!
4i|; paragraph 4.2 headed " Cooperation by Participants," that ;

II i
1 1

5 ;1 second paragraph carries over to the top of pago 10, and '
:

'! I
i'~

G we would ask that that entire second paragreph be red-lined.

7 On page 14, the paragraph lettered "c," the
|

i i

#3[ third paragraph on that page. |
I

*

:

t

g (L
On page 19, the remainder of the carryover para- !

'
'

to . grcph at the top of the page which basically continues
I i't

1; h the red-lining of the Departmcat dlat started on page 18, iil
.

t,

12 the remaindar of that paragraph down to 7.2. |
i

- ;
+ ,

13 On page 21, subparagraph 7.9 and subparagraph i

I
t,; 7.10.

'

15 On page 26 and carrying over to page 27 and 28, |

!

gg we would ask that the entire subparagraph 8.12 be red-lined.
?

z7 On page 30, carrying over to page 31, the entira

subparagraph 9.3.
13

On page 34, carrying over to page 35, the entiregg

s

subparagraph 9.5.20 ,
I

21{ There's a reference on page 36 at the very top, I

the carryover centince to Table A hereto. Table A is notgo.

g f attached and we would ask that the Departir.ent pcovide that
; '

table :or us. We would like it attached and I believe we33
1

w uld want to red-line portions of that. I would ask that
23

.

!
, - .-

i-
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.

i

1 !-

Gb3 i ;. that bo provided to us to supplement iiis e.chibit.

i On pcge 40 and carrying ovar to paga 41, star.tir.g
,.

1

t/ at subparagraph 10.4 on page 40 we would ash the ..cd-lining
rf

41 to continue for the remainder of page 40, all of page 41
.t

a
5 i,,i and the carryovar pcrtion at the tcp three linca of pago 42.

.,

G ii. Page GO. We would ack that subparagraph 13.4
;:
*;

. 79: he red-lined down 'to the red-lir.ing that the Depar:. ment cf .

.

i'

d

t!! Justice has put on at the bottom of p/ca 60; in. other word;
,1, .

9j the remainder .of paga 60.i

u
pj 1 Page 63, paragraph 13.5, which contir,tas over

,

.

h
;; 9 to page 64 We would ask that tha cubparagraph ho red-lined

s
im jj in its entirety.
le

'l Page 65, subparagraph 13. 0, that paragraph dcn:nj.;gd
U
:: to the bottem of page 65. 1

r. ,,e ,
,!

, [j Page 70, subparagraph 15.2, that paragrach in its
- u

II
s. s entirety.
'~

1,
,

, .,. j} Paga 71-- I'm sorry, page 72, subpartgraphu
,

4

|i 15.10, 15.11, and 15.12 in their entirety.
e. u,

.,

ti
3 Page 74, paragraph 15.19.m

d. .
--

>

..j |j1} Page 76, subparagraph 15.33. -c. -
J

.I a

|} Page 77, subparagraph 15.36. l..y
-* r,

U

w1 Page 78, subparagraph 15.3G and 15.40 and 15.42.
!
:I i

,

4 |

w ;i I believe that co g letes our additional red-lining. -

,. ,

y
i, )
!

.. . p!
New since the Board's ruling, as I underetr.md it, j, . .

;

q )

ij pertains to all of these documents that the offar was |,2
-~

:. )
,

: i
1.), i

0 |
d ]
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ob9 I directed to by the' Department, I would ask that the Depar -

2 ment be -- I would request Stat the' Department. provide us
1
'3 the remaining portions of the application that was filed

4 with the Atomic Energy Commission in the matter of Boston

S Edison Company which is DJ Exhibit 634 so diat I can make
.

G a determination as to whether additional portions of that
~

7 application would be scmething that we would want to red-
,

8 line -- I'm sorry, the additional portions of the answers

9, to the Attorney General's twenty questions. We only have

10 portions of it here.

11 MR. CHARNO: The Department will certainly make

12 the application and the twenty-question answers for

13 Pilgrim 2 available to Applicants.
I

14 We will attempt to make available and 'niill secure

13 if we don't have Table A which they requested. i
i

is We would add certain limited further red-lining

17 caused by their red-lining with respect to DJ-635 and that i

13 is simply that the paragraph that they began red-lining on

19 page 4 which carries over to page 5, we would red-line that
s

20 portion of page 5, and the paragraph that they began red- )
|

21 lining on page 65 which carries over ento 66, we would )

22 finish the red-lining on 66.

23 Finally, for clarity in utilization of these

g,; documents, we would note that the materials contained in

.

23| 635 are already present in 635, It's an amendment. What !|
; |] |

: c ,

f j

L M i i
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.

.i ,

e10 it does contain thdt is not present in 635 is the list of
,

'*

i
:

1. signatories as of the last amen &nant. ;,

i 635 is a completely revised copy which indicat?.c

J that it contain:1 certain supplements on its face, and all of
.

J these have already been incorporated in it. It is the agrea-
- ;

G ment as used by the Neu England Power Pool, and printad by :

si !

7 them.-

f .

!/, h MR. RE*fMOLDS : Mr. Rigler, we will be putting ir.
v
0

3 .d
a number of FPC decisions relating specifically to this

'

C] . NE? COL arrangsr/2nt. I'm not sure e:cactly how fast we can 60
u ,

u$ a turn-around on that. We'll try to du it as rapidly as -

11

n y;. possible.
'

.

.

., .

;g '} -I would lika to ask if we could interrupt at
.

,t.1 .[4 this point the document introduction, the docurantary !'

.

.; aspect of the hearing because Mr. Mayhan dcas have a flight
.,

;,3 $ to catch. If we can put him en I'd appraci.tte it, if we .

f ;
y .

; r [i could go fo:: ward with that right new. .

'

p i

li
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Could Me have cno me' e Justice.3 ) l;*

I
p .7l document?.

.;>

s ;
c MR. CHARNO: Yec, sir.
- ) i).

f
;4

-

'MR. REYNOLES: I think it nay inw lve some dia-c.-
;|t

-

' '
-

" cussion. If we could dafer it, I dcn't believe we'll have -.e.. ., .,
p

<

3, !; any problam getting it in today. j
,

i
n

,m [, CHAIRMAN ' RIGLER: All richt.
' ' -

p i.

'. ! MR. STE M 3ERGER:.;
.

Ohio Edison calle Mr. Willic.m
.. ..

.t; , ,

f- e
'

E, . Mayben. i
.

.

.s
*

4

A
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j;

h Whereupon,@ mpb1 '

'
.,

-- |} WILLIPJi R. P2.YBEN
$

3 ij was called as a witness, and, having been previously duly

.P
li sworn, was examined and testified. further as follows: :

!

5f DIRECT EXAMINATION i

1
'5[ BY MR. STEVEl BERGER: {

7 G Mr. Mayben, do you represent the WCOE?
}

8 A My firm has a consulting enginecring assignmen'c

g for WCCE. I don' t personally represent WCC3.
t

10 G Are you the partner in chargo at R. W. Ecc:c and'

31 Associates of the WCOE matter?

ta i A Yes, I am, t

13 G When did R. W. Bec't and Associates and WCOE

14 first establish a relationship?

A It's my recollection that it was in 1972, at the
15

time that the Steering Codttee of WCOE elected to persue
16

intervention beforo the Federal power Conr.nission of a
. g.7

'

proposed rate increase filed by Ohio Edison which would have
10

affected the mambers of WCOE.gg

G Were you the principal negotiator or-one of the20
I

principal negotiators for WCOE in connection with.the 19*12
27

i

i rate case?g

A I was certainly involved in the negotiations.Fromg

a limited technical point of view, I was one of the principc'.g
|

negotiators.g,
I

I
i i

g. .

11 i



_ _ _

u ., a: .

apb2 g And Mr. Emarron Duncan was op.s as well?

A Yes.

S Mr. Mayben are you familiar with tha mm.ornadtra

of agreement that was agrced to between WCOE, Ohio E.dicen. .

with regtrd to the joint study of a new bulk pouer sqq1yu

relaticnship betwcon those entitioc?

d
;A Yes, I am.

'j ,

C, y G Did that settlement agreament, nors particulerly
.

.! .

,
the memorcadtm of Agreement, contemplate that whatever wculd,.

. !)i be studied and ultimately concluded 1ould insura to the '

:

..

e .. |' mutual advantaga of both WCOE end Ohio Edison?
I

g A. Yes, it did. .

A

g.|| 0 Mr. Mayben, coming to the negotiating tabic with
.L

.

Ohio Edicon, what is it that WCOB had in your view that ,t-
'

n ,

n. |. could centributa to the advantcge -~ coIitribute to an !

v ,

; ,

1 advantage to Ohio Edicon? ;
>; .

:| . .
-

!! A Well, I think cartainly one of the itrims thaty.,
o

4
.s

g-- y could have been used advantageously to both parties : night
,

. ,

|| have been the ability of -- at that time the asatr.asd abilitye ..41 se
. ,.

F. of the municipo.1 utilitica in Ohio to icsue revenue bon 6s :-

J,
, . . ,

c. .; i
9
!j- the interest on which was exempt from federal income taxes.-

,g
s. . q

. S Mow to the extent that that cbuld have resulted, . , ,
u 4 ,

'

in fixed costs for new capacity or naw transmienion facilition.
, . .

.o ; .

f lossar than might be incurred by Ohic Edicen Company, certain;-,,
e,. ;;

'

ly that advantage might have been advanced as part. of the
, , . ,

.- U ,,j .

..

I '
i. ;
., .

.2 .
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.
|

.

1
.

spb3 1, consideration of a joint power supply arrangement. || <

!
|

2 Q. So that the lower fixed charges is really what } ,

- ,

3 WCOE had to offer Ohio Edison in terms of considoration in

4) arriving at a new bulk power supply arrangement mutually
1, .

5| advantageous to both? j

8 A Well, I have to speak from the point of view of
}

'

the WCOE negotiators. We could certcinly see a spectrum of
- 7

S; .so-called advantages to WCOE and Ohio Edison Company. The i

9 nere fact that Ohio Edison Company would be entitled to

to| receive a return on whatever risks they may have incurred in

yt .this arrangement contemplates or constitutes in ny ju'dgment .

12 | an advantage to' Ohio Edison.

13 CL Were there any other advantages to dE'that ycu ; ,

14 [
forsaw or 'could forsee in arriving at a new bulk power supply! j

l
15 ' relationship between WCOE and Ohio ~ Edison? j

w
;.

A Mr. Berger, again, it's almost like saying what ;15
I I

'

g7 ) are net benefits in .any kind of arrangement which is '
.

arrived at through arms length negotiations. To the extent |18
.

that the burdens imposed upon Ohio Edison Company were less| gg

I
,

pg ; than the benefits derived by Ohio Edison Company, that wouldt
i

have to be classified as an advantage.
21

\

22 j If, however, you are comparing it to what are the

| t <

'

' advantages or what are the benefits that Ohio Edison d: rivesg
I

g| as it serves all of these municipal customers as all requiro-
'

i

I ments wholesale customers, then relatively speaking I woulf,

m,
! i

I i
L -

( l
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rpb4 1 j say that there probably are no greater advantngos than th1t

2 that the WCOE group could bring to Ohio Edison in a new power
1

supply arrangement.a .

.I
1

4 { Q Even the icwor fired charges of WCO2?

I A Woll, of cource the louar fixed chargas of WCC35 j
.

G might be contemplated by the company in speculsting as to hew,
!
;

they would consider it, but it may be contempinted as jy

a cubstitution of profits they would othe: aise make if they

were selling et all requirements full distributed ratc3 for .

g
I

to j wholesale power supply. |
'

!
CHAIICO.N RIGLER: Can we go back and get the secow, , q,ji

'

to last answer?12
t

ereupon, & Rapoder read from de record
13

*
$ e

as requested.) t

14

BY MR. M M BERGER:
15

O M. MaWan, y u mentioned in one of those previous
16 ,

| answers these were arms longth negotiations, is that not
g.j

' correct?.as

A No, I didn' t say that.
, g

G I thought you said that.g

G I said in defining not benefits that are arrivad
g,

at through arms length negotiations. There's a full spectriu:

one might contemplate.

G Were these arms length nagotiationu?

A Yes.
2ii

i

%e

L- _ = _ . _l c . . _
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i

i,

):'

mpb5 !) 4 Would you ~c:q:ect in an arms length nagotiation
,

!! !

2[ whera, let's use your to::m, th: burdcas and b2nefits are
b

: involved that thero'would be a cert.'3n gia and take in ':hosc''

,? negotiations?
l
'l
3 A. Well, dopsnding upon your relati.vc hergaining

- 1;
-

..

cj strength, your relative bargaining position, there = y he ,

i

g.

. Yj; more give than take or vice versa dep2nding upon your point
- il

a !;' cf view.
-

p. -

r -

g. [j g You would crpect,. though, that t'h5:'o votid ~cc
i

9

p,, f proposals and counter-proposale in discussient of burdcas
n

- ; jiv... ~lE'Ger the' proposalu and counter-propocala and boNbfits '.:n:iar
e

n, is the proposals and countor-proposals?
3r
s ,

w> y} A. Yes.'

d .!.

g:,, ;j g Let me ask you this, Mr. Mayben: 1

. .,
.e

nc h, You knau, of cource, that Ohio Edicon had contract-
..m ,

. [. ual relationships with other clectric entitica.
.

. . , . ,
V,

. f A. Yes.
.i.. . ar

0 -

'

., 6 B You knew of the CAPCO relationship?-

.3
1

.g., j 3. I knew that the CAPCO-relationship existed.
,

p.

j g Would you have expected after the signing of the
. g..t.

P

.. . h
Settler.'.ent Agreement with the FPC for Ohio Edicon to entar, , ,

r,

{.
into a new bulk perder supply relationship with ECOE 1:hich .

,y,
. m.

.

h would have worked to their disadvante.ge in terna of iners:_::-
.3
,

3

! ing their responsibility or impairing their ability to,.
u>

i .,

,.. || perform their contractual relationships with the other CA"CO
.O e,

e-

:

.

.
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mpb6 1 companies?

2 MR. LESSY: I cbject to the question. It requires

3 speculation on behalf of the witness who is appearing as a

4 fact witness at this time. ,

|
t- CHAIFJL%1 RIGLER: Overruled. .

I

|
6 MR. STEVEN 3ERGER: Would you like the qccatio.2

y reread?

8 TEE WITNESS: No, I believe I understand the

significance of the question', or the point of the question.D

10 Certainly I didn't contemplate that the company

would have ignored any disadvantages that may have been
li

imposed upon them by any proposals that would have been |11:

advanced by WCOE, including whethar or not they fould be.g
1

able to cecomodate a particular power supply relationship |y i

under the terms of their agreemants with the othar CAPCOg

companies and the obligations they had for capacity and I
g

capital contributions and things of that nature. Certainlyg

that would be among other disadvantages that the company
gg

may wish to quantify in evaluating and selecting a joint
|

.

-
jg

power supply arrangement.g

BY MR. STEVEN BERGER:g.

)| G I don't know if that really gets at what I was,r,
...

looking for, Mr. Mayben, but it's pretty close.
2L,

Mr. Mayben, are you aware that the company had
,,j ,

suggeste'd that in the new power supply relationship betucon, , , ,
.u>

I

i

. _ _ _ _ ____1_____-._ .- - !-
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. -
,

:
'

.mpb7 '; ,j WCCE and Ohio Edicon that Chio Edicon had propocad that

'

reserves would be established necording to a for.ula
.

5. sintilar to the P/M formula ths.t the corpany had agraea to

. in the CAPCO arrangannt?

3,- A Mr. Bergsr, my involvar.cnt with the iCOS-03
,

.
. ,

g '- negotiaticas in joint studies stopped prior to getting in %
,

- 7 [. detailed diccussion on the method of allocating r:acerve
u.

.i
'

: burden. We did not got into thct in the lact I".se. ting thc.t

e, ' .. I attended where we vore attenuting to entd311ch ':he criterie.
**

T.

p.:. [ 'and objectivac of the study..

1D y ;
.i

p.*

Ila *

$1
i

,4m !! .e
,,

i .

&
*h
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i '

i
ti i

A Well, you have two qu2stienc. [1 j!cb2
i'i

ih I helped in the preparation in thic regard,-
U

3- that Mr. Emerscn Duncan and myself were the principal
.

dI architects of the =tudy criteria, both the engincarir.g,
d. .

5 economic and legal criteria that was first used in ou-
H

3h negotiating sessions to start the stu .'ies.
'~

ji !

'f ;) From time to tima staff would report to me with
!!
u

3 y: regard to progress of studies and I would generally ash
,

.,

.,

?y ques tions with ragard to how far were they deviating from
- i,

!!
19 j; the original critaria, and why.

b

ith And then at a stage inthe progress of the studicu
il -

12 !! whera a draft of the report was prepared it was sent to iny
y .- ,

13[ office for perusal and comment. I did look it over and I
i|

HI did not' go into any of the calculations. I did concern !

l
;3 [ mycelf with words which might be of a dalicate nature in

~

l .
'

;3 |k negotiations of this type and tried to understand ther
:.

g), concepts that were being advanced at that particular time
,

Ig3 because, following my review, the matter was going to be ;

i <

taken then to our clienti for discussicn as to whether or i
-

g
I :

g! not this seemed to be fitting in with their views of the f,I '

|
t

. l. !

gg joint studies that they had been engaged in.
| |
I

gg
.

O What was the principal- Zirst let me ask you i
!(,

| g ] this: f I

| j l
| g,; ! Was this a joint atudy with Ohio Edicen or was j j

i; i i

~~' }n}
this a study that was prepared by Back for UCCE to be used ie-

kk
| U

?!

J
u . |
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cb3 1 in connection with the joint study?

2 A Well, it was a study prepared by Beck which in-

3 ,

cluded information, proposals, and negotiations to sor.n

!
4 extent between Beck representatives and representatives of

5 Ohio Edison company.

6 Beyond that point, I don' t know that it was

. 7 necessarily to be used as the starting point for joint

a studies as much as it may have been the starting point for

9 negotiating a joint power supply relationship. It iden- j
t

10 tified alternatives and said now here's approaches we can *

11 take. Whichever one is selected, let's get about the
.

12 business of refining that particular program.

13 0 In fact, it set forth certain proposals of the

14 company that WCOE or R. W. Beck and Associates, rather,

15 didn't agree with, and you had counterproposals in that, did

16 you not?

A Well, I don't consider our report es a counter- 1j7

18 Proposal to Ohio Edison.

. 19 Q I would agree with that. Let me raphrase it

20 You included matters in your study that were in-

21 consistent with then-outstanding proposals of the company,

were there not?22

A Well, they were exploring alternatives that had23

been discussed with ::he company, yes. I don't think that24

we were necessarily dealing in a vacuum in those casesg

L
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3

il .

i ,

.l I

ct4 1 I} where we did not specifically analyse a proposal. of the |

'!

2i company. '

,

?
-

?. ; CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Whr.t do you mean by that?

::
d. .i THE WITNESS: Well, the first negotiating session

!!
: .

s |{ that was held in late 1974 that I participated in, we
-

!

- 6 !! advanced cert _ain principlas and guidelinos to be used in '

1
;t .

.

y ;j the guidanco of the study, and the alternativus that we
,

;

a ., explored, which were not specifically advanced as proposals
y .

O:| by the company, were clearly within the realm of informa- 1

!:

9 .I tion and agreement at that particular maating, that these
I

g; would be studied. ,

i
'

gp, [i
New for these rausons, I don't believe that wo

,

5
9,.3 were necessarily advancing schemas that were in contra-

'

s- ;

y diction to' the company's proposal. We were advancing 5,I

: ,

g.y I schemes that had already bcon discussed with the co=pany
1

t,

gg and as a matter of course had been refined through our' dis- -

sy ' cussions with company representatives. '

*
: .

-,.

70 jj CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Well, shall I ask the obvious
.

t

( gg question, or do you want to ask it?

.en. t MR. REYNOLDS: I'11 ask it. f
*

,

6

g[ MR. STEVEN BERGER: If you want to ask it, go
i. ,

! I
c3 i, ahead. i i.e

II -|
gyq' CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Which is: As a rasult of the ;

'

il i

n.3 [ first negotiating session, ware thera certain altt:rnatives ; ;

i . . i l

which were ruled out for further consideration? i
'

, . . . . .

w a ,

:i
'

.

:
_ _ ___ !
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cb5 1 THE WITNESS: Oh, yes.

2 BY MR. STEVEN BERGER:

3 Q Mr. Mayben, what alternativos contemplated by the

4 settlement agreement were ruled out during this first

i
5 negotiating session with Ohio Edison?

.

6 A The settlement agreement was a very carefully,

7 somewhat hastily drawn set of words which did net set forth -
,

8 any alternatives that were acceptable that were subsequently

3 ruled out when.we began to regotiate the study cbjectives.

10 There vere no specif' : alternatives sct forth in the

11 settlement agreement.

12 Q Did the settler. ant agreement contemplate a new

13 bulk power supply relationship between WCOE and the company?
|

14 A Yes, it did.

15 Q Did the settlement agreement contemplate a

16 partnership arrangement?

17 MR. HJEL!EELT: Might I ask whether by " partner-

13 ship arrangement" -- Is it " partnership" in a legal sense

19 of a legal partnership?
,

20 MR. STEVEN BERGER: No.

BY MR. STEVEN BERGER:y

22 Q A' partnership arrangement between UCOE and Ohio

Edison? .

| 23

l
y As one of the possible alternative relationships,A

L

'

y yes.

|

!
|

f
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4 1 I
*

!t
:
3, t

cb6 .! ( MR. STEVEN BERGER: Could the Staff provide {
!! ;

*

!! :t Mr. Mayben a copy of the WCOE bulk p:: war supply study? |
i-
d .

'j MR. LESSY: At your request we havo given iin-
.

4. one. ; '

- i
3} MR. STEVEN EERC R: Finc. Thank you,

3
,
;

..

G[ BY MR. STEVEN BERGER: j
p ;
n i !

'Ij'. O Mr. Mayben, would you turn to pc.go I-2 of the i-

.
., n

O- report, and undar Item No. 5, which is the fifth in a list-

3 ing of mattcrs that were agr'eed T.o in the settlement of
!!

OO 1972, it states that:
'

d
y;

.

"The cc:npany and WCO3 will undertdoII ;li ,

11

12 aj a joint study of the engineering, financial and
h,a

-

nj legal feasibility of an arrangement whereby the
-

34 h. municipals would be able to participat directly
*

r

t.

7,; j. with the company in bulk pcuar cupply facilitics."
,

i; :
'l;) i! Is that a fair characterization of the settle-
9 i
..

gy j.j mont agreement?
3

:
u

g,; 1 A I would say so, yes.
'

1

t -

g. Q Mr. Mayban, would you turn to Section 5 of the.
, ,

N
:.3 ;j report, and it's under letter "A" under the introduction.

4.
'l.; i [ The first sentence says:

"'
t i

g.;h "As a result of the cettlement agrea-
'

.

if !.s
. P, mant, WCOE and the company agreed to conducte.,

,

g; ;, certain engincering, economic and legal studies j
ti

~y :q examining a possible new pcwer supply relationship' '-

,

l)t -

,
.

L _x
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.

Icb7 between the WCOE and the company."

2 Is that also a fair staterr.ent of what the agree-

3 ment was between the parties reached in the settlement

4
.

agreement of 19727

U A' I think that's a little limiting.
.

6 Q You did review this documant before it went out?

7 A No, I revieue'd a draft docu:. ant which went to
-

8 the client. This was refined and I believe cent to m2 in

8 its finished form. It was finally typed and printad prior
~

10 to my reading it.

11 Q What was the objectivo of the settlemant agreement

12 as far as WCOE was concerned? What did you expect to result

13 from the settlement agreement?

14 A Well, if I may, recognizing it's my own schedule

15 that I'm tampering with:

16 The real dispute which precipitated the settle-

17 ment agreement of course was the rate case, and our clients ,

13 the cities of WCOE, were comewhat concerned that that

19 particular rate modification was one of many to come in

'

20 years to come, and they were
senewhat concerned about having |

21 to go to the Federal Power Commission and slug it out every

22 six or eight months with regard to cost-of-service argu- ,

1

23 ments. '

|24 They felt if there was some way they could catsb-

23 lish so:ae power-supply relationship between Ohio Edisen and
!
l

C -

'
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eb8 1 themselves which would avoid that possibility, they certainly

2 wanted to.

3 Now we negotiated several it' cms in that settle-

4 ment agreement, one of which of course was the agreement to

5 do a joint study of a future power supply relationship.
.

6 Now after the settlement agraoment was filed and

7 an order was entered by the Federal Power Commission which-

8 addressed the matter of the negotiations or -- excusa me,

9 the joint study - myself, Mr. Duncan and sorte of the members |

10 of the WOOE went back as best we could through our racol- |

11 lection of meetings that we had hcd with representatives

12 of Ohio Edison Company, whatever documonts we had receivad

13 in response to' certain questions that had been posed, and

14 the agreement itself, and formulated a list of study

15 objectives.

1G That set of study objectives that was presented

17 to Ohio Edison Company for discussion in late 1974 reprc~

1
IS sented our view of what was intended by the settlement

19 agreement.
.

23 Q Mr. Mayben, take a look with me if you will at

'

3; page I-2 of the report again, and read for ne if you will

22 the paragraph immediately following numbered paragraph

23 number 5.

A "The settlement agreement. ."24 . .

Out loud?23
!

. b n, _ _
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1 i
039 *' N Q- Please.

'

" d|I
-

A "Tha settlement agransant, when fully
+.

., i - -

'" implemented, is expocted to insuro the UCCE :w.m-
. !!
"ij bars a relichle source of powr at cost which

,

Il
3i permits full utilizatica of the municipal.s' ta::~

p -.
,

U y exempt status and not-for-profit principlec cnd
3

4
nd

t provide an cpportunity to exercice greater cen- -- -

h

1
U !i trol over future pcwer supply decisions and costs." -

4

D [y
.

Q This study did have a reconx.sndation, did it not?
I', -

e ';f A Yes, it did.
.

11 O What was the recommendction?
1

IP . A It's my recollection that tha rocommandation ucs
-

9

50[ to procaod with tho implemantation of a pre-paycant for
t.

M purchased power cencept which would e:rbody the principles
i

iiih that are advanced in the paragraph I just read.
If 1

70 !.! Q Is that pra-payment connyt, if ycu will, some- i

E I
1*/ l thing that you developad? !

'

}
1:1

'

A Well, it was developed during the period of tinn'

D that we were working with the Steering Committae of McoE. ,

U [j) and with Mr. Duncan as one possible wcy to accomplish what

*
,

I l

?.1 is included in that paragraph on page I-2.
II

M Q And is it your view that tha pro-payment concept,
,

f I

23 D. if fully implemsuted, will accomplish all the ends scught |,

0
h

.,|| to be achieved by WCOE as reflected in that paragraph?
~"*

!!
Dy A No.

.
4

i,

1

'.l
'

9
|.
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1

cb10 1 Q Well, then explain for me if you will the state-

2 ment on page 7, the stater.snt in the report on VII-2, the

3 last paragraph. If you will road that into the record,

4 then explain to me your previous answer I'll appreciate it.

5 MR. LESSY: VII-27
.

6 MR. STEVEN DERGER: Yes.

12 7.

3

'

9

*

10

11

'

12 '

13

o

),$ f

15

15

17 ;

18 |
'

|
.

19.

|20

21
I

22

23

ES

-22 i

|

|

|

Il a
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Epbl I THE WITNESS: Could I have the paragraph designa-
,

E; tion?

!!
-

3 BY MR. STEVE:1 BEGER: ,

t

4 S The last paragraph on the paga. Out loud, pleaco.!
.
I

5 A "This arrcngenont is eqected to insure i

.

G the WCOE msnbers a reliable coerce of po.er
4

7 at cost which permits full utilizatien of |
'

i

E the municipal's tax c::engt ctatus and not-for- j
-

.

O profit principles to the mutual bonafit of the f
:

( i
10 l liCOE and the conpany and provide I;COE cc c;"Jor- 1

i
!

11 tunity to cuorciza greator cent- cl over :2nte::a j
i

12 power supply decisions and coct."

13 G This arrangemont refars to the pre -pty ant cuncep' ',c
1

1
14 io that correct? .

jg A Yes.

10 The reason for the "no," -- if I mr y go en 'filt .

!,
17 the answer to the qucation you ached, tho "no" is that

10 with the e::clusion of trancaicsion by Ohio Edison Ccu.pany in
i
t

19 the. early stages of nogotiation, I'm not satisfiad that ua |

20 arrivod at the losest cost. tie certainly hav' -~-4 vad at
i
'

2!
' a program which croatac pcwor at cost p3miuting tiiliration

n; of tho, municipals' financing capability, if it crista. But

2') 1. am not sure that na have arrivod at the optinen utilication i

.g of that financing capcbility.2
.

* I, G When you caid transmicsion cervice you were
s

.
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.

1 referring only to third party transmission service, was thatmpb2

2 not correct?

3 g rem referring to the fact that Ohio Edison Cor.pany'
l

4 removed from the study criteria any consideration of

5 importation or exportation of power on behalf of or by WCOE.
.

6 g You're talking about the joint study now?

7 A Yes.
'

0
| CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Eow about the exchange of parer

9 among and between UCOE memberO?

10 THE WITNESS: I guess that 'ould bo included in

11 what would have been restricted. That particular detail

1?. probably was discussed subsequently with Ohio Edison. I

13 don't believe it was necessarily discussed in our lata 1974

14 meeting.

15 MR. REYNOLDS: Can I have the question and answer i

16 back, please? ,

1

17 (Whereupon, the Reporter road from the record

.

10 as requested.)

10 BY MR. STEVEN BERGER-

, 1

20 % Nhen third party power transmission cervices wara

I
21 discussed in that October meeting, vacn't there e.lso discuna-

|

22 ion of transmission service other.iise? l

23 A In the context that if it uns pcuer that tras

24 produced by Ohio Edison Company they uould certainly uhael

25 that, yes.
,

I



1,. o ,. .o-< sa

i.
mpb 3 1l 0 Would you turn to V-3 of the report and read if

,

e .
I |1[ you will under Tranzmicaicn Sorvirs C? i

:.
' ;.

'l A For tha record? i
4

4 Q. Pleace. The Board docc not have copics availablj..
I
1

t' to it of the study. j
| I

6' CHAIIDmH RIGLER: i,'a don't hava it in frcnt of |
i

7 ua right now, so it is holpful to read it for tho rGeord. i

E' Ua could get it if necoccary to follen the atrc.e.r. of your

. .

9 questionc.
3

10 bm. STE.VEi! 22nG22: I'ra not going to to that :w.ch .
I
'

11 further uith it.
-

i.

12. THE WITIi3SS: " Agreements r.: Aing trannaticcica *

12 service available to the municipal systens front tha {
i,

14 company is particularly important censidered in the !
!

15 geographic relatienchip and relative proxir.ity of !
i

. i

16 the WCOE nerbers. Uithout the abilit" to utili::o j
!
t

i,7 the company's existing and proposed tranemiccion i
i

. ,

!s facilities a coordinated pouer supply involving ;

|

19 WCOE generating facilitics will not be economically ;

,

2-) feasible."

21 BY hm. STN1 EEP.CEn: ;

i
p2 0 Would you continua on uith the .Wher perngraph? -

|
t

I think it's important. jv.~~>
.

i

p,4 A "For transmission cervica we anticipato thrt

pg charges would be based on COE .: haring on a fully

:
1,
I
I

I
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mpb4 1 compensatory basis'the costs as ansociated with the

2 company's transmission facilities utillecd in the

3 transfer of power and energy from UCOE owned rjenernt-

4 ing resources to the municipals' delivery points.

5 Such' costs would be shared in pret:crtion to WCCE's

6 and the company's respective loadn. Assuming delivery

7 at 69Kv the charge would consist at proportionate
-.

8 cost of the 345Kv Ictrel, 13Sxv level and at the 69Kv

9' . level. Costs at the 69Ev level would include only

10 those facilities in the company's operating division

11 where a WCOE msmber takes delivery. Frc.scatly thero

12 are not any WCOE members located within the car.rgcny's

13 Alliance . division. "
.

14 G Please finish.

15 A. " Company representatives informsd us that by

i

16 utilizing an annual fir.ed charge rcte of 17 percent

17 in annual cost of operation and maintenance expenses

18 of 2 percent of the transmission plant allocated to

13 the WCOE, the transmission corvice charge would be

20 '' approximately $1.50 per kilowatt par month. Although..

21 we have not received any documentation of che calcula-

22 tion of this charge this rate was used in our an21ysia

23 on the basis of it being the best cvcilabla dat:n."

24 % Your analysis certainly envisioned substantial

25 access to the company's transmission system, did it not?

s

.n .
-

*
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spb5 A Yes. |1

2 O Just one more question on the rcrort, Mr. Maybon r- |

|
3 the study, rather: i

'

l
4 Turn with ca to V-2 and would you rasd the fir;t j

I

5 paragraph there?

E A. "The Company has proposed that the WCO2 capacity j
i

7 requirements he detercined by the arma criteria as-

O that utiliced by the Company. The following tabula- j

i

0 tion illustrates the problona of excesciva racerves |

|
10 if the WCOE uould adopt C.UC0 criteria." '

11 0 Does that not indicate to *fou that it was at dat

12 point in time the understanding of a. W. Ecch and Asacciates |

13 't on behalf of UCOE that tha P/M formula una not a rostriction
i

14 which was going to bo impoced upon WCCE but scmething that

i
15 I was proposed by Ohio Edicon in the courne of the ncgotiaticns

|

10 which WOOS could adopt or not adopt or coma forward with a'

17 counter-proposal?

18 HR. LESSY: Could the g6estion be ropected?'

. 10 (Whereupon, the Reporter road from the record

20 as requcstod.)

21 THE WITNESS: Uell, that paa the only innod

23 advanced at that stage of the geno on how to allocato ths

23 reservo burdon by Ohio Edison Company. And I would prescr.a

24 'the reasonc/then, for analyning come other rethod of sharing

2; racervos was in anticipation of shouing what the effect would

i i
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mpb6 1 he if the recorve burden by WCOE vas the same on a percentcgc.

2 basis as bcrne by the Company and not naceraarily in anticipa -

3 tien of a new proposal cm.r.ng from the Company.

4 BY MR. STEVEN BERGER: You nonethelecs studied

5 a different reservo formula nottrithstarding the proposal of

G the Company, isn't that correct?
.

7 A That's correct.

O G In fact, isn' t it true that all of the alternative 1

9 that vore studied in the R. W. Beck study studied equalized

10 reservos, equalized percent recorvas as a bcsis?

11 A No.

|
4 iTaat was it?12

12 A The' cpecific company proposala vera not on an

14 equalized reserve basis and those were studies that were

15 conducted by R. W. Beck.

IG MR. STEVEN BERGER: Would you read the quOstien

17 again, pleace?

13 DTnereupon, the Reporter read from t'le record,

|
19 as requested.)

20 BY MR. STEVEM 2ERGER: ,

1
1

21 O Other than the company proposaic, the other

23 alternativos that are set forth in the 2. W. Bouk study

a studied equal porcent of peak load rossrve as the basis for

2.e, the sharing of reserves between WCOE and the Company?

25 A I believe that's the case although I would hava
|

6

s
!
i

.-

-



._.

Il
i 1 ~9 , 5.',' ' '.

,t
4

(

n?b7 I |! to reviet! the report to say for cartain. I do hr.ow that j

[.
-

P. j , tharc was an analysic of the P/12 forr.nla and a cot:c;arican of '
t :

., ,

;3 J that to equaliced reservas. i

!!

4' O. Do you know whether equsi percent of peak Ice.d ;
,

1.

'
~

5 method of charing reserves vac discracad with the congtay .in ;
,

0j the conraa of negotiaticac?
.

1

7 ;.. A. It's my undarstanding ' hth it trac, yac. |.

i.
'

;

O' O. And did the con.peny ngrc0 to . it? ,

2A oI A. Ho, I don't knc 7 t.-htt the cor.pany cgrrmd to. .

t
: '';
l

10 h
!f

if *

9

i !
*

1

t .. i
.

,

!
I

*
.

15

10

17
t

$
10

.
13-

2.3 |

21
!

22

1

23 ,

24
.

4-)
1

I
.

'

.t I_'
-
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2B ebl 1 CHAIRMMi RIGLER: We're going to take a very shert

2 break. We're going to try to cocperate with Mr. Mayben and

3 get him on his flight, hopefully with a lot of time to

4 spare. So let's take just five minutes or so, and be back

5 j. promptly.

6 (Recess.)

7' l CHAIRMAN RIGLER: On the record.
I

g BY MR. STEVfil BERGER:
.' l .

'

9 Q Mr. Mayben, I believe you stated that the Beck

10 report applied m equal percent of peak load method of

11 sharing reservas to all the alternatives atedied except for

12 the company's proposal which was also one of the alternatives i

13 studied in the ' Beck report. In that correct?

A Yes.g

0 Is it your understanding that any reserves were
15

I

I

| required to back up the 50 megawatts of generation
1G

I

that WCOE would be taking out of a given unit?
37

MR. LESSY: I think we have to establich,
13

Mr. Berger, what you're referring to, or be more clear whengg

you say WCOE would be taking out of a specific unit.20

MR. STEVEN BERGER: I think it's clenr to the
21

witness. He has evidenced a kncyledge of the company's
22

proposal. This is the company's second proposal.
3

THE WITNESS: Identified as Alternative 67g

MR. STEVEN BERCER: I believe that's correct.g
< |

I |
'

}

N
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.

I i

ob2 U MR. LESSY: That s uhat I wanted clear for the
~ 8

i

'' (, record.
-

:) .

79 THE WITNESS: Tho nattor of reservas under thL
.; .

3i company's altsrnative or coccnd propenal and idt...tifica in
s

; the report as Altornatim 6 hra inherent in it a reserve -

,
.

.

34 burden. It has WCOE bearing the cost of racerVHG. Th&E

1 fully distributed rate principle which would be uced in
si

3 !! determining what WCO2's demand charges teon~.J. be cadt menth
il

, -

n |i carries with it an allocated cha::o of all of the ccmpany's '

:t
a

pF generating plant including the compcny's racervi:3. '

:i

;: :- Now on tcp cf that thoro dcas not = cum to be nuch

I
;,; p relationship between the amount of encrgy thct UCOE is

it
4,3 h entitled to receive from the plants that they wculd bo

!I

: 3 q.. acquiring 50 megawstts of intercat in and the 50 megawatts,
u

g,y jl. so I'm not sure what the 50 negawatts is.
,.

l' /

g ; |. You seo, they buy all their newer at the cc:nnnv's

3 -

gyy fully distributed uholesale pcwer rate. In addition,. thcy
4

g |i
-

,

j buy it at the company's power plants. You can e.ctually cr.y
2

I
g each one of these 50-tosgnwett increments was reservos.

,

!|!
L -

! BY MR STEVEN ESRGER:-

33 ,

..

$ Q Is it your underc'.ending of Altornat:iva 3, thatm~' n
:: .gy is, the company's accond prepcsal, ths.t WCO3 would have had i

|| -

. !

c.,e ., ] to have bought or built a single .negraatt in additior2 to
.

..

i
n , ,!j the 50 magavetts in order to back up that 50 magawatta under

d
0g3 the company's propeaal? I
N -

t .

*t t.

!. -

t
!

l _d
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cb3 'l A It's my interpretation of the corapany's proposal

2 that 50 rrogawatts has nothing to do with the service to

3 the municipals. That 30 r.cgawatts was only a way of re-

4- ceiving capital frcm WCOE by the power company.

5 Q I don't think that's responsive, Mr, Mayben.

6 I asked whether or not, in addition to the 50 megawatts,

7 where or not WCOE would have had to havu built or bcught
.

3 another megawatt of capacity in ordar .to back up that 50

9 meg'awatts when it was not available.

10 A The deficiency in your question is that it accumes

11 that the.S0 megawatts has to be , backed up. Tha 50 :negawatts

1.?, has no relationship to the capacity that is ulti=ately

13 dolivered to the municipais.

ja Fifty megawatts is' only used in the company's

15 proposal as a means of deternining how r.mch capital WCcE

16 is going to contribute to Ohio Edison Co:r.pany for tho

17 privilege of receiving energy from designated units.

gg Q Where is the sharing of reserves in that e:: ample
|

19 in Alternative 67
>-

'
20 A The sharing of reserves is in the method of rate-

21 making employed by Chio Edison Company where they allocate

n to the WCOS WCOE's share of all plants in service including

23 the surplus plant in service which is designated as reserves

2:1 by Ohio Edison Conpany.

Q In the other alternativoc that you studied whereg

.

|
_ _ _ _ __.
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i i
t i

eb4 i you are applying the equal percent of pack load method f
" of sharing reserves, where would the sharing of recorves bu
-. , !! :

3 there? :
:,

' {{> A In that particular inctancs, the WCCE would hava
,

a

G [i acquired capacity in excess of their loads and that addi-
'

!).

Gd tional amount would have been. the reservo burt.cr. that they .

i '

7|;i would have borno in cunership cc=t. f!;-

tl .

Ogj Q Just going bcck for a second new to Alternative i
v
b

3-;i No. 6, as between WCO3 and Chio Udicon there vould be no
I| !t

10 || cyplication of the P/M for=ulu to WCO3's 50 ang u atts?
ji !

Ii !j A I haven't studied that in that kind of detail, !,..

I
13 but I b.elieve specifically the P/N for=ula dcas not apply.'

N ;.

13 '- Q Mr. .Mayben, could you explain for us what the
.

1-

14 : Prs-paynent plan contanplates? j
lj . :

Yd h A I thick it in fairly well delineated in the re- :

A l
2G !,] Port. Frankly, it's articulated better perhapa, refinec :

s

if over rej early conception of what it would be. }

!
i37
:
i

1

gg | But generally specking, it is a mathed whereby '

9 1 the portion of generation and transmission plcat dotarnined
>

1 0

20 .D to be nacassary to serva the UCOE would bo paid for by WCOE >

t .

!n;f on a pre-paymont basis, j

pa[l
!

Let's just say that in any particular period of ;

i 1
,

23 { tire it was determined that 350 out of 3,000 megawatts of f

i '

2,7 capacity would be allocated to WCCE, whatever the rata j

!. :

:- il base or the utility plant in servica less allowance for -un p
tl

!! t

|} !
is

sj *

..
.

.--_ ,
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.

cb3 ( depreciation and work in capital would be, WCos vould mako

2 a capital contribution to the company entitling it to that,

I3 allocated share of plant.

4 ]- And in that fashion, WCOE would be incurring its
! I

s

5 . own fixed cost of ownership as opposed to incurring the i
!'

I i*

G utility's, the pcwer ccmpcny's fixed cost of ownership and'

'

7 taxes associated with return.-

8 Q And that capital contribution wenld be for the
;

9 purposes of the existing generation and transmission of the

to company?

A It would be for purposes of .the then-rate bace,11 .

.

12 yes.

13 Q Which includes the existing generation and

14 transmission of the company?

15 A Yes.

1G Q Other than the pre-payment plan, Mr. Mt.yben,

17 are you aware of any other specific plan that was proposed

gg by WCOE or by R. W. Beck and Associates to Chio Edison?

. -jg A Well, again, except those that were discussed

20 in the early . criteria and agreed upon or not agreed upon,
,

21 those were essentially proposals by R. W. Beck and Asso-

ciates on behalf of WCOE.22 3 ;

23 Q I'm talking aboilt a specific propocal where you
;

y could go-- You contemplated phases here, did you not? l

A 'Y"8*25 !
|
1

l
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!! -

:

obJ ? !!. Q ' And your recessnded plan really was that if the

F. conpany was agreeable to the pre-payment concept you would
,i

5 then move on to jointly implementing that plan. In thtt not

' ' ' correct? ;-
4

'

5, A That's right. There's no necd for ceditional

?Y studies at that stags. -

|
*

..

7{ Q Were you m<vis aware of the fact that Ohio Edisen'

3 .' accepted the prc-payr.ent pinn?
); .

i; ij A No. .

3
.

"O Q Mr. Checaman never said thct to you?' -

9
*t

11 j; A Mr. Chcasmen advised m3 that he was cr.pt ting en
u
,.

1:1 0 analysis and a critique cf all of the plans and did not
'i .

ng receive or - I guess did not rpceivo that particular analy-

3
M. Il sis.

F

;;3}; Q Did you ever heer anything about a letter of .

v
Iij ,' intent that was supposed to ba prepared by Mr. Dunenn?

.

]i i
jy (| A Yes, I've hoard about it. j

h ,

n ij Q Tell me what you've heard about it. |
;

It !

if MR. LESSY: I think thc.t anastion eculd be a let |9.
-c J

-

b

',r,) more speciEc. "Tell me what you've heard about it" is- I ;

I! ;

=g ij think I. would like to see specific quartiens and caswerc 2o
j ..
.I . , , .

*

.. . .

~ ,} with respect to that matter.99 1 .

*i..

'

33 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I think the witness can answar
4: ;

.e , f. in acrrativo f ashion. *
n ;

; .

THE WITMEGS: I know that thera vus a discussion.
,; -. :

g...
,

i.

1:-
.

-
1 .

.
'

i
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ch7 I that perhaps at the culmination of this phase of the studies

2 that if agreement had been reached between the parties with

3 regard to proceeding along these lines, that they should bc ;

4 set forth in some kind of a document, and that a memorandum
5

5 | of understanding or a letter of intent or semathing would

6 be prepared.

.

7 I know that ao far as out work is concerned, tre

8 have been instructed by the client to cease any further
s

9 activities until the matter of financing has been fully I

i

10 clarified. I don't know if that same instruction has been

11 advanced to Mr. Duncan as far as any casignments ho may have

12 had, but it certainly was advanced to our firm.

13 BY STEVEN BERGER:
, ,

. gg' Q Wasn't it contemplated that the financial and

15 legal feasibility of the plan could be jointly ctudied and !

1G implemented by the parties and would be something that would

17 take place after phase 1 was completed?
,

i

18 A Yes. !

|

gg Q Wouldn't the logical completion of phase one in

20 your mi.nd be the so-called memorandum of agreement or letter

21 of intent? j

u A I'd have to see what is put down in that letter of

intent. If it embodies, for instance, certain financing3 ,

21 principles it'ought not be finished until the financing

g problem is solved, so I don't know uhat is going to be

il I.
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I i

eh3 I included in the letter of intent. |
t
)e

t Q Uell, acstr.e for tha ::.cmont that tho - ny it we g
'-

7
. .

S |- left between the partica was that Mr. Dte:can would propurc <

f i

4{
'a lattor of intent and no such draft of such a letter of

S f, intent has as yat been forthcoring from Mr. Duncan.

O What do you cssuna fron that situation?
'

i
t

- 7L Im. LESSY: I'm going to cbject, Mr. Chairren. !

I*

t' *

O || Mr. Mayban, I think it is clear en the record, did not attend.!
l
4

9I the '75 meeting. whoro thic went forth, and he's cnmJering j
6

to corbain questions, and I havan't objected with roepact to !
>

i11 ' information that he may have be.en ncd2 avara ef. .
4

:
12 Having not attended, I think detailed crcsa en - |

*

,

13 We've had a let of tactimony on cur chuttal with raapoct to

14 the sc-called letter of intent which was discuccod only at

15 " a uneting which ho did not attend. I ebject en tha bacis

I.
16 , that he did not cttand that coating and going forth de m i

i l
i

17 this line at this co2.nt in ti:nn would not be creductivo i
'

$ '

18 F cnd in I think beyond the acopo of propor currebuttal,
'

i

19 CHAIRIGN RICLER: Lat rco henc the quaction. -

I
i20 g (Whereupon, the Raporter read from the record !

21 as roquested.)

t
122 . CHAIRMP.N RIGL5R: I'm going to cuotain che objec- t |

I
s 1,

23 tion to that. |
!
i24 BY MR. STEVEN DERCER: '

1..

l'
\

25 L Q. Do you know why Mr. Duncan has nct cent a lette.r j
i.

||
, ! it i i

_ i: ! |_
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eb) I of intent to Ohio Edison?

2 MR. LESSY: Objection, Mr. Chairman.

3 CHAIP2 FAN RIGLER: That I will permit him to answer.

4 THE WITNESS: No.

5 BY MR. STEVEN BERGER: .

S 0 Mr. Mayben, is it your cpinion that Ohio Edison

7 negotiated in good faith pursuant to the settlement agree-

8 ment?
.

9 A Mr. Borger, .I did not participate in tho ultimate

10 negotiations leading to proposals and the study that the

11 staff prepared. I would say in the meetings I participated

12 in, the company's position was made quite clear; th:re was

13 no hedging with regard to what they were willing to do and

14 not willing to do in torms of establishing .a new power supply

15 reintionship.

16 I know that from time to time I would get reports

17 back from members of my staff with rege.rd to elements of
.

18 frustration la the so-called negotiations or joint study

19 but I'm not disturbed at that. I think anyone who has ever

20, negotiated anything in the power Dusiness can cuffer

21 fructrations from it all.

22 Taking into consideration that the company made

23 it clear at the outset what they would be willing to give

24 consideration to under a joint pcwar supply arrangement, I

25 would say that from that point on thay have been negotiating

I | _
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Gb10 I'i as I would expect them to in permitting the esttblishment
|

2' of a new power supply relationship with WCOE.
.

23 3'

4'

S

6

7

8

I -

*
I

10

11 4

12

13

14

15

16

17
.

/ 18

19

20

21

22

23

26
.

25

i

_
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;C mph 1 G Is it your understanding cf I!COE that all of th0I

2! municipal members of WCOE would hcyo te accept the pre-

3 payment plan in order for it to go forward?

4 A It was one of tho mattors that was discussed at

5 tha carly stagos of the na.gotiation when I participated and

G I think it was felt that the company did.'.8t want to treat

7 como of the members of tiCOE or some of its wholesale custo7.or ::

C in one manner and others in a difforent mannar.
,

9 I don't know that it was avar stated a:3 a conditica

10 of proceeding ahead that all members would have to so along

11 with it or the company wculd not go along with it for any

1P. member.

13 It vill work for only one or it will work for 21.

14 0 Did the company evidenca a fear of a clain of

15 discrimination?

16 A I don't recall that they claimad that as mucn cs

17 the bookwork associated with troating customerc of like.

3

18 class.

19 0 I guess my original question really dealt with thc.
,

20 other side of it. My question really was asst:.ning that the

21 Plan was acceptabic to Ohio Edison, how many municipals

22 would it take for it to adopt the plan, for WCOE7

23 A One.

24 % It m uld take one?
i
1

25 | A One municipal can implimant a pre-payment cence,s i:.

I

o .- |o
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mpb2 1 ycc, in :rf judg :tont. Th:are tc.y be ccma ec. rom .c:: c;: ccalo
,q
:h

2|| lost in the torm:: of the arn wrc o.: I.uead -- W.' :.ncht,t 01: |.

iti
q

3P direct coat incurred for thn obtaining of '-he capi %1, but i
s

4 it vill work with ono cc t cil as it will tic :h '.7ith 21. i
1

5 S Do you know cf c.y muticip:1 th. .t ie infinitely ;

|I
tl

6q uilling to go fo: c.rd on the pro -pe.yr.?nt plan right neu?
l.
It

-

714 MR. LOSSY: I object, nr. Chair.tr.n. L:. L'nyh:m j
i i

O hac. deceribed his invcivet.;ent and not baine.i in oi.ract t.
!:

.

- .

9I| involvomant cinca 1974 7a're catting ia.no o.nestiona now ci !,
s -

:

i what's happ0ning in Juno and Ju".y of '7G 22.'. it': cle:::1y |10
.l

.

i

;

11h beyond schat he's testified hac bcon h:is irrolvs.r.ont.
'

f - 1

12 CHAIRMT2; HIGLEn: If it's bayc: d it he can cc !I
*

li '
i .

I,
13 testify. I'll pemit the quection. -

|
4

15' THE WITNESS: C2rtsinly it i::. I ha*;c hc6 no |

13 contact epith the Ire:nbers of UCC3 fer e. orc.: tine.

1G DY MR. ST2V21i L3nGEn: |
t

!.

1 B Arc you still proc::ntly the ocpor/ico: of the 6

18 WCOE project? .

19 A I hava not been kncun ac thnh. I never hr.ta Seen |L
,

20 , knoun as the.suporvicer. -

r
I

23 |i G Ara you in charge? I

22 A No, egain Mr. Chocatcon is the dacigne. tad clir.nt
!

23 i engineer.'

i
'

G He's not a partner of H. W. Eec':,- ic ho?4 L94 ,|
4

1

? A No, sir.
|3-a. ) \

9

'i
i,

{?



.
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|

:.4b3 i, G Does he work for you?r

2 A Yes he doac.
t.

3 I, g Is ha 's:orhia1 uith ycu an th0 UC ?2 rat.: --?
-

.

4 A Yes, bi*.t in the structura ui.: hic Our f'..T ra

is

Sj cc. sign, liko c:cly lav fir:ce 60, a client,a :ncI.anoihi.11ty to
i

G| an individuni cnd ho scos to it thct that client'n nc:da
I,
I de < es an. ict7 cr.s estrbliched and mot adand my part".cular rel '
i,
i

0i him if ho's hcving tret'ble sttff-viso c:: co anl him if t'..e 12
.

1
0; is nome technical prcblon that he's h:. vine. e nd c.o _maha

I
ul' imte revic ; of wh2'c ver the '.:crk pr.3drot ir ,10 t,3 c

i

I
11 MR. STEVEU BERT:R: I have no fu;;ths: questions, |

'

12 Mr. Chairmcn.
.

I
}

13 CHAIPJD.N RIGLER: All right. -

|
3

la i 2cfore you ter=innte your di& c': c::c7dnation t20re
| ;

I is a looso end that has boon troubling na about a sert of |15 i
!

IG tha position that you hava bcon trying to davelou and ma.f.b3 *

I
4

I should raise that with you now.17

As I understand it -ja

19 liR. STEVIC: B2F. GOR: ikiyho the tei':ncta can be f
:
.

20 ca:cused if you think it is necessary?. Or parhr.ps it de:r.1 5t t
.

'

nattar if he's sitting here at this point in tina.
,21

CHAIPJGli RIGLER: I don't think that the loose an?22 .

t

'

I' n going to toll you about -23

liR. STEVEN EERGER:. If yoniro going :o tall m
24

about a position you think we're taking th.:n ha3 I f::tJ.. . -h
25

L
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1mpb4 question to the witness may involve ~~

2 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right. Would you be encused!

3 for a few minutes? !
'

l '

4 (The witness temporarily a::cuced!
'

I

5 CHAIPJGN RIGLER: You have indicated that t.he .|
|

6 power supply study was an outgrowth of the resolution of the ,
I i

controversy during a rate case at the FPC and that OE conten ! !7
!

8 pl.ated that they would enter into negotiations with ECCE,

9 that the product of theso negotiations would be s mething |

10 matually advantageous to the parties and that as Ohio Edison

11 condidered its negotiating posture it was going to weigh ;

:
I12 the benefits to be derived from whatewr emergad from the

13 negotiations against the liabilities rhich would be incurred

14 by its system and that it hoped that there would be soms

15 positive net benefit at the end of this and that, in turn,

'16 influenced their negotiating posture. Is that ossentially

17 correct?
.

10 . MR. STEVEN BERGER: Essentially.
!

19 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right.

20 And to that end you put a series of questions

21 to the witness about what he conceived the advantages to OE

22 to be relating to some of the proposals that were discussad,

I
23 right? )

!
24 MR. STEVEN BERGER: Yes.

25 CHAIR!!AN RIGLER: All right.

1

h
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I
mpb5 1 One thing that wasn't discucsed in the ennunaratic:

1

2 of poccible advantages trac the dicpocitien of tha rate cac : ,

t
i

3 itcalf and I am ucndering if that isn't entitled or should
*

i
4 he entitled to soma concideration uhen tre arc going to tac. I

i
!

5 balancing act bot:taen benefits cn.1 linbilities, that is, did ,
i

6 03 start the negotiations with a beccfit in its pocket |
.

7 becauco it had resolvsd the rate cacc or mayos n scrioc of
.

O rato cacoc? 'Iho uitnacs has indic .tod that it ns cer.te:cp".e.t-

9 that every sin or cight rconths thoro might bo rec.urring ::r.Sc
.

10 fights within the FPC.

11 MR. ST3VEM EERGR Your Honor, I den't really
.

:

12 'b'c'lieva it wac suggested, perhaps I am wrong, ths.t tho i

13 cotticment uss in any way tied to intogral part; of it. ;

:.

14 What I cn suggesting to you is that the rr.cnicipc.7.ities j

l

15 benefited from that cattictent as Ucll, every clomant of }
i

16
'

that cettlement. I

l

17 CHAIWJR RIGIER: Well, they nay have, but tha
:

to question is suppoco therc's a greater benofit to On in having.:
i
i

19 , the rata case resolved, not only that rato ense .but the j

!

20 prospoct that a continuing corios of rate coces might not I
,

21 have to go to tho sogation bofore the PPC.

22 MR. STEVEN DERGE2: Eou hns thct baon ovid.~nc2d

"

23 in thic prococding? 7nsy aro in tha niddle of c. rato case

p,4 right now, the FPC. |
2

CHAIRMAN nIGLER: All right.25

J !
) :
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i

mpb6 1 Against UCOE?

2 MR. STEVEN BERGER: Yes.

3 MR. LESSY: I think that's r. f air Titestion, Mr. '

4 Chairman, to address to the witnecc.

5 CHAIPd4A21 RIGLER: I'm not gcing to addrecc it to

6 the witness but it's j ust comething that -- g
i

7 MR. STEVEN BERGER: They'ra in hearings right thin;,

O week at the FPC with WCCE.
.

9 CHAIRMA!I RIGLER: All right.

10 My only question is whethe:: chio Edf.cen night hav:
i

11 gained come benefit soru of at the ats:cting poi.nt of thcau

12 negotiations which uould be entitled to some weight on

13 the scale as we consider the posture that Ohio Edison had |

14 to balance the advantages versus the liabili las and try toc

15 come up with cone position that una overall adunntagecun to

16 the company.. If you want to e::plore it with th: witn2cc you ,

17 may, if you don't want to 'you certainly don't have to. I

to just thought I would call it to your attention bec:use it's
|

-

19 a point that had occurred to me.
.

20 MR. LESSY: Can we bring tho witness bac' ? I am
i

!

21 concarned chout timo slipping at'ay.

22 CHAIPJiAN RIGL3R: Let's giv3 tho Applicants a

minute to consider this. Wa'11 got hin out of here.23

MR. LESSY: I know ue will. I just hepc we'll24

have a chance to ask him a few questicac.25
|

|
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.

l CanIR15 RIGLER: You can.mpb7 '

|*
(Pauca.) i~

l

1

3| MR. ST3vE21 ESRGER: Your Hanr:c lot an jm32 c.3y ,

', il i
'

thi.;: i-

5 I think cortninly as evidancnd hy 1:Ir. imits gr
;f ,

,

sy

S| tactimony and otherwise in this procaading Ohio Edi.3ca canto I
1 . !

7f to ecmo in here and educata the D. trd z.c bzct theY c .r to tik--

!;

8 l' trua factc involved in all tha matterc in controve::oy p33 |
i
f. .

9 all of the iccues that hcVe been rais:d in thic proca.,c::e. .n - . u ,

.
,

,

10 |
IF;the Board ic of a mind thct they bs?.iava thurz. ic , w -

'

|
. . . . .

9

11 cud or semothing important that chould ba developed v.4./:h
.t

12 regard to the cettic.7.cnt in 1972 ras.ched het rson i?cos c;1g
.'

13 Ohio Edicen, then I think it should be ful.~.y e::a.lored.. 2.a- : .-- .

-
.

- .

74 if you want to cranino : r. Ms.yben on it--I percenclly 6.m t5

15 feci the need to.

1G CHAIRMId1 RIGLER: A l l r i c '.i t .
i

17 MR. STfDJEN BERGER: But if it's ecmething thra |
!

10 Board is concerned with I an prepared to certafnly ho.va it !
i

19 sddressed by cn Ohio Edicon vitnacs at dic Eonrd's 51%.3, }

20 sir.

21 CHAIR 5:M RIGLSR: U011, hcw yon precent Your cr.se

22 really is up to ~ I just trac trying to bs :?ci.r raid veu---you.
~

23 !!R. STEV3N ESRG2R: Imtters uhich you rcina {
s.

24 substantial concern ebout nay concern na cud 12 you feci |-

|

25 this should ha adurcased by rcy client then tea 5::o hcr3 ;.9.

1
,
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'I address them. This is not such a structured proceeding, ImpbS
i.

2 think the Board would agree, that the cencerns of the Board

3 should be ignored beccuse the particular charge involved dess j
i

4 not in the Applicants' opinion go directly to the Board's

5 concern. I mean that's just not the nature of the beast.

6 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Well, why don't we recall the

7 witness and start his cross %:: amination? Perhaps it will ba

8 resolved during cross. If not, -- I'll just leave it to yourl

|'

.

9 judgment how you want to proceed.

10 MR. STEVEN BERGER: Okay.

11 CHAIRMAN EIGLER: I don't wcnt to indicate, either!
..-

-

|

12 that this is an overriding concern. It's just a loose end. |
|
'

13 I don't want to give it enduc vaight either.

14

15

16

17 .

.

19

20

21

22

23
i

?A

25

|

|
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2D cb1 1
, Whereupon,
|

2 WILLIMI R. MAY"EU.

3 resumed the stand and, having been previously duly sworn,
|

_
4 was examined and testified furthor as follcus: |

5 MR. LESSY: Dces Mr. Reynolds have any quastions?

G If not, I'll proceed.

7 MR. REYNOLDS: If you'll Vait a cor.ont, please,

S I do have come questions.
.

9 (Pause. )

10 CROSS-E:OpiINATION

11 BY MR. REYNOLDS:

12 Q Mr. Mayben, I have a fau qucations. |
!

13 Let me first ask you: To the e::tont that you hav.2 |

14 knowledge about this mattor, could you advise us as to what

15 your understanding was during the inception and continuatien

1s of your 1972 settlement negotiations of the advantage Ohio

17 Edison believed would be derivsd by entering into a settle-

13 ment of some sort with the WCOE municipalities or memborn

19 in the rate case?'

I

20 A Well, it's probably speculation but sinen you're

21 negotiating the cettlement of a rate disputa before the

22 Federal Power Commission, to so:ca extent each party, parti-

23 cularly after you've had soma negotiations, knows that thair

2.e wecknesses have been revealed, and thereforo, yo 2 may decida

i
25 whether you wish to go before the Corsd. scion in a full-blor.2 '
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eb2 I hearing and depend upon the vagarias of the hearing getting

n
you evidence or not getting you evidence as you would like"

3 to have it appear.

4 And on the basis of that I guess the company felt

5 the principal advantage they were going to gat was not to

6 have to proceed with the rate hearing and in fact would be

7 able to settle the real dispute in ths mattor, namely what

3 level of rates would they ha permitted to charga, at some

3 level not too different than what the FPC staff themselves

10 had come in at.

11 Q And what was the municipality's viou as to the

12 advantage that it might derive by virtue of entering into

13 this sort of settlement negotiation?

14 A Well, I think more the pocsibility tha they

15 could start the development or the creation of a new power

15 supply relationship between themselves and Ohio Edison

17 Company because ' he level of settlement as far as the numbers

18 in the rate case were concerned were certainly advantageous

13 to the company.

20 Q All right. I think we've had soma testimony as to

21 that.

22 Was there also an advantage, a similar advantage

23 as the ons you discussed for Ohio Edison with respect to

?J resolving the dispute before the FPC which the WCOE members

25 considered?
,

1
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I
'

eb3 1 A Yes. Certainly that would be one the.t Ohio

2 Edison viewed as beneficial to them becauce of the presst.res

3 that are brought to bear upon them during their rnte pro-

4 cceding=.

5 Q And UCO" also viewed that so ban 2ficial to them?
.

6 A In terms of their out-of-pcoket cost to inter-

7 vene in a rate proceeding and defsnd their vicJ With ragard

G to the appropriato level of rates, certainly that would bc ,

i'

9 viewed as an advantags.

10 0 Do ycu knca if the Ohio 1:diaan Ccr.peny cnd the
|

11 UCOE are presently engaged in controv0rsy before the FEC j

12 on a rate matter? - !
t
t

13 MR. LESSY: I'm going to object, Mr. Chairman, j
j-

14 That's beyond the scopo of anything that has baan presen'.:ed. i <

.

15 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I'm going to let him answcr

16 that. It relates to our discussicn.

17 THE WITNESSs Well, to the extent that there are

13 differing views with regard to thp cost of servica, yes,
!

19 it is a controversy.-

20 If you mean has WC03 again intervened in a rcte

21 filing before the Federal Powar Cczmicsion, yes, Stay have.
c

22 BY MR. REYNOLDS: f ;

23 Q Mr. Mayben, let me show you what has provicusly ,

1

24 baen identified as NRC Staff 2::hibit 32, and ask whether j

25 this is the statement of study objectivcc to uhich you nace

i
|(
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eb4 I a |

reference earlier that was, I believe,. prepared for the mect-| '

2 ing in late 1974. I

13 (Handing docunant to the M.tness.)
,

;

4 A Yes, I believo it is. o

:
!

t5 Q Do you recognize the handwritiny in the m.argin j

!G on that exhibit?

7 A Yes. I

8 Q Is that your handuriting? |

1
'9 A Yes., it is.

10 Q Now I believe you were asked by the Board a quos- f
i!

11 tion that concerned a restriction impsed by the ceaany i
'

12 on consideration of tranamission among the municipalities
!13 within the Ohio Ediscn area. And my racclicction is that

14 you felt that perhaps that restrictior. had been in. posed at
15 that first meeting.

16 Do I have a clear recollection of your -

17 A I don't recall that it was because at that time
18 I was not that intimately fcmiliar with the exictance of

I
19 generation by the members of WCCE, and I don't think thtt

{
l20 it was a point that we discussed at length. j
l

21 Q Well, that was a point that you included in the j
i

'

. ;

22 list of study criteria, was it not?
|

'

i
23 A Could you help me by pointing cut where that I

|
24 would be?

|
4

i| 25 0 Yes, if I ccn snezd over herc. |
.

|
|

.

L 1 1
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~

l
eb5 1 3-E, I believo. |

t
1

2 lIE. REYNCLDS: Would that not be righu? It ight 3
-

.

I3 ba help"ful if he read it. ,

i
I

THE WI':' NESS: 3-E is: I'4
I
i

5 " Identify arrcngments which ccn 'ce
'

0 perfected to acconcedato ccordi;w.;;ec. pcec: :/cpply j
i

7 development and operations, uhich arrc:.ge;unta j
.

8 contain at least the following Juatursc:
t-

9 "E. Trcasmissica service for GM. ivory f

of power and onsrgy to cach municipal delircry |10
t

:

i
M point." i

!
I~2 That point uc.e not in diriputo at cu~ :neting2.8 <

i
.

13 I understood the cprastica frcm the Chr.irm .n to be whethtr I:
t
i

14 cr not there would ba wheeling from ons municipal to ancthor
i

15 within the Ohio Edison system.
i

16 CHAIM1H RIGLER: That una cy questio.:. |.

.

I17 MR. ErdOLDS : Let no hav2 the answer .bacs:, please.
i
f

18 (Whereupon, the Raportar rt.ad from tha record |
i

19 an requested.) !*

1

20 BY MR. ED! OLDS:

21 Q Showincf you S-E und I gusco 3- G over on th no::: |
!

22 page, if you can just road that for ihe benefit of the Eocad?,;
i
;

23 A G reads: |
t

I

24 " Economic dicpatch of rasourcas owned i

25 or controlled by the w.:nicip?lc. "
.

I
:

|'

?
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eb61 Q My question is whether those snbparagraphs

2 contenplated the transmission accng municipals within OE7

3 MR. LESSY: Did ycu 1rer.n se he wrote it, or what

4 do you mean by "conter.1 plated"?

5 BY MR. REYUOLDS:

6 Q Do you have any difficulty with the questicn?

7 MR. REYMOLDS: I'm trying to shorten this. He's

8 got a plane to catch. I'm caking him to road that and tel.'.

9 me whether it was contemplated under those criteria that

'

10 one of the elements of the study would be the transmission

11 back and forth between municipalitics within the Ohio Edicon

12 area.

13 MR. LESSY: That's a lot clcarer to rr.c nar.
1

l
14 THE WITHESS: Yes, Item G uhich reads "Econor.lic j

i

15 dinpatch of resources cvned or controlled. by the municipals" l

i

16 contemplates that whatever generation wr.s cuned or con- l

|
'

17 trollad by the municipals in the Ohio Edison system would

i

18 bo dispatched and the output would be delivered over the

19 Chio Edison transmission line.i

20 BY MR. REYNOLDS:

21 Q New did Ohio Edison object to that?

22 A I can't rocall. My marginal nota':icn doesn't

23 indicate that it was deleted.
1

24 Q Is it your understanding that the study- did not !
1

23 address that matter?
,
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eb7 I I ~R . LESSY: Ifnich matter, Mr. Reynolds.

2 HR. ICrHOLDS: The matter hs ject raferrcd to

3 with regard to Itcus 3-E and G.

*4 THE WITNESS: Well, it vould assume that in tnosc

5 plcns that were studied other then thc pre-payment er the

G corgany's proposals.

~

7 BY FR. REYNO.LDS:

0 Q Cther thcn the pra-paytcont? g

.

O A And the ecmpany's proposala.

10 0 Well, lot na direct your attentien to tha study
1

11 again at page V-3, tha pertica that y:n rand into the |
1
,

12 r2 cord, and specifically it is undar 2cragraph C, " Trcus-- J

l.

13 mission Service," and particularly the last percgraph en -

14 that page es it carries ,over to the next pago, and ask you -

1

i
15 whether that portion of the ctudy that you read does not I

s

1G Provide for the use of Chio Edisen's tra.namission facilitics

17 for the transfer of pcwer and energy frca tiCO2-c med

'

1 53 gancrating resourcca - to the nunicipalc* delivery points.

19 A All that does is tell the roader hcw va went.

i
i

20 about allocating cost of trancuicsion cervice to WC03. It !
i

| tells what facilities were included.21

22 It dcean't address itcalf as to which facili:i:ss.

23 would be producing cnergy which would be ficving over the

24 WOCE transmiscion faciliticc.

23 Q But you did incitde that in the study? t

|
'
I

1
_ _ o
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eb8 1 A We estimated the cost of transnission so that we

2 would have a completa cest picture for cu:rgEriaon purposas,

3 yes.

4' O And one of the alternatives in your study that

5 you considered uns the use of the Ohio Edison traasmisaica

6 facilitics for purposes of transferring the energy from the

7 WCOE-owned generating resource to a cunicipal delivery point?

8 A One of the citernativos van that, ycc.
i

9 MR..REYNOLDS: I don't have anything further.

10 MR. HJELh?ELT : The City hua questions of the

11 witness.

12 BY MR. EJEIKfELT:

13 Q Mr. F:ayben, you testified that in your study

14 certain of the alternatives studied included the concept

15 of equal percent roserves.

1G In your experience in the cqual percent racerve

17 methcd common in the industry?

13 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr. Reynolds?
.

19 MR. REYNCLDS: Mr. Chairman, I was on 1y feat to
.

20 object first to the fact that this witness uns bicught in

21 hare in rebuttal to a part of the Staff's caso and we're

22 at a stage in the hearing uhcre the City has nct put on

23 cnything at all which world justify the City crocc-examining

21 this witness.

T.5 He is not in here to address any portion of the
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eb9 1 | City's case whatscaver. 7.nd I think 'c' re bayenr1 that p .4 nt :
I

2* in the hearing where we were tal:iing ;.nitially c.: giving. ,

1'

J

3 t'ae City seine latitudo en cross-extnintieT.
t

4! I would also atato, sinca T tot on :r.y feet and

5 ! I hocrd the question, that it is clocrly outside the sco;a
1

i !

G of the direct. I

t
7 CHAIm1A1I RIG 72;n: The fin:t objnctica is otor-

1
,
i

,'

3 r2 led and the second is sustained. i

i.!

9' IG . HJ2.'M5'ELT : I he'iu no ..ther an13tient . !,, :
i .

'
10 BY IIR. LESSY2,

! '
i'

11 O Mr. Mayhen, with reapcot to the ' 74 1:n oti ng taecc
.

,

1
- i

12 you attended, other than restrictions trith respect to
,

i
i

13 daletion of third-party wheeling wara there my other i
!

- e

14 rastrictions by Chio Edison that were conveyed. to your i
: t

i
15 | r 2 collection, at that meeting, as to the scope of the sa:d if

i

A Well, ' the one that cones to ray reinc' which was1G -

!

17 | co:cewhat discencarting but I thought parhaps cot. d bo
;

!

elleviated through negotiations subsequintly w ns a ctater ent18 .

i

.

by Mr. White that by no means waro thay going to let FC0019 ,

20 j ust pick and chcoco which plants of 02'r they would par--

f ticipate in. And I wasn't sure then :htt criterla we wcn?!
1w

22 ! going to be guided by.

.13 Subsequently that particular requi:.:.m:.nt seert..
;

E4 to have been tempered; at least as my staff snalyced it,

5
'

25 twy were not guided by only specific plants that they it.i ht

!
!

l i
J 1
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cb10 I participate in. ;
,

I

?- Ncw titere was one point ichern I bolic<.-2 my ra=la f
4

'
3 lection is Mr. 'Drii.e' ntado it cpparent that Ohle ?.di. con U.. ..

,

.I
4 not going to be a banker for the WCCE progr 21. It's a j

.

.
I

5 l.'. ' .*. . d.4 f #.i cu.lt 'oo '. . .c",. e_ ~.c, . '- 1.7., .^. . r 9 b. '. ". .'~.'. " .b y 4-h c'. .
. . . . . . ,, -

I
S Wo did not ourcuo it bacs.nce the ultirani:e cual of TCO3 V:s .

. -
,

t
a

i
7 to utilize its c<m chility to rcico capitti. :

i
3 It would have been rectrianiva on17 in the cour+ -

. .

:

9 that they :may hcvo incisted'tlast cuni:a1 to available th:
'

1

J

10 q inatt.nt an cgrecnont trac reached, whis would have beJa .1
'

.

.

1 :

11 li.ttla enerous unds:r the ciretr. steno:c.
.

8

e

2D 12 *

1

13 j
t
.

14 i
.
.

l
. ,

f'
!
Ilo 4

i
i

!
+.

el

13 |
. f

!
.
I

19 i
i-

}
20 :

1
e

R1
le g

*

22 i
i
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f
8
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|

2F ebl I Q Now with respect to die pic';ing and Oi ocsing, |
i
'

2 di.d Ohio Edison nake availabla its prc:.icnt faci.lities that j
!
!3 were on line to UCOE as being availchia to pic': c.nd choo-s a.

i

4 from at that zr.ceting?
?

5 A No, I don't believa they did., I thin?. again

6 " picking end choosing" had to do with ."ucure unis:c.
i

7 Q Did they elir.u.nate piching and chocLir g f. rom ehc I

!

8 units on line?
.

9 A My recollection is that tha': alternati va is al n.ys $
i

10 open if WCOE wants to continua as en all-requi::cir.nts i

t

11 custonor. But I don't recall any specific lawp.ge that said !
,

i

12 that thsy could not buy into eniscing plcnts c.''.tnougn the

13 studies indicate that that's the cace, I

|
.

14 MR. STEVEN BERGER: Can I have that brck agaira j
,

15 (Whereupon, the Reporter rund from the record

1G as requested.)
i

17 BY MR. LESSY: !
I

i. 1

IS Q New with respect to pcgo 1-2 of the G;Udy, '

19 the paragraph nu:rbored 5, the language that ycn read er was
I

t

20 read to you earlier is that the cer;.nny and UCCE would

21 undartake a jcint study of the enginesring, financial ani ,

1
1

22 legal feasibility of an. arrangement tiha.reby the r.mnicipal e
:
1
1

23 would be able to participate diractly with the cmpany in |
,

1
1

.

bulk pcuer supply facilitica. |
1

1 24

25 New with respcct to the phrz.co " wit's uc commcf

1
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3
:

ebTi ,i in bulk pc.icr supply f .cilitie= ," ns your intnrrrotatiot'.
il
i'2 of the cettlement what would thr.t inngu:ga r0far ::c?

3 A Well, that arr.ong othe;- thi::03 th N_ UCO3 could

4 he either a c.1rchccer of oc :er or a cc- cwr.ar of facilitisc-
&

5 c:f the com. cnv_ .
'

.t

G Q Was that li:tited to bulk po'ier ::upply faciliuie 3 '

7 o E Ohio ECisen c:.s bei:;g avcilfale?

n v 3. .c., . .~ .. >. w ~.1 ,h.a n. . ,. .u-o y2 gn. 3..,i. , .Lc.. t./
-.

.

a c+ ..m.._......... .:.. u wp
. , ,

O the alt'arnativcc ucra to cor.3ider act jt::t -

**
to 12. S.T.: .1.;n**., p?. prim n . .y e..! e,. ,?. t , r,. 37, ; ,c g.* Y .

_..,3.,3. s ... .. w . . .. .. .. . . . c. ..

.

11 quantion, your IIonor.

IP. MR. CSSY: I'll rcphr.isc it.

13 DY lin. Ii2CSY:

1

14 Q Dces the phrase in the ::ct.:1ci ant cr pur sur.t- i

15 Strike that. !
.
s

i

16 When you vent to the 8 74 mouting uitn tha '

!

I
1

17 j settlemant in mind, vould the phrrae "part:ic?.pato uith ',
-

.

is the cc peny in bulk pcuer supply facilitice," was thei. yo;;r

10 undcratanding that that u-is limitad to caly facili.:ics of |
t.

20 I Ohio Edison? !
,

.

1

l'. i MR. ST~.:.VEN 32RGER: 7. think tha r.;u2ction h c.a hem: |
|-

f2 ariked and ansuored.
,

23 CHAIIUGN RIGLER: He :::sy eatsrer. .

t
,

0.4, THS WITNESS: I guare I bacc tror.ble wiidi tho ;

3,9 question. Cartninly ue did.t' t c:. pact Ohio Mison to tal.1 r .

|
'

|
| 3
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'

1| we could participate in something that they didn't have nyeb3
1

2 control over. But we didn't expect that Chio Ediacn usuld
;

3| li: nit us from participating with other parties in otner

4 projects.

5 It caems to ra when you're C.ealing w.'.th chio

G Edison on a pcreer supply ralatienrhip they ra in a hcrd pcli-i

7 tion to say you can- participate in the Ca-dinal plant.

8 They can't ordain that. But we did not e:pect them to say

*

9 you ccn't.

10 ; Q Did they say you can't? :

1

11 A Effectively they did,
i

;
12 Q How did they say that?

13 A By the elimination of Itom 3-F in the list of

14 criteria, namely, the ability to wheel pcwer in or out from

15 third-party systems,
i

16 Q Does econcnic dispatch envision uran 3 mission of

17 power between generators or bet seon entities?

18 A Well, Mr. Cole has written voluras o.1 what that

19 means. I think economic dispatch really means the scheduling
,

20 of Production of energy frca a group of energy .aourcs.s so

21 as to produce the lowest cest of production, and it has to l
1

22 do with scheduling o-f resourens.

23 Q With respect to Alternative No. 6, or the cocond

24 Chio Edison proposal, if Ohio Edison does not take all of

2S its energy, frora the CP.PCO units, what boa. ring dxs this have

.
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12 571!
i

1

eb4 1 on the energy availchlo from thces CAPCO uni.ts to i?COE?
o
l

Z| MR. ST3VEN EERGEn: I ?:ould li:cc to hnve that Schi
, 4

1 i
3 again, plecse. *

:
4

4 (Whereupon, the Reportcr raad fran the record j
i
4

5 as requ2cted.)
|
t

G THE WITUESS: As I undarsa::od thO proposal wh:.ch
3

3
;

- 7 was cnnlycod na Altarnctive G, the rz sunt of entrgy that j
s
?

O UCGS uould be entitled to Irca cm ena er the nlcirt.7 to ;

i,

9 which they had ends a capital contrihuuien tercrd E0 renr.~ i
- !

10 vatts of capacity uculd ha in prcportion E:e th2 cn: cat of i

1
'

11 energy that Ohio Edisca tock free that plant e. it bearc to
i

12 its total enorgf recuirecents.
i

13 BY UR. LE3SY: i
,

.

14 0 Would this result in en onargy defic!.e.ncy in da !
:
4

is supply of onergy to ifCOE? }
i

16 A Well, to the c:: tent that Ohio Ediner ccheduled {
,
,

17 loss than all of its energy from theco specified plants, |
!

Ic less then all of UCOE's energf would cir::ilcrly be ccring j
1

- 19 out of those plants and therefore they would hm to gat !

20 energy from another source.

i
21 Q Uhst would that other em;_rce bit !

+

5

22 A Well, it was conteuplated it u. auld b2 chio r.Einen !
e
a

1

23 undar their wholesalo pcuar rate cchadulo.

24 Q Thercfora, under Alternati.rc 5, is there any

i
5 relationship betecen capacity ccquired that i3 unid for b.e -

i ~-



-

m

[

12,572

cb5 1 WCO3, and energy available to WCOS under units in whic'1 it

2 participated?

3 A No, not by a direct formula.

4 Q Isn't there usually cu:.h a dirast relctionshf.9

5 between capacity crned and energy available?

G A Yes, having to do with the nc 7.al availability of

7 capwity from u plcnt. I think that relationship is ganara11:

8 displayed in tha alternatives that we studied v.hich ucre
.

3 other than the company's proposa:! and the pro-payr-ant

10 arrangement.

11 Q New undsr Alternativo 20. 5 , we c.i d i Cs3 hr.v3 to

12 purchase their canccity requirements, say each enth, vr. der

13 Chic Edison's wholesale pcuer rato and also pay fired conto

14 with a credit for those whole. sele purchases for 50 mag 5 watts

15 from each of the CAPCC units?

iG A Well, '' fixed costs" gives ma som concern. The

?7 fixed costs really are .the costs of cenership or the debt

18 service associated with bonds that WC00 may bear.

-

19 But with that qualification, yes, that*2 the

20 effect of that plan.

21 Q Would this result in Ecos paying for more capa-

22 city to Ohio Edison than it used or than it could use?

23 A It could result in that, yes.

24 Q Could it likely result in it?

A Well, you have to co npara the magnitude of the25 .

|
.
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1

i
,

7e,d g .2 $ sJ

;-

eb6 I 50 meg _iwatte acquired, or the right to 30 r iqirratt s in j
!

2 particular plants acquirad to the ic:d and cce if it was
,

i

3
> 4

substantially in e::cass of load. .'.nd if it v.sc than thorn i
'

i
1

4 would be an excess.

5 Tha key it coats to 72 is thic, that the ecsp:r.y'a i

6 wholesalo pcuer rate reflect the companf c fi:02d cost of8
3

i
e

- 7 all of its plant, hnd is passed on to ;;ha citics, and in i
1
i

S addition to that a1 maosit rcficc':ing the differen00 betr 2n j
.

1

9 ths citics' fixed ccat fer NO ra giniatts of incran. cats pt----
1
,

t.
1

10 chased and the company'a fixed coat are nica pr.sc:A cn .n j
,

11 the city because it's a reduction in the crodit :accivad. i
i
i.

12 So to that e:: tent there is the hearing of the enn }
l

13 of capacity in excess of-- There's a poscibility of hoccing j
i

14 the cost cf capacity in excess of uhat they night get .mv.c:
4

)
15 a fully-distributed, all-requiremants rate. ;

i

16 - 0 Again under Alternativa No. 6, if the P/H

17 fornula was not applied to the 50-megawatt purchcae, didn't j
.

18 the 50-tragsratt purcheno regttiro UCCE to pay for cor.: pcuer

19 than it needed?.

i
|

20 A To the extent that tho 50 r.cgesatts in ti;a ac.e.ra - t
;

i

21 gate was in e:: cess of its load, yac, it wac hearing costa j
t
!

22 greater than its requiremonta. I
t

i
9

23 0 I'd lika you to turn to page V-2 of the study. j

as and I believe that ycn read into the record thia 21crnine ;

I

25 the first . paragraph on that page. I'd like to read, ant.

!|
;

L o
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. m. n. .,, 2

cb7 I'll save you the tics:, the second pic graph, and I went toI

9 ed you a quacticn about it.-

STEVEbBERGER: Ifnich sc ga, Mr. io;;ny*/3 MP, .
~

,-

4 MR. LESSY: V-2.

5 BY MR. LESS'?:

6 Q M'he generation cupccity raquirstants
:

7 for UCOE a.: determined under thir mathod. ." |.

I

O and I believe that refern up r.bova to th-2 CA?CO ?/li rothr.d - |
I
.

'

. . .vould recult in naintainir.g e::cansiva9 *
.

10 reserves. Thus it would be uneconomical for the

11 WCOE to nake tho transition frca total whcicsalo

12 (with the exception of Nauton Falls and 0herlin)

13 to total celf-evn2d gencrction, f.1c taliditf of

14 the company *c requisition compelling UCOE to meat-

15 CAPCO requiremente is open to question. WCO3 is

1G not a r.anber of CAPCO, nor have our studica assun26

17 that WCOE would beccma a member of CA'3CO. It is
.

10 also assumed that UCOE's load and partial cwner-

19 ship of CAPCO generating units would be credited.

20 to the company by the CAPCO Ir.anbar companiec;

21 therefore, CAPCO would not recognize WCOE na a
.

22 member. The CAPCO capacity requirem3nts ware

23 established by the r.:2 thor comptnico lcng before

24 the WCOE Dbecama a viable entity. The not 2:e-

25 sult is that UCOE, which is not anticipating
.



.

:

l o ,.c. z .q :-

1
1

eb3 I becoming a CA9CO member a'c this tina, would be |
.
I

2 rasting the total C?.PC3 pmtcr pccling raquirer. ant *

3 evon though CISCO will not raccyJdsc '7C23." j
:
.

4 Now do you generally cgree uith the statercnc3 i

5 contained in that paragraph'i {
,

6 A Well, I think tharc are cortain charr.cterizaticac !
I
t,

7 that if I vere to writa the parc.grcph, I pree:bly wculdn't
!,

I8 do it. But I cennot dise m a uith it.
i'

'9 Q With the knesicdge that you hava of t'c. css r.attarc .
d

.

#

10 which WCOE-- Strihn that.

i
11 With the hnerrlodge thct ycu hav.2, Mr. En.yh m,

'

.

!
'

12 of those natters which Chio 3dison wen not *..*illing to have '
,

i
4

13 included in thb study, do you hava en opinion ne tc. whether j
!

14 or not the deletion of thece anttors pre.cluded cartsiv I
i
!

15 recults or forecd cartain results? !
I
i

16 A Ucll, I hava a judgnant. "Cpinion" I *M :2 12 - !
,

!

17 Yes, I do.

i
18 Q All right. |.

.

I
19

- Do you fcel that those rect--ictions co struccured j
1'

20 in the Ecc'c study as to precluda a result other thnn all-

requirements purchese er pro-pc.ynank:?at

22 MR. PEINCLDS: Lat na hr.va that bach agcin, pico.csj
i

23 (Wherarpon, the Roporter road from the record

24 as requestad.)

u3 THE WITHESS: At the time na ware nogetictino,
>

1

!
>

i u |



12,575
.

Icb9 the study objectives and criteria in October of 1974, I

2 was somewhat concerned that the eliminatic.: of third-car *:f

3 whccling would possibly restrict the - or pcssil:ly cause

4 an economic burden on the plans which contcInleted owner-
|

5 ship participation end the actual op'2rdien of pLata by l
~

I

6 WCOE.

.
At that tima I reflected en whether or not that7

8 would therefor 2 be fatal to the efforts of UCOE to perfcat

9' their gcal of utilizing thei'r tax-exempt financing under

10 a new power supply relationship with Ohio Edison Co'.cocny {
1

1

11 and I considered that it was not fatal, but I had concerna j
i
'12 at that time that it could result in a hybrid sort of pcuar

13 supply relationship other than the classiccl cunership and |
.

14 operation of generating plants on a joint coordinated

15 development basis, , ;

j
'

2E 16
1

17
l

18 l
'

19
.

20

21

22

23
1
1

24 |

25 I
.

!

|

1 1 |.

, _ . . .
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I

i
t

-

,

mobl 1 BY 13. LESSY: i
z~
.

2 G There was come mention of a diolactis rate in- '

i

O crease recently filed b'I Ghio Udi.'on and new in mont of I

|
4 the FPC. Do you hava any knowledge today c?: to its renga i

;

5 of percentages of wholeca12 municipal cuctmara cf the.t'

,
,

I
i

6 wholecale rate?

I i
7 Im. STm Ti EERGrR: chjectica. '

.

t

0 CUAIE!'XI RIGLER: Ov0rrulad.
.

wa. 3,. ,tuTa.:- , E.. me, .:.e t. . . . . r9 .
. u.. o. .w

,

.

10 DY MR. LOSOY: !

11 G Do you feel thr_t the 19*12 rcto cett1 =0nt hr.: .: s .

!..

12 WCOE imposed scr.o obligations on Ohio Of.iaen ethn th2n ju., -
.

. . . . . . . . ..

13 to sa.mply c.o wnaw 2.t con =2.corce no .ca cdvantagusns to ac.:... . . u :

i

14 A Yes.

15 MR. LESSY: I have no further qncationa.

16 MS, URSPll: The Doper'.nannt has to cuections of t* tic
e

i

17 witnesa.
.

to REDIR2CT 22AME!ATION j
1

19 BY MR. ST2VEN BERC3R: i

20 % . Mr. Maybon, other thnn the dicctarica that wau he;.,
; i
' (

21 .' at the meeting in Inte October that ycn atte.udad -- i I

. i I

i 1

22 MR. LESSY: Octobar of '74, Mr. Ecrgun?

23 IG. ST2VEN BERCER: It's the only itneting he'c !

,c.c s u. . . d t o .ne24
I
i

MR. LSSSY: I thiah it should he citar in the !~-
t.o g

,

h
.
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mpb2 1 record. '

2 BY HR. STETIEN 2 ERG 32:
4

3 Q. Was the subject of third p:>.rty whee. ling ever

4 again raised generally with Ohio Edison?

5 MR. LESSY: I cbject. He raid that uns the last

G :teeting that he attended.
|
I7 MR. HJE:25ELT: It e:tceeds the ccopa cd any of ,

!.

8 the cross. If they have tcctified to only one n.eting ::cu

9 can they come back to other'n33 tings? !

10 MR. LESSY: I think it'c inherently a1 absurd

11 question. !
I

12 CHAIR'WI RIGLER: I think if the witnecc hac |
!

13 information it would be useful. I'll let him un+wer the !
I.

14 question. I

1

15 THE ITITNESS: I know of no discussiona cno way or j

16 the other that transpired between the parties Gazing tha [
t

17 negotiations after the October of 1974 raseting. |
|

13 BY MR. STEVEN EERGER: |

, 19 9 As far as you knou the raatter was b::ocched

I
to at the '74 Imeting and was never raiced again?

|

21 A. Woll, I cartainly instructed r.y ateif not to |

22 pursuo it because of Mr. White's forcefullnoce i:2 the I: sting i

23 concerning the dropping of. thnt 'opic in these joint c hudies.

24 I didn't sea any point in jeopardizing what other.sica were
!

25 continuous rolationshipc in negotiating the joint stud.y wii |

|
.



I
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1.2 57i
i

I

n:pb3 1 the cenpany.
t :

e

2
'1

G Mr. White caid he wouldn't stug it jointly. ;
,

'3 L Yes.

4 G Ohio Edison also talked about the PA! formula ;

5 as com3 thing that they would want to catablich bo:secen ?702:_
.

G and Ohio Edison, isn't that correct? i: .

.

!

7 L Ho, that's not correct.

8. G That tcasn't the pro :ocal that inc.s m.Gu by the
,

f

9 j cos'pany? '

t

10 A. Hot at the nesting that I att.mdad. Ua indicat:4.

11 at ..that m2cting that no did not tish to hcccmo a : 60.2 of

12 CAPCO becausa vc were err.ra 'that thct .rould carry trith in ,

13 the obligation of the PAi formula nnd therc . ras no objcatica

14 raiced at that particular time to that thcory. :10 that tla >

15 in1 position of the PA7 formula,if it did, cana cr.t ir.
,

16 cubseausnt negotiations that I uns not p*.rty to. |

17 MR. STE'7:27 EERGER: No further quocticuc. .

'
.

*

18 MR. LESSY: I have onc recroca.
i

- i
, . to MR. REWOLDS: I have ona question.. !

i

20 RECROSS-ELVIDE. TION
'

.

*

21 BY IG. REIMDLDS:

22 9 Mr. Mayben, going bach for a minnto in your -

23 discussion with Mr. Lessy relating to your testia.:ny on ;;i.c ;

I.

24 possiblo c::cccsiva capacity costs undar proyeeal nvrd:er 6, j
f

23 c lot me ask you: muld it be appropriato if acmubcGy wer1 to i
|
i
i
I

*
.
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12,5 c;

mpb4 make a cnit powar purchase from a nucloa r 7-lant cr.d also etI

, the same time wore to taka wholecale pc.: r from t*:e cano-

*e cystem which had an ownership interest in that nuclanr pl;nt,

4 that the portion of the nuclear plant allocation to the

5 unit power purchase he excluded frcm the wholocalc rate bace?'

6 MR. CHAREO: I'll objact to that question. I

7 believe that's vall beyond the scope o:' any queations acked

3 by Mr. Lecsy. It certainly is not tied to propocal nuninr G
,

9 ana furthermore it has an irapact call out :ide tho testin::;

'

10 by this witnsss today.

11 MR. LESSY: I wculd join in that. I .*.im.ited ny

12 questions to capacities under alternativo ntrier 5 :nd cacts

13 and I think Mr. Reynolds' question la well baycad arfhhing

14 that was asked of this vitness.

15 MR. REYNOLDS: It's directly related to that

1G whole line of questions and the uitness' an'swer.L |

17 CHAIPliAN RIGLSR: Let me hear the quocticn again, |
!

s

TO please. |
|

|
1

19 (Whereupon, the Recorter read fron rho recor.'!-

!

20 as requested.)

21 MR. LESSY: There ucs not a single uur.ction

22 addressed to wholesale rate allocations. He were concernnd '

3 with the amount of capacity available and the 50 nasarattg

24 requirenant. Wa 're getting into a rate ma'.:ing trpo quectf.on

g3 which ic vell hayond anything that I acted.
.

|
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12,581:
!

I

1 CHAI?JWI RIGLER: Suctained.n:pb5
2

I2 BY MR. REHiOLDS:
. i

3 CL Mr. Mayben, if you are a total generator Woi.0.d 2028

4' bear a cost of capacit1 yreater than your pock load?
t

i5 NR. LESSY: Objection Mr. Chai:n.nn,. c.guis Uc rs. :
,

6 talking about -- {8

? CHAIF23N RIGICR: Yes, that: 0 wall bayond rediract''
,

O Mr. Reynolds.
i
.

9 MR. REE? OLDS: That gces procicaly, Mr. Chai:-cr2, i
!.

-E a e.zi b cas <sn'.o jd10 to alternativo ninber G cad the testi::.orce
,i

11 with respect to excocciva capacitv coctc. It'c cn 7cint j
i
i

12 directly. ;

13 MR. LESSY: I dicagma with you. Thcra questienc

14 want to the relationship that fails to c:: int batueen capacity:

15 owned and energ'1 available fron these units. Itdoesnotcc!.
}I16 to that point.

|
17 MR. N RNO: . The Deparicaent joins in the Staff'c

.

j

!.

4

TG objection. *

!

19 CHAIPEAN RIGIER: Let nie haar the quection again,-

1

20 Please. !
>

21 (Yncreupon, the Ecportar road from the record

22 as requected.)
I
'

;3 NR. STEVER ESRGER: If nuahars matter, I cupport
,

pf, ' the question. j

i
;3 (Laughtar. ) |

|

|
A



_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ __--

|
1.c ,a- ;,..

Inpb6 'I MR. ESYMOLDS: I'm not going to go any further

2 with it. It'c directly in line eith -- it's enactly tihat
.

3 he's tstectified cc in recycnsa to Mr. Lccuy's qncatienc, Mr.

4 Chairman.

5 CF.AImiMI RIGLER: All right, let's cac what he

3 cayc.

7 MR. LESSY: Do you want the question ropeated, M .,

3 Maybon?
.

9 THE WIT:iES2: I?o .

to The answer ic yes, but you uculd hnto to refer

back to previous tes'imony of mine in theco proceedings toc11

12 get all the reasonc I would like to add right neu, but I

13 won't.

ta MR. REYNOLDS: Thank you, sir.

MR. LESSY: I just have cno quastion, Mr. Malben.
15

CHAIRMA11 RIGLER: Clue us in, I!r. I:ayben, don' t
16

go through the whole d. rill.$7
.

TIIE WITNESS: In the interest of relichility;g

you've got to have more capacity on line than your peak;9-

load might bo because you run the risk of a unit being20

forced out of service or having to take one. out of servics
21

f r maintenance, thingc of that nature. So a total generator:
22

' as we're talking about here, is assened to ho an icolated
g3

entity without interconnections or even if it is interconn:ct-
24

ed it is involved in a rascrvo ocol where it centributes,_ -

c.a



. _ _ _

f
: !..-.s_ g , l a [g

- .
.

s.

!.
.

Impb7
.

raso- vos to that pcol.
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,,

~<
i
i

e '
*s MR. RF.~. COLDS : '.5 17.n h y o u .,

4|i BY 101. LESS?:
!

5 g' Mr. Mayhsn, be.r esi on Tao Octsar '7i ..cating, i
.

,

G would you hava conc 1cGod that Mr. h~aita u,uld ngra tc |
1
.

7 th.;.Id n, W. w-"a s.7b.~., .' .;. c. n. *w- t.'> .;. ^. . 'm- T . ''.- ''~.r..'..''.e.*.'- . *- M .~.. %)4 '.1t S t .A..,d, .
. t . .. v . .

i
,

'
s
*

.

8 i, '

.ic.n. . ge.u. _.a t.-.;;.v. . *t.; p p._r'- .a. (. . .. w* s , .*. u* ry.1. ,

. . . . . . . . ,

t

*
.

9
f

[.*g . . T *'.t.* a . 7 J.*o. 4. v. T. .- ir f. .. .c.. rs..'1, . ... . ,=. . . .es .i.vp. 3
*

.* **

. .PV. <. .. ..t. . ., . . s -

. . s.
.

-s s
.

I
,

.

...t ; . . .
.4..* . s g i |. . {e. ..n....-a# e. re t.v..wm.4 o-a. . g.m. 37'IQ ogr.s. gr p* *

.
.. ...

.

.

tr ., a J .. i .. ~. .:. ..n..,. . ,. 3 . . , . . ..- =. , . .a,,. . - , q w. . , .,a ..,; a...m um ; . . . . . . ~ . . . .. ;..m . - . . .>

i

i

t' at crestion c rour.d ago. Th'.c ic c n re-racra ce , I ';o'...u tc . ,12 a
i
'

13 'SBY: I could v.oint tc t'.).a g;.c=ien -

i

?*| CEIIRICli HIGLER: I knya the gnasticn you l'ad in ,

f

15 mind, but I'm c;oing to custain the c:.jectir.sn. |
t
I

to Thank you, Mr. Mayben, you nra ancuuad. ;

i

17 (The witnese esenced )

18 t'.R. CHARMO: Wha Da' gar dent nobld offar an
,,

t
*

19 DJ-638 excorpts from the 1967 cnnual ra5.crt of angtecr.2-

I20 Light. An offor of 'prcof wan : .-";csted o ? this Jccuc. ant.

| . .. .g ,.. .v .. t. , . . t ,. c, _. .,.b.. f .r.;.ac o .c ,r .4.., .J. cs do, . _. ~.,.,.. _o.2. b., .: 4c ,d,. .

,

.... . . . u ,. c ..
1

22 I|
inferences which might ha 612m f. cm ay.plicants' mi.i it 170r

23 which was the Pcancylvania :::conosc.y Locgt . Stud:;.
.

O O
$n.*O

!,
|*

s-) !) |*1 **
.i

,

.

,
1

I
>



12,584
..

cpb8 1 (Uhcreupon, the docur.cnt

2 raforrad to was mar;;cd j
. :

3 __ as DJ E-6ibit G33 for :

4 idantification.)

5 CHAIRMAN RIGIZ:R: Mich inference?

G MR. CH.*UCIO: The inforancsc that the only availchin

7 siternative to the Borough of Aspinwall was the cale of its

8 cystem by virtue of projected inc: acces in generating costc.

9 This document indicatec the power cocts available to Duqut.Una:
!

10 or to those coordinating with Duquaano and clearly indicates I

11 that the only alternative was not sale.

12 Specifically the Fort Martin Unit in rhich

'
13 Duquesnc was a joint participant had costs per kilowatt of

14 S123 as opposed to $225 which is projected in Applicants'

15 120 and the embadded system costs for all Duqucs a's generatid

1G and transmission is appro::imately $100 a hilo .'ctt as oppo::ed

;7 to, again, S225 simply for generation by Acpinwall according
, ,

10 to Applicants' 120.

19 CUAIRMAN RIGLER: All right..

20 Are you moving its aduission?

21 MR. CHARMO: Wa would move the ciniccion of

22 N-638 at this tima. -

23 HR. REYMOLDS: I'll object.

First, I object that I don't understacd thr.t th reuw,

25 in any testinony here to cuggoct that the only citernative



12,5G5

mpb9 l' or that an inference can be draun thct tha only alternativo
|

,I '
2 i available to Acpintic11 was the salo of itc cy-+.2n cnd if it

!-

3 goes to rebutting inferences in 120, 120 on ito Occa :aa j

4 a document which recommended alternativac cynilable to

5 A3pinwall and left it to Espinwall to Ecko its cceicica. ,

!
I

G on the point going beyond M2at, cc to ho ; this

7 might be rebuttable inforention, I fail to rea what the conte ..'

I
regarding Durneano Light -- uhat Dcqr.r..ane Light' : cocto arcB i ,

'

.

9 ragarding its participation with come other entirf, that ic !
l
!

10 not identified in some other plant how thoce costs en n

11 comparative bacic can be at all inforrc.ativa to the roard or
I
,

12 to anybody else with regard to tho figurec that t:cro act :
-

.

is forth in the Aspimtall study, I really dcn't coo how this ?'

;
.

14 begins to speak to thoca figures cac way at all -- any Uay |
m

15 at all. Wo don't even kncu what theco cost fign::cc here

i
16 includo. If you look at uhet's rod-lined thorc is no in9.iccts.

;
!

17 of what the coct figures includa or encludo and on a compari-i
. .

tivo basis I don't saa how this ic at all inct nctiva :.o18

19 anybody in any~7ay..

20 CHAI!CUGT RIGLER: Wo don't need the lunch hour to ,
. I

I

raflect. |21
|

22 The objection is overruled. We will r.frdt G30 into
i

|
evidence.23

|24 .
l .

25
|

|

|

m
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mpb9 1'
(IT:.aragon, the dcct:acnt

2
pr.iriously :r. .rhad es

3
! CJ Ed ibit C30 van

4
roccived in evidence.)

5 CEA.TICIAN RIGLER: ira'll be b.2ch in 40 ::i.iu:er..
G' (i-Theraupon, at 1:05 p.a. , so hearir g in the
7 above-entiti:d mattor nas adjottrind, to rr. convene

{
G| at 1:45 p.m., thic sm.s dr.y.)

} -
G-

70

11

12

13
'

.

14

15

16

17

10 ..

19

20

21

22

23

1.4

25

i
t
I
s ,l
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mphi 1 | AFTERNOGN SESSION-
I '

2 (.'.:.15 p .m .) !
1

.
- i

3 CERIIJ' G1 nIGI,CR: Ecch en the record. j

4' MR. ZAHIER: l' ! . Chcirman, at tha timo thata

5! Applicants' Exhi~oit 1C6 tras offered into cvidenca, which is

|
6

~

t'to agreement hatween tln City of Orrvil10, Ohio and Ohio i

i
I

7 Power Company, Mr. L uis was .'1212. It uco eithcr rejecte?. :
i
!

8 or daferred becacco thara was no ?tipulatica by 9.0 partion '

astotheauthenticityo.?tNodoct~.tentcadapplicautouore9 ;

10 requ2stod to cocuro n espy from the 22dsrn!. 20tror Cer:'.icsion
,

.

I
1! for that purposo. Applia nto have cecured that crpy c-'.d at |.

|
12 this tira would like to dictribula and replace the pracr.nt j

.

13 c:.:hibit marked as Applicants' Exhibit 106 rith a n:i.?? Z::hiLit :

14 186 that is the FPC copy of that agraccent.
.

13 I uill stata for the record that the f.ocum2.nt i

:

Is we are distributing et this tina is identical in all recpectsi
i
i

17 uith the one previously, rarktd but it has baan red-linod, to i

to for the convccienco of tln partica it recy ha enzier to f
G

i

19 replace this enhibit with the cne previously :nrket j,

I
*

20 At this time I would like to novo Ap% icanto' '
i
1

-

:
21 E::hibit 106 in avidence. I

I
i

Nyrecordindicatnsithadbeen|!22 CEAIR2Cli RIGI22:

23 rejected on the provinus occasien, so you unnt us to racer.cidL

x5 er our ruling?a

.

IT.. ' A'EEP.: I vonld like tha F. card tb rnc;urid.'.r <J+-
c.o

1
1

a.



_

12,56

cpb2 1[ the ruling with raspect to applics.uts'' ~;:dtibit 123.
I

2 CHAIM'IG1 RIGLIR: IIcaring no cbjaction we will ab.I

3! reconsider and :2ccept into eviden::a A.91icanto' S:chibit 1E5.

4 (Uhoroupon, the d'.ocur. mat

5 previonaly 1:: rhod on
.

6 p_pplicanes 2:hibit 10Ge

7 and prct-icusly rejcated

0 .72.7 recoivad in evidcuca .

N MR. ZAHISR: Iir. Umir.T.an; ai tha ti;to Mr. LIwic9

10 was hero, alco, Applicantu marked as 137 e_1 a g u e m n t . h ut:a u.2

11 Pnterican Municipal Fouar, Ohio Inc. and the City of Or. vi.lla,

12 which was actually an unsigned copy od thac agre: rent. '' hut..

13 Cocument was rc~ccived into evidenco though It. Intic cot 0.d
.

14 not testify whether the document had in fcet bcon o.:scutad?

15 by the partics.

O.1o pnwar4
16 In our attoept to locate tha Orrvil3 a r

17 contract which was just received into evidence, Applicants

to located a copy of the agreament hatween American :Innicipal

19 Power, Ohio Inc. and the City of Orrvills in the filoc of the.

EO FPC. That document differs from the docurant previously

21 identified as Applicants' E::hibit 187 and in fr.ct, the docrran..

22 carked as Applicants' E:dlibit 186 is in tha filec of the

FPC attached as an c:dlibit to the agrooment batteen Air.arican~

23

2.; ID2nicipal Power, Ohio Inc. and the City of Orrvillo.

At thi.3 time I would lik2 to mEck for id ntificati -

25

,
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12,559 ;

mob 3 i th3 FPC filo copy of th9 agreem3nt betuc.::n Tr.0rican Munici.ptlI
i. .

,

2 'l Power, Chic Inc. and the City of Ort.ville r.. App.~.ican62
I -

3 Ey_hibit 1CGA and would :c'.a its aciucca.on.
.

1

i
-4 (iaorrupen, tha docer.;nt

5 I refor: cd to 1.as r.ar::cd
> s

I6 as Applicanuc P:'hi'ait li

:

7 for it.cntification.) i

.

O CHAI?5dLN r. Ira 3R: You rifc: fred to 187. .
t
:
'

D MR. ZAW.BR: 'Joc.
s

10 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: W2c thero a r.ov2r letter on'
.

11 that? My notec chou t'nt vcs Artzry to 5illicrn, Juno '!,

12' 1974.
'

73 MR. ZP2L".R: Thorc is a cover lettsr, Jc c 24

14 1974 from Artery to t!illiams and it enclosed. a d.rco pneu :

15 doct:msnt entitled " Agreement Est.;acn P.i'.oricca idunicipc.1

16 Power, Ohio, Inc. and the City of Orrfille Da* ed na of Junn |c

17 27, 1974 "
.

I

10 CHAIRMAN RIdLER: All right. j-

i

19 Now you want the agracmsnt of June 1, 1974 hatruan
i

;

20 32ncrica:1 Munipipal Pcwar-Chio, Inc. and the City of Or:.'ri.1.lc :
;
.

21 marked as Applicants' 1SCA? |
r

22 MR. ZA'EER: Yes. !
!

I
'

. t .i l

23 i W1. CUARMO: For clarificatien, cocacl, did ycu | {
, -

q l

2.1 just state that the unsigned arJreenent botus:.n me::rican |
i

.5
Municipal Power-Chio and Orrville was 10G or 107? ].,

.
&

l

.
! i
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|

mpb4 1 ZAHL3R: That was 187.
|

2 The doc'uacnt previously idsstified as 18G is

3 identical with the document I haJs nov distrib ited and cohad '

4 to be moved in evitlence as 19G. We're aaly replacing it

S beccuse it has been red-lined by Applicents at this time.

6 CHAIPl4A11 RIGLER: Haaring no objectf.ca, we will

7 now receive 105A into evidenco.

:

0 (Ehercupen . the doct:.r.:nt
, , ,

'

9 previously starksd as

to Applicants' E: ibit 106A

11 was received in evidencai
!

12 MR. SAHLER: Mr. Chai.m:. sn, at the time that

13 Applicants' Exhibit 2G1 {TE) was marked for identificni.icr.

14 there was an objection raised by Mr. Hjclufelt: I balieve,

15 because the doctrnent did not contain the original or first

16 filing by Toledo Etlison with the Fed 0ral Powcr Ccamission.

17 Applicants' Exhibit 2G1 was tha cost of service study filed

gg by Toledo Edison. Admission of that doctraanh was dcferrcd'

;g until Toledo Edison co*:ld produce a copy of the original ,
.

20 filing before the FPC and shcw that to Mr. Hjelafolt. '? hat.

21 has been done. Applicants have consulted with Mr. Hjalnfelt
!

R? and the offer of proof originally given as to ?.pplicantn'

23 Exhibit 261 (TE) is to be reviced in th9 folloving manner:

That documont is offered to show thc.t .the FPC.e.4

25 requires Toledo Edison to file a cost of service study and
,



3
|

12,9Ej
i

I Toledo Edison has co filed the study and ac such th: stud.y iapb5
1 1
.,

2 providas acr.a of tha infor aatien u?an whic'1 the FPC rcliec.
I

3' in approving tha ratas Toledo 2dicen chcrgcc ita 12clocalo
'

4' cus temers.

5 It's rey understanding with that r,fc:=uir.ted offr:
1

3 of proof thoro is nc #ojection f: cat kir. Hjalnfelt .:.t thio j
t

!

7 tino and I would rcyc the adsticcion of Applicants' E:dlibit (
l

C 2'51 (TE) . I
!
i

9 Im. I!J3LISELT: Tile City he.c no c')jaction, Mr. e

1

10 . Chairman.
I

'l CUAIDUG DIGL3R: Wa s.'ill ncw recaiva Applicentu' |

12' E:dlibit 261 (TS) in evidenca.
I

12 - (Uhcroupon, the docut: nt !
i-

1-4 prcvioccl/ nar%3d as |
|
!

15 Applicanta' 2-hibit 261('.C '
I
i

16 ues receivad in ev:.cnncay..

i

|
17 MR. ZAHICR: At the 1.ine that City E::hibit C-165 *

10 was received into ovidence T@plice.).tc regnasted tha right to .
I

is suppletant that doctanent. It tarJ., the procr.cctus of CEI
.

3

20 filed in May of 1976 and it usa an incompleta ,docu cnt.

21 At this tino I would liho to distribute the additional

Pages that 7.pplicant would like included in that peprorpcc::ta|sti
'

22
| !
4 . . |

23 with the additional red-lining that Jipplicant uould alco

23 lika.

25 CHAIIULM1 RIGLER: Thic is c.n addition to City

I

i.

!
i:|
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1Epb6 Exhibit 1657

2 MR. 3AHER: Yec, sir, acme of the pate.c may

3 duplicato because of the additional red-lining that Applica2

4 have added.

5 CHAIFJMi RIGIliR: All right.

we ll receive the pages juct dictriLatad as an6 e

- 7 addition to City Enhibit 165.

G (ifnereupon, the docit:cnt
I

I
.

9 roforrad to Tns marked 0.1

10 an af titic.n to Erhibit

11 C-163 and wnn received

12 in evidenca.)

13 MR. PERI: We'd like to procaod to the Ohio

14 Edison cocumento made mention of earlior. The first two

15 documents are a letter of July 10, 1975 -- pnzi'.on r.e , a

16 memorandum, an internal scmorandum Ohio Edison Cor.ptny from

17 Mr. Rayuha to a number of different ecoloyaas of Ohio Edicen.
,

10 I would like that designated as Applicants' 26G and I would

19 move the admission of that document.

20 (Uhereupon, the document

21 referred to wa marked

22 as Applicants' 206 for

| 23 idantifichtion.)

\
<

24 CHAIRMAli RIGLER: Hearing no objection, we'll
l

25 receiva Applicants' 2GG into evidence.

,

_ , _
'



'"
I} 1.9 , .: .o .:.
c .

s .

.i
t

(IG orou} hor, the docum u r 'spb7 I

37 7. e v .~. c e 2 % .- .'.. . . . m i . . . . -
'- *n

<. . - ~
,

.

3 Applicants ?:dlibit 2.1G
. 1

was rocciv'45 in evii.cn.s4 i.
t

.

.
U., 93nI: The no::t docutcc:t idici tre. ::c.11C lik.O ;

.

G identified as Applicantc' 257 is d:.ted J::ne 11, .'.375 nr.d i 5
3

7 ! a r:ccoranduct "rx. 'Mr. K:.yuha to a inder of nz.nc3, suplor.:u-3 4-

i

i
S w.d officarc of the Chio Edicen Cor.y.ny.

}
'

!

9 I (1~croupon, the docu mnt*

i
i

...,.tm L. . .__.- f.
,. ...a..O

., . . . . . . .m. . .m-a..

.

11 App.1J. cant..;; 22:hibit 2 5.
.,

!
2 1:or c.c.:n:2. .:icat2.on. )- .- .. .

,2 L .
-

4

13 .i
MR. PERI: We 5 or.ld like to mo n2 thau into evid::n

4

. .

14 i at this time.
.

e

15 ER. CIIAn!IO: The Department wo'.ld obfech to 2T1 .

.

I
13 as et least doubic hoarcay.

17 MR. LESSY: Ad would the Staff. At Gis 1 cts poln

<3 1 in time some of the individuals en which the her.rcay st;*:r- i
e

,

J

. . - . .

3 monts ara mada wou).c- .ac..ra to be ceAled or c' m.i.u.se to verc.;ii ..
.

4
4

20 it. Without thex cpportunity it ramaina h2arocy. i

,

!
21 IEt. PHP.I: If I 2:y racecnd, is it ie necu ccrf?

CHAIRR?ll RIGLER: EG"cre I boa:: your res.c.ance loa.29 ,

. .
'

23 : ,2 read the document.
;

~ , . (Pause.)e

CERIPli7ll RIGLER: Mr. Peri?~u.

.

|
4 i
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I MR. PERIi Ycs.mp38

2 In terms of Mr. Kayuha's s.taten: ants, this is a

2 business record kept in the course of his duties. In tcrmo |

4 of the statement which I asstras has drawn the objection

3 primarily according to Bruno Codispoti and folleping, thia

6 also falls under the enceptions to th hoarnay rulo of racc1 rig

- 7 of regularly conducted activity, inferre.tica trcnc zitted by .

l
~

3 a person with knowledge in the norm 1 cotrce of his businncs

0 activity. It also appears to record the procent acnso

10 pressure to Mr. Codicpoti at that ti:r.a and that culd ovsr- !
|

11 come in effect the cocond hearecy objection. f
I

12 MR. LESSY: To the bucineca record ezcaption, it |

13 is required there be testirony of the cuctedian or other
-.

14 qualified witnasses -

I15 MR. PERI: Do you have any cericuc doubt that thir

16 is an Ohio Edison Company -

17 MR. LESSY: I would lihe to continuo my statex.ent.'

la Under Rule 3036 of tho !?ederal Rulcc it'c requirtf.

10 that tactimony of a custodian or other qualified witnsas be

20 given. Thoce witnesses are availabic and cleo -- this doctr.d.t-

21 also includ.ca speculation in addition to doubic hearsay. It':j
22 not based on the factc, and on that basic we would object to

| 23 it.

CIIAIRMAN RIGLER: With respect to the cuatadian24 g

25 objection, I don't think there is any doubt this document was

t .

.
b



..
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I

mpb9 1d draft by Mr. Ibyubc and thtt it did come from the Ohio Edison!
!:

oe files.gl
a

.I - i
3j' Housvor, with respact to accapting it for ths !.| ;

4|1
;

j! truth of its contcnt I think t.hs objection is wall forr.ded ',
?! l

!

5|| particularly givan the opportunitics to call Mr. Kayuha, who I
ii

Gf, has been in attendance frsquently at thosa hearings.
c

17 MR. PERI: The docr:. ant doca a g: cat chal 11::re :

I
ID l, then that and if the Board choca to linit i.t marcly to the tr

? I

.;;| basis that Mr. Codispoti having r.cch such a cons:ent, althoughj
-

!
9-

: :.

) 1
;

10 we bolicva it uculd any more than that ue can nccapt that. j
.

I
11 j And I believe the ctatomant .concarnin i IIr. Stcut '

.

l
12 is. Mr. I'e.yuhn's statement and va have I be.u.sve rocavec,

.

|
13 ; nemorouc documents that havo tclhed al:aut one individual i

i |,

lj f
14j setting down what another individual has said unf:9r the i.

I. i,

15 |i
unsponsored rule. I think whatover in objecticuchlo chov.t ;

-

13 ; this document is solely limitad to the "according t.o Isruno
' '

i
17 Codispoti" statu. cat.

13 CHAIRIGli RIGLER: Ecw far does tha'c statement go'c :
,.

19 Does that include the nor.t santonce about uhat 170'4: hcn |
. ) I'20 decided to do?.

2; MR. PERI: It's my undarctanding that'f.t f.cas noi.
'

-
,

3P22 and that that is Mr. Kaynhe.'s statomsnt.
|

-

1
23 MR. LESSY: Thct's tehy wo need the withEcc, IIr. I -

i
|

y

.f |24 Chairman.
i ,

t

25 . CHAIN:ClN RIGLER: Yes, I think co. :

i
l

1

*s
| *
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l-mpb 10 I have cot.e probler.s accepting the truth of it

without an opportunity for cresc-cxami".c. tion. '0ha ebjection |o
-

.

?
3 to 267 will be sustained.

4 (OTaercupon, the docurant
1

U previously muried as

6 Applic:.nte' 2::hibit 267

7 sma RCJ2C'.ED . )

; 8

*

D

10 |

11

s12
I
.

13

14

15

16

17
.

1G |

19.

20

21

P_2

23

24

1
25 i

l
i

. ..
.
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!
'

2H eb11 MR. STEVJN BERGER: Do I under. stand the Chairitan |
8

2 ruling to be that tho Chairman would not necept the docc:2nt

3 even for the facts of the statements having hosn n:ada?

4 CHAITMAN RIGLER: Ynich chatar.unts? *icu coo tha ;r

5 prcblem is it is very difficult to diccarn fro:n tas docu 2nt

6 which are reports of stacaments which were mada sr.'. which

7 are Mr. Kayuha's inferancao drawn frca there statizants and j
!

8 beyond that, what actually was the position of WCOE which j

i.
'

9 is being reported sort of'second-hand to Itt. Ecyuha. !

!
10

,

you add it all together r.d I really don'tAnd

11 see ho.t we could form any dzfinitiva cuinions basad cn the

12 information contained in this document,
i

13 MR. STEVEN BEP.GIR: And you would nct even accspt !
,

14 the document for not the truth of what Mr. Stout ceid hut

15 that it was a statement made to Mr. Kayuha in the regular

16 course of business in connection, as stated in this docu- 1

I
I

17 ment?

18 CHAIRMAN RIGICR: Well', assuming that its accept
,

"

19 it that Mr. Codispoti made these statonants to :t . Kayuha,

20 again hou far would that taka us if t:e hav2 ret.srvations

21 about the accurate undarstanding of E:. Codispoti of what--
s

22 ever Mr. Stout may have said?
l
i

23 But beyond that I have the probiam that I carf t"

! |
'

24 really separate where the raport of the abatament ends
.

25 and where Hr. Kayuha in beginning to put his 0;.m input into
.



|| 12El
,

eb2 1 the docun .nt in terr:: of in%rpre ting t::tc.L UCO3' ; position |,

2 is or may be.
,

3 | th really ara co limit 1d ici ar.*/ nec w : cur '.d u :
,

i
4 of it thah I den't see that it -- i

5 yR. STEVEM BERG 2R: .C 'm so;:ry I dic; T ' t ulti.d pr. :-,

I
G [ the problem. Mr. Cedispoti and !Ir. Ec.ruha jt's t ::anght a |

7 plano going back to Akron or I to rid h:.va put th .m cr. tGa

3 ctand.
.

.

9 MR. PERI: 'Je wc:n not csk: .~ for an cdf9 on t' c.: ,

4

IO ! document. However, I bei.ieva if ::10 docuo:nt '.:c;ra off?r:'a
i

11 cololy to indicate whet :Ir. Ecyub cre:=&icnt:t to other

12 members of Ohio Edison at this point in ti.ne to be hin

|
understanding, either as he indepm6 ant.ly .nrri ud ct it er13

14 as fir. Codispoti related it to hin, it uenld L3 bic und tr--
,

16 standing at rhis time that the po..nt hs.d h.2en rc .ched in

16 the WCOE negotictions. and I third: t2rnra's c=o3 *arebativa
,

17 value to the documant in that the kind of cor.cerac that ,

i*

18 have been addressed would So to the w ight.

19 But I think it's an itportur t 1:m6ncrx, an.
.

20 important benchmcrh in thnse nagotiations rad it would Sa
'~

.

21 senawhat unfair to e::clude the do xmw.t in itc cati c.:-:'.y. I

22 CHAIRFJsN RICL3R: All right.
.

4

23 I'm going to ask the opposition ps.r :iac to c.>n~ j
'

.

2d sider admission cf the doeurent Err 2. tad jn:;t to the fir.:t

25- part of Mr. Peri's sugges t-icn, nc.rrnly 'dmn at Act sn Ga

1 :
i
.

D
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cb3 I~ addresees received the informatien contained in the docum.st

2 fro:n Mr. Kayuha.

3 MR. CHARNd: The Department hr.s r.o objection to

4 that.

5 MR. LESSY: The Staff uould object to that.

6 We're talking about a docurant that in of critical imper-

7 tsnce. We've had both Mr. Codispoti and Mr. Havuha here.

8 I'm not questioning the fact that when an ir..portant decur. ant

9 comes in that they are unavailable, but acosting that'u

10 just chance, it is so mixed as to uhat is r.peculahica, uhan

11 is fact, what is hearsay --

12 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: We've agrced uith you on that

13 point though, Mr. Lessy.

14 MR. LESSY: I think the docin.iont is entitled so

15 little weight, and because it's an important lutter I

10 think we should strictly comply uith the rules of evidence

17 and without a custodian and becauce of the hear ny, I uould

18 still maintain my objectica oven for their porception of it.

. 19 We cannot test that perception.

20 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr. Hjelmfelt, I w:sn't clear

21 whether you had raised an objection or net.

22 MR. HJELMPELT: No, I had not.

23 CHAIRIEN RIGLER: All right.

24 We will admit it for the liuited purpose I just

25 stated, namely the transmittal of infornation frca
|

__ - --- - . - _ __ , . . . . - . . . . .,
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I,

eb4 1 Mr. Kayuha to the addresasou, and that will be the colz -

2 purpose for which we will per=it it into the rscord. |
3 (*Jhoreupen, App. 267,

4 having been provicu217 :

;

5 idsntified end reject:2d,

6 was raccivod in evidence..[
'

7 HR. PSRI: Ohio Zdison has at tnic point enly trac

s other documents. These deal .iith the Milos situ.tica.

9 I would like to identify at Applict.nta' 26 2 a -

10 letter frcm Dixler to McGovern :icted June 28,1975 uith
,

jj attachments.

12 (Uheratpen, the docr.:3nt

13 rafar_md to u _: marhad
'

*

14 as Applicantu' 265 for
,

15 identificaf_ien.) '~ '

MR. PERI: I would cova then into avidence at16

this tims.,7e

MR. LESSY: No bobjection by Staff, but ua do18 ;

19 have come additional red-lining en the attach mnt. .
,

.

20 We would red-line tha seccnd paragraph cn paga

'

21 1 of the attachment, the third paragrcph cf page 1, the

'

first paragraph of page 2, and the last paragraph on page 322

or what is entitled or numbered number 4, che tern of this
^

23
!

agreement, all the way to the end of the dccumant.3
,

25

:. .
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eb 5 I MR. PERI: In that case, your Ecnor, -- :t.nd I think

2 I was derelict in not doing it in the first place - I think

3 it would be appropriate to red-line the entire agrsement

'' 4 since it is e:ctramaly current and does indicate the very

5 latest in the proposals between Niles and Chio Edison.

6 MR. CHAlmo: By the " entire agreement" do you :nean

7 the entire document, the entire draft letter, or the entire

8 numbered clauses?

9 MR. PERI I meant everything else essantially

10 has been red-lined. I would say overything in the packet

11 that is Applicants' 268.

12 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: IIearing no objecticn, wo'll

13 receive 268 into evidence.

14 (Whereupen, Applicants' 26C
,

15 having been previously

16 marked for identificationi

17 was received in evidence.)

18 MR. PERI: We would lika identified as Applicants'

19 269 Ohio Edison internal correspondence . fr m Mr. Seil to
.

20 Mr. Kekela dated February 4,1976, with attactu: tents.

21 (Whereupon, the document

22 referred to was marked

23 as Applicants' 269 for-

24 identification.)

25 MR. PERI: We would move it into evidence at this

I

!
t'

I
_ _ _. _ _ . . _ . _ _ _ __. _ .-.



12,602 {
i

abG I time.
!
s

2 HR. LESSY: The Staff hca no chjection but v,7dd
i

3 offer additional red-lining.

'

4 There are two attachments. With respect to Se
i

5 first attachment, a lettar datad CTannary 30, 1975, from :

G Mr. Burgess of Niles , Ohio, to Mr. Bixler, we, would rad ~ -

7 line the rast of the lottar. Only cheut half of it is mad-

;

8 lined. j
i

9 And with respect to the seccnd attachront -dich i
1

|-

10 was a letter from Mr. Si:: lor dated cctcher 14, 1975, to
'

11 the Mayor of Miles, we would ask that the parcgraphs which

12 baar the numbers 1, 2, and 3 he rod-lined.
'

.

13 MR. PERI: Once again, lir. Lecay, I apprsciata i

14 your concerns. In the event t: hat red-lining is nnda I ,!

15 think in all fairness the entira Octobar 14, 1975 letter

t

IG agreement should be red-lined, and that would be to caly 1

17 a very limited further extent.

10 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Inlat is the date of 2 tis? ifins
t

19 has a stamp printed over it.
.

20 MR. PERI: Yes, I'm afraid it's obscured.
;
;
'

21 February 4, 1976.

22 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Hearing no cbjection, 'te'll

23 receive Applicants' 269 into evidenca.

24 -

2S,

i
i

!..

, _
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ob7 (Whereupon, Applicants' 25
4

I2 having been previously 1

3 marked for idantification,

4 was recalved in evidence.;

5 MR. PERI: At this time we have just a single

6 additional matter. Mr. Zahler will be handling sora other

7 documents dealing with Chio Edison.

8 When the Department of Justice Exhibit Mc. 620

9 was introduced into evidence we undertood to supply a

10 typewritten version of these notes. He have those and vill

11 distribute those at this time.

12 MR. CHAENO: The Departrant's recollection diffors -

13 somewhat. We had requested if a better copy of the actual

'

14 notes of Mr. Codispoti could be mhde availablo. This mmy

15 or may not be such a copy. It appears to be a trans-

16 cription presumably recently executed which we hava not had

17 an cpportunity to ccmpare with the original.

18 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All 'right, wa'11 give you a

19 chanca to do so. Let the Board know if this is not an
.

20 accurate transcription or if you are unable to determino its i,

!

! 21 accuracy.
I

\
l 1

22 Subject to that, we will attach it to Department i

23 Exhibit 628 and attempt to use it to cl3ar up any illeg:f.ala

24 portion.

| 25 Our directions in closing the record are going

1

I
. I

1
-
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i

eb8 I to become apparent in a few minutas. I think I will give '

2 you soms guidance, but ecsentially you can let us knew cn

3 Tuesday if you have any problem in the van of thi.s. -

,

f~ 25 4
:

5 1

I
s

G 8

1
1

.

:
S

!
e

f

10 .

+

11 i

.

'

12 .

i
13 i

i
~

14 :
i

.

15 $
4

16 :
'

i
17 '

5

18 :
.

19 .
,

-

.%

20 :
;
i
'

21

22

234 -

24
,

25 i

l
!

!

d i
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1,A mpbl MR. ZAHLER: Mr. Chairman, at this tima I would

2 like marked as Applicants' E.v.hibit 270 n 35 paga doctment

3 entitled " Initial Decision of the Administrativa Lav Judge

m 4 Dated November 24, 1965 in the Case of the Ucw En71and Powar

5 Pcol Agreement."

6 (thereupon, the docu=ent

7 referred to was marked

I
8 as Applicants' Exhibit 2K

,

9 fer identification.)

10 MR. ZAHLER: Because what Applicant believes is

11 the essential if not crucial nature of the decision as it

12 relates to the NEPOOL documents that have boon intreduced

13 earlier, Applicants would request that the document be red-
.

14 lined in its entirety. I think it given the Board come

15 insight into how the NE7CCL agreement was implied and ,

t

16 concerns of the municipalities and how the companies operata

17 under the agreement as applied.

18 MR. LESSY: Mr. Zahler, n a there an .,ppeal |

19 from this decision? ,

- t

20 MR. EAHLER: I'm not exactly sure what the present

21 status of this is. I don't believe -- of this dockst and '

l
i
'

,
22 that's because I'm not clear exacdy whether I have the most

~

i i

23 recent things or not. It's my under tanding that the ! |
2a Commission itself has this decision under advisement but hac

:

25 issued no further ruling but merely to postpone t'le date !
1

I I
i

. _ . _ . . - - - - , , .-



.I ,
,

12,606 j

I
mpb2 upon which it has to make a final determination and I must .

:
., '

'all you I don't know whether that's ccmpletely ar:curato er~

O '

J
not either.

,

MR. LESSY: Is it the hurdan of the other partics
o

I
|

.to find further decisions on this if they c:tict, or is it .

. i

theburdenenApplicantstoproduceanythingfurtheronthic?{I

- 7 My impression is there was at lanct ono rcro further written
,

3 dacicion with respect to thic Ecchet. |
9 MR. CHrd10: T21e Department has an additional

.

10 problem. S*anM ng alenc Applicants' 2*/0 indicatas a great
,

.

11 deal of opposition .horeas in fact a good part ed that

12 opposition was withdrawn. Sottlaranta vero made which w:re

13 incorporated in the HEPOCL agreement, the originc1 chargos [
.

-

14 were abandoned by a largs nuder of people and a very czall '
.

15 number of people continued fc=fard. If Applic:mts' 370 iu ;

15 going to be admitted I would like to ochmit another docu. tant ';
i

that is a hrior ordar in that docket which indiccios cc=s17

18 of the settlement agreements, sema of the problems that >

,

10 existed and how they wora solved.
- -

20 MR. ZAEL2R: I have no ob-joction to that. I t

t
21 would note, however, that if eno does read the opinion that i

.

22 Applicanta have submittad, their 270, I think taa proced".ral .
. .

(" 23 history of the case is laid cut and the corrission or the '
,

t

24 Administrativo Law Judge dcca indicate that the- a vero
.!

25 | soms changes in the agreements. That's incorporated in this ;
'

,

i
1 !
!
;

,5 j

_ _ _
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Impb3 docision. Some parties did withdraw, come parties did con-

2 tinue. It's not being introduced for Ma fact that the

3 NEPCOL agr3ement was contested. I think that'c obvious.

4^

It's being introduced to show you what the problems arc,

5 what the contractual provisions mean in a day to day atcos~

6 phere. Just written alone, bara, uithcut any evidence as to

7 the situation in New England and how the utility companies

!
8 'operate, it's difficult to understand thera. I believe

9 this decision of the Adm M atrative Law Judga gives the

10 Board further insight as to that.

11 MR. LESSY: Do you have an obligation to do that,

12 Mr. Zahler, to complete the pictura?

13 CHAIM'AN RIGLER: Well, I've heard cuggestions

14 that additional documents may ba nececonry. I haven't

15 heard objection to Applicants' 270 as auch. I think it's

15 obvious that there is a limitation to tha Board's interest ,
i

17 in delving into each and svery aspect of UEPCOL, as we

18 discussed earlier today. NEPOOL may be of intarsst for

'19 cotsparison purposes but suraly wc're not going to use
'.

20 the NEPOOL agreement as a benchmark and we're not going *w

21 make independent daterminations as to the reasonability or

22 effectiveness of the NEPCOL agree m nt.

23 Therefore, for us to hecemo involvad in a complen

24 analysis of pending decisions of other agencies relating to

25 the operation of that agr2ement at sona point 12 going to
|

t-
1

i . |

| I |
.. .-- .__. \
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i
f
a

spb4 1 '
lose its utility for us. I'm not sure that it's nacassary

,

i
i, .

for us to abandon our red-lining rule, for c=:rplo, and |
'

q

3' become factiliar uith all 35 pagos of this agreccent. I !
:

I
' 4 suppose wo may be willing to do so and ro =ny be willing to

,

.

.

5 raccive additional material but I can't help "x: cautionyou|
|

6 that at coma point the effect of burdoning ou racord with !
4

7 too :m2ch material in going to unranson:hly dalay sur reachint;!
1

3' a decir.icn, I think. :

i
G MR. Srsvsu BEEG3R: Mr. Chairman, I didI't hear ti:t

i.
-

10 word you said on pcrposes, the word that prac'adad purpocas !
!

11 that the ." card intanded to use the NEPOOL agreement for. I [
t

12 3 missed that at tha beginning of your statsmant. You naid
'

.

I
13 that the Board will consider it for come --

! .

14 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Comparinen. f

.

.

15 la. STEVE 23 BERGE2: Comparicon purpocas, is that

16 tihat you used?

17 CHAIPJET RIGLER: Yes, I think wo disencasd that

10 carlier this morning.
'

:
13 The NE2 COL agrcument has bcon offared to us in tho'

i

:-

20 L context of whether it is feasible, trheiter it in practical,
|c

21 whether it can be done. Ycu have either small syntams - |
:

22 , you have to hava either cmall systems or a concoe.ica of

I :
small systems participate jointly in the pcuer pec1, but i23 ;

I

24 d. assuming that we found HEPCOL to be workchle or unvorhable,

25 .| obviously wa would have to allow for differences that sight
;.

-

9

1
: .

ti
,

.__ --
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mpb5 1 arise elsewhero in the count:J. I mean, standing alone it

2 could only be a model up to a certain peint.

3 All right, hearing no objec'cien uo will r:iccive

4 Applicants' 270.

5 (Whereupon, the document

G previonc1'1 ma-had as

7 Applicants' 270 was

8 received in ovidenca.)

9 MR. CHARNO: Would it he appropriato to anne::

10 the prior decision to Applicr_nts' 2707 Otuts is rad-lined

11 specifically.

12 MR. REYNOLDS: We don't have any objection.

13 MR. ZAHLER: At this time I would like to identif~'

14 a letter from Donald Hauser to Earry Poth, dated June 30,

15 1976 enclosing service schedule B, Fir:s Pcuer Ser/ ice which

16 is an agreement between Cleveland Electric Illt::d.nating

17 Company and the City of Cleveland, the repartment of Public

la Utilities entered into on June 30, 1976. I wou'.d request that

19 this document be marked as Staff Exhibit 204A cnd attached
.

20 to Staff Exhibit 204 which is the agress:ent betwcon C1.eveland

21 Electric Illuminating Company and the City of Cleveland.

22 This is an additional service schedule that is appandad to

- 23 that contract and incorporates and mako= mention of the base

24 contract itself. For the convenienca of the Eccrd it may be

g easier to refer to if they are put in one placa.

I

t
i

, _-
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i
:
i
i

mpb6 I CHAIRMAN RIG'2R: We may do that cr Wa Itay j
i

2 just want to cross rafarance it. Ira t =c csc it. !
!

3 MR. C.7ARNO: Could we hr.vs a mer. ant while em :
I
l4 secure the Staff exhibit? Wo're not sura tthother that ucs 5

,I.

5 filed or not. I
d

1 |
6 ) (Pause.) |

1

7 CHAIRMsN RIGL3R: We'll crc a referer.ce it. !
#

O Now that we have made it an Applict.nt: E.11 bit,
,

i
39 why don't we just proccod.
!
t

10 MR. CE WIO: I have no cbjcctien. '

?
,

11 MR. EAHLER: Ic it clear in tha r2cond that this j
i

12 document is --

13 CHAITM RIGICR: Cur profarenc3 is to rcesive
;

14 Applicants' 271 as a separate document, Applicants' 271 Saing'
;

15 the June 30, 1976 Hauser to Poth letter uith the atta=inant.
:
1

10 We'll just cross referenca that to Staff E:tibit 204. -

17 Applicants' 271 is admitted. '
,

t
i

18 DTnercupon, the document ;
i
4

19 referrod to nas m,-kod cc
. .

I20 7@plicants' 2::hibit 271
,

,

21 for identification and
i

22 rcceived in evid.enco.) -

:

~-

23| MR. REYMOLDS: Could I bach up for just ons 3ccend

I i

i 24 This additional opinion and order of 2.a Federal 2cweri
;

i I
' l

25 Contnission to be appended to Applicants E:$1 bit 270,. can I i
3

1

,

'

1 .

k I
!

!l
.

. _ _
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Impb7 request we mark that as Applicants' E::hibit 270A Io purposes

2 of referenca? They arc diff9 rant dates and different opinice.J

3 and it would be easier if we could have it marked that way,

- 4 Applicants' E:dlibit 270A t:culd be the crder of th:1 Fodoral

5 Pcwer Commission in tha mattor of UEPCOL pcuor pool which is

6 dated January 22, 1974.

i 7 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: It will bo so marked.

8 MR. CHARNO: For clarification of the rocord, has

9 that been received in evidance, then?

10 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Yes.

11 (Ifnarcupon, tio doct: ment

12 r3forred to '7:3 marked

i
13 as Applicants' 2::hibit 270

14 for identification and tru.

13 received in evidsnce.)

16 MR. ZAHLER: At this time I would like to mark

17 as Applicants' E:dlibit 272 an Octohcr 1,1973 comorandum to

10 the files from Maurice Messior,
i

10 (Whereupon, the document
,

20 referred to was strhed a .

21 Applicantc' E::hibit 272
!

22 for idontification.)
!

23 MR. ZAHLER: At this ti:ae I would move the !

,

1

24 admission of Applicants' Exhibit 272. '

25 MR. CHARNC: 272 or 271? l

1

,

, , - .
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1fc;ba Mn. ZAELEn: 272. 271, I haliava, io the servica
i. .

2 5..: schedule to the CEI Clevelene contract.

2 MR. CHAISIO: The Espar'.:aant would object ':o the
..

,

4 receipt in evidence of Applicanta: 272, whilo ne ES:'t

5j object on. 271 because it seemsd to be racont data that
~ '

It
88

61 could not have been put in previously, cvon conch it +.:asn't
!-: .

7 l's surrebuttal it's clear that thic is not surrnhutual. It'ci
.,;-
.

- Sj =cmething that thas been in .the pocreasion of Ap::lic=t .

I

i
9

.i for a considorable period and I 9394 they ha'7a 1:ut their
;

20 k or>.aortunity. It aseta no iacce raised on rabuttal by any ofi .

Ii, ,

11 1 the parties.
1

,
. ,.

.

12|| MR. LESSY: The Staff would join in 1:htt ehjaction!
.

. I .. .

13[ This document was producad by the Staff an 9~ u " 1,, 10'!4
s .

14 [t|
.

>

in discovery in the Perry prcceeding,

b
15 i MR. HJELMFSLT Tho ' City tould jain '. %a ehjac-

i

16 [l'. tion.

i

17 U MR. ~ ZAHLER: Mr. Chairman, I uc..id n; m =mt
'-

'

13 Applicants are introducing thic decunent at thit; zinc in

19 .
,

light of the ramt colloquoy that we've had roccading the
o
p.

20 Milburn deposition and the fact that the insta in tnu1

27 Milburn deposition is still open. Applic:nts balirie thch
bn'

- !' this m m randum and the one to folle7 could rap.:. ace the
.!

23| negotiation between CEI and Pcinesvillo tha:. t'.af reflact.,

:

.m..I tha attitude of Dre osal bv Mr. Filburn 23 -urinci ni no?o-r. - -

o

il
23 h, tiator for Painesville in connectien tith ths nectitticas

,

}e6
g$*
.i

*

ts
.
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1mp59 concerning interconnection with CEI and it reficcts

2 Painasville's interest or lack thereof in participating in

3 nuclear power.
,

4 New a lot of this confirms the state =ents that

5 were made in Mr. Milburn's deposition. That deposition at

a some later date is not going to be recalved in evidence.

7 Applicants should not bo barred because of that ruling frca

8 putting in alternative evidence to support and confi.m. what

0 would have been in the Milburn deposition.

10 MR. CEARNO: We object very ceriously. The'

11 Applicants stated their direct cace was cloca with certain

12 very minor exceptions. This is not one of there exceptions.

13 MR. ZAHLER: I would note one of the excepticna

- 14 that was left open in Applicants' case uas the facts regard-

15 ing Painesville because of the open status of the Milburn

16 deposition.

17 MR. CHARNO: The Milburn deposition wac open and

18 that was the only piece of evidence that was outs'canding.
'

19 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Yes, but we haven't ruled on the.
.- i

20 Milburn deposition. '

21 MR. CHARNO: Is it the Ecard's ruling, then, that '

22 any information that is relevant to the Milburn daposition
s

23 can now come in on rebuttal and surrebuttal? It seems that_

24 that would be the import of it.

25 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Well, we do hare a problen

. ,

. - . ,
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i 12 6140
4

i I

|I because we are unabis to examine Mr. Milburn.mpb 10
,

i

In one of the attacho made on the raceipt of the !2
i

~

3 Milburn deposition was that his judgment may have shifted cnd! I
i

4 varied from time to time and frem the opposition vieupoint

5 it would seem there would be a cartain priras facia _ vclidity '

.

i-o to the information contained in these documents cince th&y ;
i

7 are NRC Staff dccuar.3nts. i
.

3A 8 : i

| |

19 |
1,

*

10 ,

:'
i

u

11 I
t

<

12 i

i

13
4

14
.

15
.

13 .

.

17

i
IS

^

t

13
,

;- .

20 .

!

!

21 :
1

i

$ |

i |

|- 23 -

+ i

24 ,

25 -

-

e

-

n
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33 ebl 1 MR. LESSY: That's trua. IIowever, they can cnly

2 reflect what Milburn was thinking as of the day that the

3 interview was taking place, and I think the record is pretty

4 clear as to consistency or inconsistanc7 between what^

5 Mr. Milburn said on a day-to-day basis.

G MR. ZAHLER: Applicants' pcsition is that the

7 information contained in this memo of October '73 cupports

8 Mr. Milburn's deposition in Augun t of 1975, and it is being

9 offered partly for that very purpose.

10 If Mr. Lessy is gcing to be staking that typ2 of

11 objection as to Mr. Milburn I think that's the reason uhy

12 this type of document should come i.1 anf bs befora the Board

13 to have befora the Board the concistency, if you will., of

14 Mr. Milburn's thinking.

15 The a_wnt I'm making here goes to the nent

16 document which completes the notes on the intsrviaw that

17 the NRC Staff conducted of Mr. Milburn.

13 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I think wa may have to admit

19 it over the objections. I don't know what we're going to
.-

20 do with the Milburn deposition but in the event tne Milburn

21 deposition does come into evidence and if it is the Staff

22 that has objected to the intredtetion of this because of

- 23 the lack of opportunity now to cross-a_xamina Mr. Milb2rn

24 and to find out about changas of position, the cencistency

25 of his statements, then it seems to me that prior Staff

__ __ __ .- .- . -
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.

eb2 1 documents relating to intarviews witn LIr. Milbr.rn nay have

'2 some impact en the weight we give that deposition and may

3 actually be addressed to scmo of the concerns ths.F. the
.

4 Staff raised in asking us not to accopt tha depczition into

5 evidence. |
t

6 I would not hesitate to keen these cut if !

7 Mr. Milburn were available to testify, obviously that would :
!
i

8 be our preferenca. But since we can't havs Mr. Milburn vs ;

9 may have to let his depccitica in an-I if .a do sce, really
i

10 it seems to me that the oppcsition parties are hard pr0ssed
:

11 to argue that their cwn notas of conversation: with
.

t

12 IIr. Milburn should not be censid2 red in ascessing whether

10 or not he had been consistent in hic depcsition. ,

.

14 So I thin}c we are going to have to on.rrule the

15 objection. We will receive 272 into evidence.

16 (hb reupon, Applican".c: 27E
I

17 having been previcuuly

18 marked for iciantificationq
t

10 was remived in evidenes.1
.

;
20 ME. ZAELER: At this tima I would like to mark

21 as Applicants' Erhibit 273 a memorandum from Benjamin H. .

?.2 Vogler to the files dated October 5,1973.

23 (Uhereupon, tha iccunnt

24 referred to was marked

25 as Applicar.ts' 273 fcr

j identificaf:.icn.)
,

!

i| '
1
.

.
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cb3 I MR.ZAHLER: I move the admicnion of this document.

2 MR. CHARNO: The Dapart..rnt tiill object on similar-

3 grounds.

4 MR.ZAHLER: Applicants' position is as stated

d before with respect to document 272.

6 C&M RMAN RIGLER: Well, I had actually locked

7 ahead and acf prior remarks were addressed to both documents.

8 And we will receive 273.

9 (Uhe::eupon, Applicants' 271

to having been previously

11 markad for idantification:

12 was received in evidence.}

13 MR. ZAELER: I would like to mark three docurents
,

1

14 together at this tims.

15 I would like to mark as Applicants' E:thibit 274
|

16 a one-page letter from the Morrow Electric Cooperative

17 to the United States Department of Justice dated October

18 11, 1972.

/
19 (Whereupon, the document

.

20 referred to was marked

21 as Applicants' 274 for

22 identification.)

23 MR. ZAHLER: I would lika to mark as Applicants'

i

24 Exhibit 275 a two-page letter from the Hancock-Weed Electric ;

25 Cooperative to the United States Departnant of Justico

I
.. .. - . . . _. - . _-
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f 12,dlG

,

1' '

eb4 dated October 9,1972. .

,

l

2l
'

(?iharcupon, tha doc =ent

3 i referred to uns marked
, .

4 as Applicants' 275 for
'

:

5 idantificaticu. )
,

!

,

6 MR. ZAHLER: And I woul dlike to mark an Appli-
.

7 cants' Esibit 275 a one-pass letter from the Picaecr Dlrnl ;
i

'

8 Electric Cooperativa to the United Statan Departrant of |

:
O Ju=tica dated September 12, 1972.

10 (PTcarecpen, tha document
i .

11 I refor cd to Ur-s marked ,1

Il !

'

13 an Applicants * 275 fer

13 identificatica.) !
.

14 MR. CHARNO: Could' wa inquira uhather Applicants: ,

.

!5 274 is offered for the truth of the statensats centained

1G therein? ! 1
. \

17 HR. ZAHLER: Yec.

13 MR. CHARNO: And could W have an offer af prend
.

;3 on Applicants' 2757
.

.

i

20 MR. ZAHLER: The offer of prcof would be tr".2
'

21 for all, 274, 275 and 275. It in that thoca are uhe caly

22 letters received from the distributien ec-cyc in the Ohio

'

23g Edison arca in response to the Depart =2nt's third-party-

Oc ! letters requesting infor:stien for thii3 procccding.
1 '

25 ~ And part of the request was whe : hor the cc-eps
t

!
s'

,

.

il -

.

_ _ . . _ . __
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eb5 1 had ever indicated an interest in bulk pover suaply ccordi-

2 nation with Applicants including use of Applicants' trans-

3 mission lines.

4 These documents indicate that the Buchaye co-cps

5 and in particular tha Morrcw Electric Cooperativo had

6 labeled Ohio Edison's transmission service to Buckeye as

7 wheeling; that in the co-cps' views any failure of Ohio

8- Edison to sign the power delivery agroement had had no ad-

9 verse impact on the co-ops' ability to compete with Ohio

10 Edison; and that without any additional bulk power supply

11 alternatives, the co-ops believed that they could effectively

12 compete with Ohio Edison,

13 MR. CHARNO: I have some probicm with the offer,

la especially with respect to 276.

15 First I would note that all of these appear to

IG be latters in the Beaver Valley proceeding rat!rar than this 1

17 Proceeding. And I'm not in a position to say whether thic
.

18 represents the sum total of the letters. I don't believa

it does with respect to this proceeding. l19 i
. '

20 Finally, I believe it falls short of the~ offer I

21 as stated.

22 That does appee.r to be the letters recaived from

23 Ohio Edison cooperatives, those, as they point out, on tha
1

24 edge of the Chio Edisen's service area.

25 I don't believe that any of these documents are

-_
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4

i 'ab6 1 properly surrabuttal in that they do not treat ~of the impact j
*

,

'

2 of a refusal to wheel during the 1960's. The request, as t

?.

3' 'indi'cated by the record in the proceeding and indicated !

!
a by these letters, uas not made by individual distributien j

i
3 cooperatives but by Buckeye. And I don't believe any of thesq

;

3 shed any light on that, i

7 MR. ::AHLER: Could I have the vary inst part of ,

i

g Mr. Charno's statement repeatad? I
:

9 ('dhereupon, the Roporter read frca the record

i

10 as requested.) j
~

i
?MR. CHAENO: I would note that Hanco & Wood S14

response indicates that it might be worth 5fnile to.o :S

i

gg refer to Euckeye Pcwer for further co:rments and answers. f
f

g4 CHAIRMAH RIGLER: Well, as we read them I r.hinje f
i

;g they may fall a little short of your offer of proof. I
|

nch, for exa@, on de War cne de conclusion at the |S
i
'very end appears to m a perscnal one of Mr. Uinston's;7

!8 -

rather than the response of the Morreu Electric Ceeparativa.

The Hancock-Wood response seems to stress the f79 ,

i i

20 beyafits of ' coordination in generation and trancmission
>
;

but whether the offer is completely supported by the docu- |21
t
''

ment'is a matter for argument.22
. i

!
'

I knew our rule has been to let the domarants in; i
. 23 -

i
whether they thereaf' der meet the purpose described by 2ng

.

i offering party remains to be ceen. igg
'

, .

e *

.

I -

9 e

11 i
_
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i

Ieb7 So we will overrule the objections and we'll i

2 admit 274, 275, and 276 into evidence.

3 (tihereupon, Applicants'

4 274, 275, and 276, orsvict t

5 marked for identificatierp
''6 \ were received in evidence. /

7 MR. ZAHLER: Mr. Chairman, the final thing that

8 I have is to re-move the admission of Applicants' Enhibit

9 248 which is the December 19, 1957 letter from Donald F.
~

10 Turner to Richard M. Dickey which has been the su'oject of

11 discussion at an earlier tims.

12 The ruling of the Board was that admission of

13 this document would be deferred unr.il Toledo Edison produced

14 any other documents that it neaded to complete the Departmenu

15 of Justice's files with respect to the request for business
,

16 review clearance.

17 Toledo Edison has gene back and searchsd the fileu

10 of the con:pcny and of Mr. Henry of the law firm and we have

19 not found any additional documents in their pcssessicn at
.

20 this time, and the Department of Justice was so informed.

~

21 We would like to move the admissien of Applicants'

22 248 at this time.
e

23 MR. CHARNO: I don't believe that the Applicants'

24 files have been exhausted. Certainly Chio Edison would

25 have files relating to this.
),

I
f
.

I
i

., _.. . -- - -,
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|
1

eb8 1 Further, I think Toledo Edison'a reliance oni
:
,

2] a letter that was not addressed to them, when that latter

'l
3 it is based upon representations and thcce representations

i
!

-

4 j. are no longer in the possession of the Departrant of Jiustics
i

5 makes it incumbent upon them to go out and secura thcae !
.

i

6 files from the same place that they got the original lettar i
l

7 and complete the document under Rule 106. .

; I
'

3 The things we believe ucre not included in those

9 representations include Ohio Ediscn's refusal to wheer, -

10 the Southeast Michigan Cooperative's desire for power in
'

1; Michigan, and the territorial agreements, any one of which

12 we believe would have been aufficient to have resulted in
1

13 a different answer in this letter without anything more. '

14 I think there's an cbligation upcn them to saek

3 the remaining correspondence from wherever they sought the

16 criginal correspondence. I find it harii to believe that

the only document in their file /s -- in the files of Toledo37
i

#'Edisch relating to the Buckeye agreement is this cnc letter.33 ,

19 , MR. ZAHLER: Mr. Chairman, I've spokan with !
. l. i

20 Toledo Edison people a number of times as to the inquiry !
'

t
t

21{ and they made the rapresentntion to me, and I have no f
i i

22 reason to doubt them, about the number of times they havn
|

23 i checked to see if there were additional documents. |
1, -

! CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Wait a minute. That's not 1(cat3.,,
.

; ,

t .

33 j . Mr. 24arno was referring to. He was askinc if thov had cene
I

t
, !
, 6

| N s
|

|
. -. . - - , -. - - - .
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.

eb9 1 to outside sources in an effort to obtain it. And you're

2 telling me that they searched their own files.
3 HR. CHARNO: We made the suggestion 'to Applicants

~' 4 that they might go to other sources soma weeks ago when this
,

5 originally came up.

6 MR.ZAHLER: I will state that Toledo Edison has
7 not gone to any other outside sources and I don't understand

'

B that that is their obligation. Rule 106 provides that any
9 .other documents the Department believes may be necessary

10 can be introduced at the same tima.
11 This correspondence was addrescod to the Departmem
12 of 'U6stice. The Department of Justica does have a sizable

13 amount of correspondence. I'm not in a position, nor is the
.

14 Department, to advise me whether the correspondence they have
15 is complete or not complete.

16 MR. CHARNO: That's not true.
17 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Does somebody have a copy of
18 2487

19
. (Document handed to the Board.)

20 MR. CHARNO: 106 specifically provides that an
,

21 adverse party may require the introducing party to intreduce ~

22
. any other part or any other writing or recorded statement

-

~- * 23 which ought in fairness to be considered contemporaneously '

24 with i't. It's a misrepresentation of 106 that the
*

$! 25 Department is required to complete the documenta.

,

e

4

, m - . - . - = . , - - % -,- ,% - -- - - - -



__ __ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ . . _ _ _ _ _ _

12,5?.4

.

eb10 1 Further, we have cupplied, as the Board requested,

2 every document we have en Buckeye, that we still had in the

3* files of the Department. We made copies of then cnd have
'

4 given them all to the Applicants.

5 MR. ZAHLER: I happan to have a diffarant raading

6' of 106 which is that if the documents ara in I:.pplicants!
.

7 possession or if there are .doco.ents the Departmant givsc

C" us we will introduce them on our hohalf under this number

9 ' o.r whatever.
. . . .

10 The Department i's 'Just as able to go as Appli.~

11 cants are to secure any additional documents. Thsco docu-

12 ments are not within the control of Applicants. I do not

13 understand the basis tr the reascning that we have that
.

14 obligation to get this doc $nnent into evidenco.

15 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Tshore did Applicants obtain

16 their copy of Exhibit 248?

|
17 MR. ZAHLER: I do not kncy that ansn2r. I have

-

TG not checked that. It is my understanding that that document

|
19 does appear in the files of Toledo Edison, but I'll go baci:

.

20 and check with them.

21 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right. ITnore did thef

22 get it, even if it were in their own fileg?
:

23 MR. ZAHLER: I believe at the 'simo the letter was

24 sent, either a copy was sent to them or they secured a j
|
.

| 3 copy.

[ |
!i
. i

. . - _ . _ - _ _ , _ . . _ . - _
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:
,

i

ebil I CHAIRMAN RIGLER: From Simpson, Thatcher?

2 MR. ZAHLER: I don't kncw.
*

4

3 I do not doubt that they may have had additional i

[' 4 documents in their pcssession at one time. I do not know

5 th at. I'm telling you that at this time -
.

G CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Well, the point is if the

7 document was given to them by the law firm of Simpson,

O Thatcher or by somebody associated with the proceeding, then i
1
'

9 it ill becomes them to come in and argue that they really

10 don't have complete control over the file, and that justifiec :

11 putting in documents on a selective basis. !

12 Rule 106 is bottcced on the concept of fairness,

13 and I think that fairness here requires that the entira file !
~ |

14 be made available. And we're not going to take 248 into
,

!
1

15 evidence unless we have a much greator aasurance that other

IG documents cannot be cbtainad readily. I
.

17 If we have a situation where cooperation in pro-

18 ducing only a part of the files is extended to one of the [
i

19 Applicants by representatives of Ohio Power or Buckeye or
,

.

20 some outside party, then that's something we would have to :

- |

21 take into consideration in deciding whether or not to admit ;

22 just a part of that file into evidence here. ;

''

23 MR. STEVEN BERGER: Can I make a statement with -

'

24 regard to Applicants' 243?

25 That docurcent was quoted extensively in Applicants'

t

_
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abl2 1 pr5 haring brief. It was on Ohio Edison's original docur:2nt

.2 designation and the Department has been fully aware of what

3 purpose Applicants intended to made of that docurient fcr

-

4 . inore than sevun months.

5 If they had a problem under 106 or othe aise with

o its admissicn into this record, they sure were on notico

7 of it and could have informed us cs to the probism.

O MR. CHARNO: We did.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Wall, tha obligation is not ong

them to make su're that your files dro complete if you intend10

to intrcduce a document into evidence.;i

12 MR. STEVEN BERGER: What is it about the documsnt

13 on its face that requires, in fairnass, the inclusien of

' ~ ' other things?34

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: We've argued that e::tensively.g

Obviously a lot of supporting materials were submitted to16

the Department in order to try to get a particular clearanco
1 :

letter.*

7g

MR. REYNOLDSt Mr. Rigler, let me just say one3g

.

thing. The ' problem is not that Toledo Edison's files are20
~

incomplete. It's that the Justico Department's filos are
21

g incomplete, and that's the whole point we're making, that
.

i ~ 2.,
- the additional documentatica they're asking for relatas to
|

24 .

representations made to the Justice Depart: cant.

I
The Justice Departrent is coming in now and'

,

65 ;.

I
i

| 4

L i
e';

i
. - _ - -..



. _ - _ _

b

12,627

eb13 1 talling us because their files are incomplete that we have

2 to go out and there is some obligation en us to go to Ohio -

3 Power md go to whoever else, Buckeye, and semahou complete

i
'

4 their files because they've lost some copics.
1

5 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: You may have a point that things

G are in kind of a mess at the Department, but as this

7 agency and this Board thinks about it, from the viewpoint of

8 our consideration of the issues, before we accept this

9 letter we want to see the underlying material. And it's

10 that simple.

11 MR. ZAHLER: Is it that the Board wants to see it

12 or the Department does? It's vary voluminous. What the

13 Department has already is voluminous (demonstrating) .

14 I don't think that anyone is proposing that we're

15 going to introduce into evidence all the supporting documents.

16 Some of it I would point out is already in evidence as

17 independent docunents.
I

'

18 That document stands by itself and it's no dif-

I
19 farent than any other document in any file of any Applicants !

.

.

20 that have come into this proceeding. To say that Applicants .
i

21 have to, when you put in one document, put in the entire ;
i.

22 file, is just not the rule that's been followed in this |
" 23 proceeding.

24 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Certainly it would be illcgical !
;

25 to require that in each and every case but Mis is a case f
1
t

i
__ . . ._, . --,,,_- . -
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ebl4 1 where I think the importance of the conclusions reached by
,

1

E the Department require us to 1cok at the underlying documents

3 in view of the posture the Department has taken with respect
;

4 to the admission of the docum nt. |

5 MR. ZAHLER: That's Applicants' burden.

G CHAIREAN RIGLER: Okay. '

7 Does that conclude your documents? I
.

8 MR. STEVEN BERGER: At this time. |

3 MR. REYNCLDS: Mr. Chairman, at this time I would

'

10 like to make an offer of proof on the record relating to

11 Exhibit 248.

12 CHAIRMAN RICLER: That offer of proof is that that

13 exhibit, had the Dcard allowed it to cene into evidenes,

14 would have sustained the offer as articulated criginally
1

15 by the Applicants with respect to this particular docummt. |

16 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Ycu still night get it in, but

17 you're not going to get it in until we're more actisfied t

18 than we are right new with respect to the underlying docu-

19 ments.
- i

. s

20 MR. REYNOLDS: I would tell the Board now I don't

21 think there is any way to get it in. We've exhausted files.
2

22 We don't have it. The Department is the ene that says
J

23 that their file is incomplete. I dcn't knew what kind cf

24 documentation is missing even.
!
.

25| CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Woll, you haven't even gene

t i
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ebl5 1 back to the firm of Simpson and Thatcher and tried to find
i

2 out what they would make available. |

3 I listened to Mr. Zahlar's rap.casentations. Ha

^ 4 said the company, namely Toledo Ediscn, searched its own

5 files. It didn't even go out to the sourca, the generating |

6 source of the documant.

7 All right. We're going to take a fiva-minuta
:
1

8 break, I

9 MR. REYNOLDS: Lat me just naho one final stata-
.

10 ment if I can in connection with that.

11 The problem I have with what you'ra saying is

12 we'll go b Simpson, Thatcher but if we run into claims of

13 attorney-client privilege, if we run into the fact that-- -

14 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: If you run into claims of

15 attorney-client privilege, then all thu more reason uhy

16 we would not accept it.

17 MR. REYNOLDS: It's nct my client and it's not
.

18 my client's attorney. Simpson, Thatcher was representing

,19 somebody else in this particular negotiation and if Sir.pson
. .

1

20 Thatcher has documents on behalf of that client and claim:
1

21 an attorney-client privilege with respect to thosa documents--
|

22 CHAIRNAN RIGLER: That would be a very interest-

23 ing claim since the letter itsolf appears in tna files of

24 the Toledo Edison Company.

25 MR. REriOLDS: You cchad for backup dccumentr. tion.,

i

I

I

. - .-. ,
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ebl6 l- MR. CHAMTO: Mr. Chairman, what we asked for

2 originally to be submitted under Ruis 10G by the Applicants

3 were these representations nada to the Departmanc of Juctica

4{ upon which there would be no claim of attornoy-client

3 privilege.
.

6 CHAIPl!AN RIGLER: 2ecause it was clready tranc-
.

7 mitted tc an outside party.

8 MR. CHARNO: Tnat's correct. Chat's all if2 w.nted

9 and that's clear on the record.

10 CHAIRIM RIGLER: We'll take a racecs.

11 (Rocess.)

33 !2

13

-
,

14 i
'

,

15

. 16 '

17

18!

:s , -

|
*

.

7.0

|-
21

'

,
I
i

e

23 !

24
i i
!-

25 i
:-

i i

$n

1
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i

JC wbl 1 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Cn the record.
i

2- MR. LESSY: Mr.Chairma.1, on3 of the documents

3 distributed by Applicants, but not offered into evidenca I--

1

4 and we'll secure copies if they don't still have them -- ic

5 a letter dated September 6th, 197d frem Mr. C. Emerson :

I

6 Duncan II to Mr. Charno. We had not -- that is, the Staff

7 had not seen this documant before. And we would li%e to
:

8 offer it into evidence at this tima, Wa'11 provida the

i

9 appropriata copies, i

10 We had thought Applice.nts were going to

11 move it into evidence.

12 We would ask that this document be identified

13 as NRC Exhibit 222.

x=xzxzx 14 (Whereupon the document referred to
i

15 was marked for idanuification sa !
i.

16 NRC Staff Exhibit 222. ) :
i

17 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Is there objecticn?

i

18 HR. REYNOLDS: We just saw it about t:o seconds j

19 ago. May we have just a moment? |
. . .

.

20 (Pause)
1

21 MR. STEVEN BERGER: No objection, your Honor. ;

22 MR. REYNOLDS: Ocr continuing objection. ! !
;

- 23 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The continuing objection is )
'

''

i

' |overruled.24
i

We'll receive Staff Enhibit 222.25
I I

i

5 I

L !

T7
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Ub2 1 ('Th0..s upo: 3.7 C n:sff Ed ikic 222,

xzx ,
'

.o - .. ,. 4 u.v c . c n . . .... _ ,c.. a &a.. .. ~ ..
. . . . . . . . . <;.

3 :cceivad ..n cvidentes.)

. (^ 4 MR. LESSY: Mr. Cold.b trg ci3o 'tas a catic.i u:

5 mak? with respset to the codiz:o: ner.as r DJ-6^.S.

G MR. JACK GOLD 3 ERG: M'.th rS9pset to the

7 Dapert:: tent of Justice Exhibir. 32 3 .dch c th, Codia.9cti

8 notas, tnis was, originclly cifara '. by c.m Ascl:.c.vinc ?.s

9 Ac. c. licants' E:iibit 225.
.

e..10 pi. a.a. ;. ~ a.., t i.1m .e _ . . c. .s ,4 . ,. ., r s. 3. .., . , . .: o m. ,, . 2. : .2.
. w . -. w. ..

'33 o. 9~ gim A- t "-~"' '~* ' t ' '~'~' d.~'' ~'.~~ a 'i y :
11|-

-- -' ~ -- ' '- b 'b '' '- I.t ~ ~C 1 '''a "'''' ' ' ' I' ' '
-- n- -- -

1 o. sustained..

13 Subsequently the Dap.i: tn: : t of Jun':ico o farad

14 this document as Depart.unt cf J.:ntica G23 limitin. it o

15 the admissions contained therein.

IG The Staff would lika 'o nak : n .to ti on e d n-.

1,, hula 105 to limit the use of E112 doctt::2nt to ita p .c,:a"
.

10 se pe; that is, wa would wich ch3 S c ".r 1 to rnlo the. ,: ch i

19 only use of this document is for r.hs c'.cis' ion, sin c.2 o':h n -
+ s

>

20 wise it is hearsay.

,, CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Ual' , ih atster or.r pric z ::.:lia-
:. .

Jas, we're going to adhere te it. T ith ut:- a r ., r. st :he,o
a

tixe it wcs admitted, and us will ral.*; on ''.;ra .acard ss cd'

23 .

that time.3e.

T F i"t * ** i { *"'"
b' > Ft aO h 4""-"-"g * g 9 *4"2 dO *

i- * r.1"*"~9 * * *p - -"s..!a 5' ~ ~ " ~ - ~ ~ ~ ~'5
~ '~ - '" ~' '

.

I

- |,
.,

.
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i
wb3 1 lagible form the handwritten notes.

2 MR. JACK GOLDSERG: I~m not speaking about
,

3 the typed version; I'm speaking with respect to the original

4 document itself.^

5 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Yes, I understand that. And

6 my comment is that it was argued at that time, ac I recall,

7 or at least you're refreshing my recollection that there

a was discussion.
'

i
9 Tha Board medo a ruling relating to its use.

.

10 And why wouldn't we continua to adhere to that ruling? :

11 MR. JACK GOLDBERG: Ac long as it's understcod

12 that when the Department of Justice introducas a document
a

1

13 with an offer of proof which limits the uso, that that offer

14 of proof and that use applies to all parties in this
i i

15 proceeding, and that it cannot generally ha used'by any '

16 other party for any other purpose.
;

!

37 If that's what the Board meant by its ruling, I

j 18 then there is no necessity for a further ruling.

I

19 That's the conce..n of the Staff, tr.at it aimply j

20 be used for the admissions; which is the way the Departr.ent
i

f Justice's offer read.21
!

MR. CHARNO: The Department believes that the
|22

record with respect to this single document is ccnfused in,

43

that it had been rejected in its entiracy and then, under24

|a limited offer by the Department, it was allowed 12.
23

I

.

2

,
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wb4 1, However there was no discussion. And if the Ecard'3
,

.

I

2j general rule would prevail, then it could be used by any
P

3, party other than the Department of Justice for any purpose.
!

'

4I
.

And I prasume that's the basis for the Staff's motien under

5 Rule 105.

~

6 Our review of the record indicates thera is

7 sona confusion as to the use that may be made of the docu-
1

3!
.. >

ment.
t

-

I9 MR. STEVEN ShEGER: Mr. Chairm:n, it's my under-

to standing that any documanc loss than four pages in "his record

11 need not be redlined in any regard; is that not correct? Ind.

12 that all of the docmcant will be consideredin tha proceeding?

13 CHAIRMPlN RIGLER: Right.

14 MR. STEVEN BERGER: And many drenments have

13 | come into this record with no offers, ~ limited offers,

16 T' and that there was no duty upon tha'cther party to indicata
I.
t

37 j what use that party would make of that docurr.nh. .

i

is |. CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Gonarally sp0aking, that's'

;c
.

19 trua. But where thero has been argurent as to tha purpose
i

20 : of the document, and where there has been arguient'as to~

21 limited admissibility, then obviously any' rulings associated
.

22 [l with the argument would take precedence over the gancral
h'j rule that the document is in for all purposec. -

23
.j
i.u. , MR. STEVEN BERGER: If that's ths Soerd's ruling

23 den'I won't argue de matter further. But there hava heen
l'
y ;

il
G* .

2 ,
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wb5 1 many instances with over a thousand exhibits in :Qis pro-

2 ceeding new when there hava been limit 2.1 offera nade.

3 And if the Ecard is saying noa that even though

'

4 the other party was not put undar the obligation to ;

i

5 indicate what use the other party would make of that docu-
i

6 ment because it was less than fotr pages, that is nonetheless :

I

7 is limited to the basis upon which it uns discusced and
'

'
!

3 admitted at that time, I won't discuss it furthar.
i

.

9 MR. LESSY: The record in this particular matusr
.

10 says the document was received pursuant to the offer.
.

'

11 I think it's clear.
i

12 CHRIPMdi RIGLER: lials your point ona mere rima, I

i.

13 Mr. Berger. ,

t
i

14 MR. STEVEN BERGER: Hormally, Mr. Chairman, I

think the Chairman would agree that when evidenen c:m23 into15

'
the record that's evidence in the roccrd for the partieu

16

to make use of it as they see fit. !
17

Is that correct?18

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: 0%ay. Rig'ht. ~~

10
:

MR. STEVEN BERGER: Okay. 320
1

MY point is that we have had scme rather
21

special rules which have been established in this proceeding i22

with regard to redlining, redlining of documents in encass |
'

- 23
i

of three pages. If they are less than three pagt:s the |
'

24

general rule I thought would have been the rula to have been
25

| 1,

'
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<

wb7 1 MR. JACH GOLDBERG:
It's an entirely different |

!

Because original.7.y
,2 matter with respect to this document. :

it was rejected because the document as a whole was hearsay. ,

3 i
'

,

4 '2 hat objection was sustained. ;

And then the Department came back and simply .l5
|

introduced it for the admissions contnined in the document,
- i.

G i

7 which is an exception to the hearsay rule. ,

!
And it's only en that basis that the document !

:

8

'!

can be received in evidence at all.9

And all I'm asking is that it be restricted to f
'

10

That's
the use of the admissions contained in the document.

,

:
11

1
12 all. I

'

MR. REYNOLDS: Mr. Rigler, the only contacnt I |
13

wish to make is that the handwritten version of the document t

14 i
iwas certainly legible, but a better copy was required as !15

1G
to certain pcrticns.

;The Staff was clearly in a position ta know I
17 i

what the document said in order to make its objections
18

i
-

.

19 earlier. .

;

The thing that really troubles me is that the t
i20 I

Staff has been with us now for the last two days with j

21

And if we had beenMr. Codispoti present in the room.
12

.i
.

alerted as to this kind of a motion we could hav: put
23

:

Mr. Codispoti on the stand, and we could have cured the
24

4

hearsay problem.
!

,

25
:
i
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5

wb9 1 past two days Mr. Reynolds should have anticipected, or
.

2 should already have been on notice thah the Doard's r211ng i

,i

3 is as you requested? ;
.

.

4 MR. JACK GOLDBERG: Ho should have known it at'

i

5 the time it was received into evidence when the Department '

< ,

6 offered it and it was received with the diccussion about !

i

7 the admissions contained in it. It should have been clear |
!

8 to him then.
.!

9 I just wanted to make certain that no cne was j
i

10 going to use this for any reason cther than the admissions. .

I
11 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I sse that. i

12 MR. REYNOLDS: Mr. Chairman, I adviscd Mr.Charno---

13 and perhaps he can confirm this in the record -- that I

'

14 understood that document, when it came in, to come in to
I
i

15 be used as evidence for any purpose by any othar parties.
!
'

16 And I think if we go back and read the transcript and the
i <

' I17 colloquy that followed introductien of the doctscent, I
i,

18 indicated on the record to Mr. Goldberg my undcrstanding |

,
19 at that time in very clear terms. j

I
.

20 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right. Let'sgat the

|

21 transcript.

i

22 MR. REYNOLDS: I don't know whether-- |
t

23 MR. LESSY: You just made a representation, f

24 Mr. Reynolds. Let's get the transcript. | I
i

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: That would be the transcript ;25
;

i

|

I,
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wb10 1 of the 18th of June. ---or, rather, that would be the
t

i

2 transcript of Jvr.e 23rd.,

| '

s (Pause)

fis .c
'''

5
.

' '

6 |' .

7
1

-

b I

, .|

9

10
.,

'

11

; 12
, ,

13

14

15

164-

,

17

.

13

19
4 .

.

21

.n'
^ 2,

24
*

,

M

t
i:
[

-

I
r

:b ..

-. . . .. .- . ..- , . - , ,



__ __ - __ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

12,641

.d mpol MR. REYNCLDS: I was going to point out at 12,072 |'I

it does not reficct,. if you're locking at that page at line io
I

-

3 13, it indicates thr.t that's a coraent by Mr. pharno. It

4 was actually a statement by Mr. Reynoldc.
I5 MR. CHA130: The statcmant above was not mine,
.

6 either.

7 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Wait 2 minute. 12,072, line 1Sc|
1

0 who is speaking there?

9 MR. REYNOLDS: I was speaking and I'm trying to

10 determine whether I started speaking at lins 14.

11 MR. CHARNO: 14 through 17, which is attributed

12 to Mr. Charno on the record clearly doesn't hava - it could

13 not be mine since I'm not objecting to the adnission of

14 my own document according to the transcript.

15 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right.

16 So the transcript correctly should indicate that

17 " at page 12,072 at line 14 it was Mr. Reynolds speaking
i
'

la continuing down thrcugh line 21, is that correct?

19 MR. REYNOLDS: I'm sorry, Mr. Berger spoke at
,

20 lines 14 to 17, Mr. Steven Berger. And Mr. Reynoldc spoke

21 on lines 18 to 21.

22 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right.

23 MR. STEVEN BERGER: Mr. Rigler, I just want to

24 add one point. I believe Mr. Codispoti's notes of the meeting
i
I

.

he had on February 27, 1974 in connection with the Orrville |25
|

|

l

'

'
|
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1 matter came into this record unoppoced by any objection withinpb2

2 regard to hearsay. I'd like to really know what it is that

3 the Staff is so concarnsd about being included in this

4 record with regard to Mr. Codispoti's notes of 10/7/74.
!

5 CHAIRIGN RIGLER: It is not nccensary to answer i
i

6 that. The fact that they don't .r.ake an objection on on2 |

'- !

7 document doesn't waivo their rights on any subsequent docu- !
i
i

3 ment. It's not necessary to argue that. '

9 I think we're ready to rule on the motion. ;

I

10 We reviewed the tranceript with respect to uhat

11 I consider to be one of the more hportent points uhich is
?

12 Mr. Reynold's point about notice and the opportunicy to put |

13 Mr. Codispoti on the stand. As I refar to page 12,0G8 and

14 OG9 it's crystal clear to me that Applicante vore on empla

15 notice to put Mr. Codispoti on tha stand at that point if i.
I'

16 they wanted to erplore it beyond the bounds of the offer

17 made by the Department. Frankly I don'.t see any basis for i

|
to this so-called confusion. As I revisw what it seems to me

|

|

19 the Board indicated it would receive this for a 1W t d ).

l

20 purpose as was indicated by Mr. Goldberg. I don't even think

21 it is necessary to rule affirmatively on his motion. Eow-

22 ever, if we were called upon to do so we would rule favorably

' 23 to the motion just made by the Staff.
.

MR. STEVEN SERGER: Will you leavo the record24

open for the purposes of me calling Mr. Codispoti bach? (25

! !
1 1

i '

1
*
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!
.

I
i

apb3 CSAIDIGN RIGLER: I don't know that I want to do jI'

9

that, Mr. Berger. I don't kncu that I want to ho unfair but2
t

,. t

*{ really, the 12,068 raference, as I said,. is ao clear te as
4 that you were on notice at that time that it's difficult i:o

.

3 juct.ify it now.
;

6 MR. STEVEi B3RGER: It's also difficult to
:

7 justify it even in light of Mr. Ecynold's discuscice with !
>

Mr. Charno and what we believe to be the rightful uco of tim }S

3 Codispoti notes.

10 CHAIRIGII RIGLER: Let ma haar from It . Ch2rno
1

;

11 as to his version of that discussion.

12 MR. CHARNO: :: prosuno that counsel ic r2forring '

13 to the one we were just talking about, which uns :Ir. T.cynold:

14 came to me after -- I think ther: wac c bre.d: just chcrtly f
.

15 after this document was discussed, At any rate, at the ne::n
i

16 break we were talking and he indicatsd he believad it was in '
,

17 the record for all purposes and I believe that it ur.cn't.
.

10 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: This occurrad after the docirant

19 had been admitted?.

.

i
20 MR. N !O: That'a correct. ,

i

21 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Is that correct, Mr. Roynolds?

._ 22. MR. RE'lNOLDS; Yes, sir, that is correct.

23 CHAIRMAN RICLER: All- the more reason, then, why~

24 you wara on notice at that ties.

25 MR. REYMCLDS: I'm scrry, I guess I don't ;

i
i

a
p!

._

!
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.mpb4 undsrstand which way the notice ic going. My position, Mr.

2 I
Chair =an, was that --

3 CHAIR!@.N RIGLER: Hell, if you had a disagroe=3nt

4 with the Department as to how and why the document had been

5 received and if there was some question thereby raised in

6 thenyour mind as to how the Board might roccive the document,

7 if you had Mr. Codispoti here for 55o dayc you should have
8 brought it up during those tio days.

9 MR. REYNOLDS: I guess, Mr. Rig 3er, mi point is,

10 and I'm not going to belabor it because obviously you've

II made your mind up, but my point is that I believed on ths

19 basis of tne Board's ruling on the admission of unsponsored

13 documents heretofore that were unde.r three pages and undar
_

I4 the red-lining rule that once the Board admitted a document
i

15 irrespective of the offer of prcof that that document was f
1G in evidence for all parties and there was no need to go

17 through and red-line that document again.

IU CHAIRMAN RIGLER: That's cartainly trua, but that's
I !

| I19 not this situation.
.

20 Here you had, as was pointod out, the prior

21 rejection of the document coupled with a very specific stata-

22 ment as to the purpose for which it was being offered and,

~

23 admittad and argument on that point. So you do not have the

24 ordinary rule in play. You have a special argument relating

25 to this document and your rights under the rules under wnich , |
:
I i

i
:
.

4

. - -
- - , .r
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.

i
2

mpb5 .j we havs ba6n operating have not baan abused where 'it was'

n ,
specifically called to your attention. I don't know that .'-

t.e

*|| wo need to hear frc1 you further,Iir. Cc1 6 erg.

li :-

4 MR. C-OLD3 BEG: I just would liha to put this

5
.

discussion in contaxt with a ec:nr. ant thct will enly :.ake -

1
-

| a minute, just to cc:tplata this portion of the tranceriptG

!
7 and that is on page 12,072 in responce to a request for a ,

6 Staff comant on this doctur.ent Mr. Lcosy stat d that:j
4

| "We haven't raised an objection to tha9

l
C ~

Department's offer as stated."

11 And on the next page the Chai.v..nn said:

12 "It's coring in only a: Espartmant's 623.

13 It was rejected as an Applicants' material."
.

14 And Mr. Reynolds caid: ]
'

.

15 I "I guess then that'c no 1cnger material. ,

16 L.
My only question wac t/nat nunber it i3." ,

-

. I
i

17
'

And Mr. Lascy stated:

18 I "It is material to the entant that there's
!!

19 !- much difference in the offer. It was rocai.r d in
.' 1 .

1
20 .i evidence as offered. Thero is much mom of a .'

, 1
I

e

21 j difference than just the nurber.'' ;

q

_
22 I CHAIRMAN RIGLER: That'c what I just anid, yes, ;

i -

I
'

22 okay. Thank you..
;
2

24 ! Mr. Smith reminds me that the offer under which it!'
n

1

f
was rsceived was broader than just thxc of. dmiscicns. It25 -

'
!

id

;! .

; .

Ia .

t
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mpb6 I was admissions, ycs, but it was also that the stat rt.Sutc cat
i

e i

' forth wera -
,

OI MR. GOLDEERG: Yes, tha' c ennctly cor cut 2nd'.2

~

4d they are both exceptions to the hearsay.

3 MR. ::AELER: Ur. Chair a.n, s.t this tina I would
' '

6 like to mark as Applicants' Exhibit 377 a 22 page document

I7 that includes Applicaits additional r&G-lining.

S CHAIRMAN RIGLER: In this ycur last dccu? tnt, Mr

9 . Zahler?
I

10 MR. 23"PR: I think Co.

11 CHAIREGN RIGLER: Ycu'r3 g ing cut ici et,'lo, srm 't

12 you?
- l ,

<s

13 | (Laughter.)
,

i
14 i (Shoreupon, thu decenca :

.
6 .

,

15 rOfar ad to van r. rh V v.9
'

.

,d Applicants ' W.hi' 2'll,
.

t

17 fo.e identificatic.n.)

13 MR. ZAHLER: If I could just naka cne er t;c
j
.

19 comments about the document co there is no nisv;d.;r.. timeling '

.

.

20 as to what it tries to indicata, the n.eces, unica: other- #.c;
.

21 u described, indicato the pages sta.-ting f: en 'page 1 c'i 22

22 ; document introducad in evidence cnd one should .aei 20 :c.ialad ,
I

- i.
23 : by page numbering. We start cocnting fror, the pa.;s of the

l

~4 )r document as introduced. Tnere era enc or tro part:s @ cert 'Ja9

1
0 |

25 | make specific reference to a Depar 2:nt of Justic. n!rbe; |.

I
.

I.:.

.f .

.t

1.
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12,647

|
I t

enpb7 put on the page or whatever, but that's specifically ida*'4-
1
,

2 fled.

3 In addition, if there tras no description next tc

4 a page reference that indicates that the entire page should

3 he red-lined.

G CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Is there objection to the
1

7 actmission of 2777

8 MR. CHARNO: There is.

9 CHAIRMAU RIGLER: What's the objection? I
t

10 MR. CHARNO: Well, the Depari=ent wculd object |
I

11 to a large category of documents ethich tre feel are indis- |
:

12 criminate red-lining of entire ccatracts trhich are not even
i !

I13 between CAPCO members. As an exanplo, where maturing and

14 billing provisions are red-lined, notes of entira metings

15 that are maybe 30 pages in length when only one or two pages

16 appear to be directly relevant to proceedingc, ::cr.a of thc

17 FPC forms have been red-lined through blan!: pags.3 and

18 material that appears to be totally alien to anything t2at i
t
t

19 might be the subject of this proceeding.
,

20 I think it greatly increases tho burden ca tha

21 Board and the parties and serves abcolutcly no useful pur-

22 pose. We can go into an annunaration of the diffsrent

23 portions that tm can find no reason for red-lining er.d no

24 relevance. -

25 MR. ZAHLER: Mr. Chair:aan, if I can state, this
i
1

|
!

I
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Impb'd document was preparad with seca cara en my part e.nd with

"f considerable time on ny part and I dif. tuhe to h-acd the
o

3 Board's statements as to no blanket red-lining cf dccummts .

4 In some cases where it says entire document ac to the
.

5 document, the Board should not ha misica. In a lot of cc.cea

6 |
it's a 5 or 6 pago document that has boon red-linad inter-

7 sparsed throughout and the caciest way to describe th3

6 additicnal red-lining wac to indicate we uera roS.- N ir.; t~ta

9 entira document. I will ctate that ac to a'l N CAPCO

10 documents, I have ached that they ba rad-lined in their

11 entirity - CAPCO cont acts, enctua me, that they be red-

12 lined in their entirity. I belietic that that's accential

13 for this Board's understanding.

14 As to the referenca to 7PC forna, th:?.rc n a only

15 two FPC forms here with additional rad-lining and that is

16 also limited and it's described ac the pascc bet:7een w3.ich

17 the red-lining takes placa. We can go through this one !.T

18 one and arguo. I really do want to rcpresent tc the

19 Board that I did tahs the time to do it and I dea't halien
.

20 i that it was indiscriminate.
I

21 MR. CHARNO: I can raise soms varf cir.: enenpis;

22 + - of -

23 I CHAIRMAN RIGLER: ?ioll, in vieu of * ' "prouentw-

| '

?.4 [ tion of counsol I think we're inclined to accept it aa a
.|

25! .
goed faith effort.

ti
!|
r

_ l'

i
I

S. ,



12,669

1 If that's the only objaction to that document jmpb9
,

2 then -
.

3 MR. CHARNO: It is net.

4 We have a probicm with the additional red-lining

5 of the entira document on URC-125. There are tro pages

6 whicu wpear to be illegible in our copy and wo can't make
!

Iftheraiscontanttharethatwecrecupposedto|7 them out.
1

8 extract sorathing from we would naed legible pagen. |
i

9 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right. |
1

10 MR. ZAELER: Do I understand Mr. Charno is raquact-

11 ing the St ff to provide a better ccpy?

12 MR. CHARNO: I an requasting whoew r vanbs to put

13 in the two illegible pages in evidence to provida a better

14 copy.

15 CHAIRMAN RIdLSR: Well I think if it's a Staff
!

16 document the Staff uculd be a scod place to starb. I?c will

!

17 permit the red-lining but obviously in order for the red - ,

t
.

18 lining to be meaningful the copy 'rould hava to be legible.
.

19 The parties should work that out. If the Ecard acadc more I
I.

| <

20 legible copies, provide them to us as well. |

21 MR. CHARNO: Could we havo a rrment to got tha
. )
i
'

22 documents in here?
i

3D 23 .

!

.
'24

25 i i

;

*
.



- - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

q .

t
gf is.. 1o00

-

p
f

|

!

.

JE wbl i MR. C13.Pl!O: The Dep2rtmant would fo,- ect n
,

3 'i additional rsdlining on rags 2 cf DJ--93 as hearanr.
h -

'

3 h.l MR. ZA m R: Mr. Chai: man. naybe we can 5:h frt-
t.

4 '. circuit this.
*1
1

6 I want to get a procedural ground rule dow..

6 It's my understanding that when doculents cena

7 in they came in, as we've hecn talhing about before, for

8 all purposes. And uhen the doctnsnt was recci raf. i.a c'li-

9 dance that the radlining was for the convaricace of thu

I -

.i0 Daard and the parties as to uhat cne party nc.s dcsiring,

to put into evidence -- to bacc finCings a:d fact on, itr11 |8
..

_o side, with respect to.

h'3 The fact that I radlined additiona?. parcs m: 3s i

14 the Departn:ent is now going to clain a hearsay ch-la tion '.c-

10 to spccific parts that I' .e radliNd in not tha prc::edurn1-

16 , standard that Applicants hav2 bar. i undar in this ora: .uding

97 | as to the admissica of theca dcctnantc. Th'aca d:cumcnce
.

are in evidence.;g
.

3g ! CHAIRMAN PlGLER: Pcruicularly if it G a d3m".:cn..8

.

g which was originally offered by the Department.

MR. CHAPJIO: The prchlem I hava with tMt inner-
_91

1

pretation is: at times the Department offered matarie.+.322
9 -

as e:i:contions to tha hearsav rule; whera tiv..'r
1

- cr.i:.ains -

.,3 1
-m

6

. , .1 a combination of calf-acrving st:tsmencs :c.sn .:o offarai it4

7..
.|

a.,3 |! solely for the tdaission and not for :ia rem 2inf2: that was
p J
:1
a

t
,

e

I 1
'

1

i |

3
|.
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i

wb2 I unchallenged and came in. .

2 And now the e:cpar.sion of radlining brings in

3 the self-servina portions of the cTocuneats. f

4 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Don't you have tc tako the
e

5 good with the bad when you offer the document? Isn't that
;

:

6 onc Of the objections you make? |
!

7 MR. CHARNO: I think r.ot, not with the redlining
,

8 rule, if there's some recponsibility for justifying s.n in-
,

9 crease of redlining.

10 CH.'AIRfWI RIGLER: Ucil it scams to me if yan.

i.

11 want to limit the use of the document the burden is on you

12 to point that out. ;

13 We just went through that uith No. 623 where
,

14 the Department did follow the procedures. It would have
.

15 limited the use of the document, and over the Applicant's
.

1G objections I ruled in your favor.
,

:

17 MR. CHARNO: Here tes're talhing about the |

18 situation that they admitted was exempt from that type cf
,

,
19 a ruling when there is redlining involved. ;

,

.

20 In other wordh, these are not t:hree-pago |
!

21 documents in which you are taking the gcod with the had wh2n !
: ,

22 you put it in, unless you make a request fc.&-
.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Well you take the good with {23
i

24 the bad on any document when you put it in. The redlining !
!,

was for tb.s convenience of the Secrd, to limit th2 amount of25

-
i
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12,552

wb3 1 material we had to go through. i
;

3 Wasn't that the agreement of the parties?

3 MR. STEVEN SERGER: plzolutoly.

4{ MR. RE*fMOLUS: That V.s my understanding, as ',

.

5 I've already indicated.
4

0 3m. CHAP 50: That wasn't my understanding,

7 and it wasn't ny understanding of what Mr. Berger juc:

3 ' stated.

9 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: As Mr. Smith scints cut, werc

,

10 it otherwise there would be no peint for our diciansinJ

11 with the redlining rule en short documents vercus long

12 documents. ,

;
4

13 I' don't think you ccn pick and chcoca. Unless ;
.

14 your original offer was such that ycu clearly intended to

15 limit the use of the docrmant or to introduce it for a
'

16 particular purpcse. And presumably those inctcnces r.r3

17 going to be apparent in the record itself.

is MR. G.EHO: I it, than, the Board's .:-G.ing
!

.
13 that where we offered a document for a limited purpo :o .

-

<

20 pursuant to an offer of proof, and the redlining ic baing .

i
,

21 expanded, that to the extent that brings in mneters which
,

22 wara not covered by the Departr.cnt's original e Scr of

23 proof that the document is not nc-JS.a to prove any manter
,

24 that is not enecmpassed in the offer of prccf as originally-

33 stated, and that to increase the use of that doccc-ut not .

i
.i
t

l!' ,

a .

. -- . ._. ._ _
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wb4 1 only would you need to add additional redlining but you j

i

2 would need to make a supplemental offer of proof en the

3 document?
.

4 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I'm not sure I follcu0d yo;..

5 If you made an offer of proof and you had a

G radlined document it seems to ca the other parties arc

7 free to attack that offor by redlining additional portienc
.

8 of the document.
.

9 MR. CHARNO: I have no problem with that.

10 Can they use it for any purpoca othan than to

11 narrow the offer of proof, or in cupport of the offer of
.

12 proof?

|
13 CEAIRMAN RIGLER: I would think so. ,

We come back to the sort of fundamental rulo14

15 that if you put a document in, un1Gss you delineato, cr
.

16 try to limit its admissibility, it'c in the record. And

j7 you real..I can't pick and choose.
.

10 MR. C& WTO: Well, then, ho;; would cac go about

, 19 limiting the use of a document if it wouldn't he by an

20 offer of proof?

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: By etating ac part of thn
21

offer of proof that it was - that the admission uns22
'

limited, and stating the scope of ths limitation. iihic,h23

is why we ruled in your favor en C20.24

Dod the Applicants quarrel aith thnt?
25

.

, , - - -



. - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _

:,
,

12,654*' '
.

.

.

'
wb5 1

,
MR. REYMOLDS: I think you re corraut. I don't

.I I
tt

2 !! quarrel with your str.' ement.c < <

k.
- '

*l
3 My problem hafore was the c:: tent to which 'ca ,

.

~

-1 had understcod the 1 M tation. Wa obviously had miacader-
:
1

5 stoed the limitation bassd on tho 3carc'a ruling, and had !

.

t
3 operated on a misunderstanding as to that particulcr documur..'

7j Buu cartainly my understending thore uua the i

1 e

a' same as it was with all tha othernr which 'am, onus the
1

;

9 document is in evidence it's in evidence for tha nec c" '''
..

,

| parties, and you are to clart the 2c a d as to une.t portiens10
;

il | of the document you intend to rodar to, or tc ucI in >:en~ ;

i

12 nection with your proposed findings and conclu.sions,
p -
,

'

13 (The Board conferring)

14 CHAII1 MAN RIGLER: The Sourd cas a further c:crnmi'. '
.s .

!5 in clarification for you.
'

,

!,, ,

15 The ground ruics that we revianod a minuta c.go

I
^

57 | havo been our ground rulos and will continue te ha o r
t

I

;.3 [t ground rules. That is, once a docer.cnt cere.cs in it'c inir

1

;g '|- for the other side to uno other portienc of the de.:nnt.at on '

!.

.

29| a fairly broad scale.
t

1
.

I

21 The one problem that wa cee is i:hnt cthare c par;;r ;
;

'

is
e

22y intredhced a document and made an Offsr, eli than une other
,

e

:i
}il '

- 23y sida comes in and applias redlining, it hac no ning ;c de

.h -

s

~, ;} uith recutting that offer but gocc into a braz..' ne. segnnu
_ .

1,,
g

.

3. .. .
of the case,and that the original cffarina car:" :.n" find! -- ..

..

i..
.
e

.

.Ii

i ea .
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wb6 1 himself ambushed by the redlining rule. --which we continue

2 to feel is a rule that benefits all the parties and the
.

3 Board.

4 We don't anticipate that that necesseri.'.y '1111
|
!

S be the situation. If there are such situations we would |
.

6 think they would be extremely limited. That is, as wo icok

7 at Applicant's 277, their redlining of r.he other parties'

8 exhibits, we, assume that most of ttle Applicant's redlining

9 will relate directly to the offers of proof as cade, and

to be used in rebuttal or in conjunction with thoas offars ;

33 of proof.

12 Now, in the rare event that some of this ra?.-

i

13 lining is not addressed in any ins'ance to tha offer of :c
i

14 proof but is an attempt to put in new material relating to

15
a different segment of the case as to which no proper oppor- .!

IG tunity for answer has been made, that could concei-! ably
i

crecte a problem.
37

What the Board has determined to do is to33
i

permit Applicant's 277 to come in under the rules that we
, 39

,

stated. If other parties are being unfairly disadvantaged20

because the redlining applies to some eczplately didfarent j21
i

area than that of the original offer, then on specific22

application we will consider a most limited reopening of !,23

the record to allow the opposition partien to proteci- them-24

se1ves.
,,
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.,

F
f 12=.65G1.

ub7 1[ However since We anticipatu that that vill ha
i

2 the rare and unusual situaticn, it acy novar ccmc to that.

3 I'.R. STEVEN DERC2R: lir. Chairmna, lei: m2

'

4 just maka one comment, if I may, on the Sourd'c remar:ts.

5 1 I can recall a vary lengthy discusi n that I
,

:

6 had with the Chairman at the til:c that tho unspensoy:sd

7 exhibits against: Ohio Edison and Femmyl';cnia Power were

8)t. being profferod. And my dilem:3. at that tima, early on,

1
0: in the offering of theca doeur.cate wac set forth Lv no as

1
-

4

l'j
!O j to I really don't ?mcw as to whether I shculd hs cc::ing for

'\ an offer or not. And you said T1 ell th t's councel's11

12 'Il judgment.End 3E
-

l
13

'

'

!

14 I
i

15 ,

16

; *r 1

!\,

1,
.

19 : .
4

20 4

'
21

22
.

23' ,

* .
i ;

24 I'
f
I
i

1

I
tI
'I
t~d
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I3F ebl And I must say that f:;ou what :12 Dourd has
., said I think it is prctty clear tint id you didn't ack for'-

3 un offer and the document came in, you havs uha right to uso

it on an unlimited basis. But if you ask for an offer thsa! 4 '

5 possibly you were prejudicing youraelf by caking for that
6 offer. i

7 CHAIM1AN RIGLER: Not .Jith the directions we've
I.

just given you. If you ask for en offar, then the unc by ;O

9 the opposition party is limited by the offer. And then if

to you want to red-lina against that offer you are protacted.

11 Now if you did not request the offer, than li's

12 in for all use and no cne is prejudiced. Howver, if you

;3 took the lind.ted offer you are quito abla to protect your-
1,

14 self against that offar by additional red-lining in any

15 other portion of the document.

16 If you wanted to use the document for semn:-hing

17 aise, all we're doing is affording other partieJ the

13 opportunity to p'rctoct themselves from last-minute nd-
|

.

19 lining.,-

20 Now I don't think you've been prejudiced in any

And I think as we review this we would rako :.ne ruling21 way.
.

22 the same way we did and give you zha came advice we did,
-

23 and I think that eliminates prejudies uo all parties,

24 MR. ZAHL2R: Does the Japar.nent hava rny other

| 15 objections? If not, I might add some clarification with
>
,

4
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12,653

eb2 I respect to NRC 126. That is also in avidence ac MC Edibf.t.

9
I believe 20, 21,. 22,. and 23 and 24. I believa NRC 3: ibiu-

3 24 are the two pages in URC 12G that arc illagibic cc thau

*> if one refers to NRC E211 bit 24 one can find tha legibla,

n pages.-

6 MR. LESSY: :?crtaining to the Olomant.3 of the

7 Pitcairn settlement?

8 MR. "AHLER: Yoc.

9 MR. LESSY: Mr. Laracn wc to go'c tct;athnr e!ita

10 me with a copy of ths mont -- tha lat st ecpy ci' that
,

11 settlement with all the addenda and pag 0 und c Jer,,rthine-

12 and he never did before he left so we're jnct laft stith

13 dispersion of the four 22ibits.

14 MR. SAHLER: I believe M C 126 is che ccb.9 0421

15 settla w.nt. -

16 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Did you hava other c:r}ncti;.a 5

17 Mr.'Charno?

13' MR. CHAmiO: Nell, all the objecrcior; 7ould ::7

,
19 subject to youi previous ruling and d cra is no poinc f.2

.

20 raising any further cbjections to that c:-hi:.iit.

21 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right.

22 I'm anticipating that the bulk of this m.T.d-:_i;:1.. . g
i|
'l'

is going to relate right back to the offcr of prcef.
-

23

24 All right. Subject to theco obsarfatione va

25 will now receive into cvidenca Applic2nts' 277.



12,559

eb3 1 (Whareupen, Applican c' 2 *i

2 having been pro riously

3 marked for identificatior

~

4 was received in evidenc3.

5 MR. CHARNO: Mr. Chairman, the Oapartment han

'

G certain additional red-lining we've not been able to get

7 typed up.

O CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right.

9 MR. CHARNO: If it's cpprcpriate I'll raad it

10 into the record at this point.

1; CHAIRMAN RIGLER: How long is it?

12 MR. CHARNO: '7011, th: icng one would he Appli-.

13 cants' 120.

14 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I'll tell you what we're going

15 to do. We're going to give you an opportunity ta nad-line

16 it and submit it in written form on Tucsday.

Off the record.37

13 (Discussion off the record.)

19 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Bach cn the record.
.

20 That concluded your e:chibits, Mr. "Zahler?

21 MR. ZAHLER-: 'le s .

;.3 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right.
.

23 Have we concluded the antire case new of the Cig-

24 f Cleveland, Mr. Hjelsfler, raccgnicing that ycu hau2
,

:( outstanding the motion to recpen discova..J?. , ,

<



;e. - .'q .1.,. s b c .)
-

,

-

4
.

I

ab4 1! If that :::ction is deniad, hava you ce==.1.oted ycir:
|-

.,

case?-

3 MR. 57.3LMFELT: With the 0::ca'ption O making ad

u

4[ final review of the cdditicnal rod-lining by the Applican'n:.
I '

5 Right new I have not' ling fumer that I inc.cnd to put in.

G CHAIR 2mi RIGLZ2: The Stnff?

7 MR. LESS*l: Everything with the 6:"copuien of c la

8 pending matter of the Minura depositicn, in td:ich :.rso ct ne

of may have sone other ccupla enhibits the.t v.culd go in.

10 With the enception of ': hat, that cogletoe overf--

11 thing, cir.

12 CUAIRPAU RIGLER: The. Onpartment of Un hich?

13 MR. CHAmiO: Therc's rad-lining; there's :!ibu=..

14 i I think our rebuttal ceso is ccmpleba e:: cept to the entunt
i

15 ,i that Applicants haven't completed their dir ct exia.
i

?
.

10 |'
CHAIRMAN RICL3R: In what raapactc? Woll,. let .1

17 find out from Applicants.

18 MR. CHAMTO: I believa they held in open.
,

'

t.

19 MR. REYNOLDS: I think there are n couT17 of.

20 , matters still to be completed. One relates to the collequy

21 f this afternoon regarding the Turner lostar and the cddi-
|

22 tional documentation to cor.pleta the. fi.le na to I: hat

6

23 ; representations were made to th2 Department of Cucties in
t ,

t

24 I connection with that letter.
I
t

;c II CHAIRFANmGL2R: All ::igilt.

.

9

|

|

.<

eh
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i

eb5 1 MR. REYNOLDS: And I intent to pursue that as socr.

| as I can, to see if I can chtain any f arther documentation.2

i
3 | CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Other than thau, hr.ve Appli-

'

cants completed their Nse?4

5 MR. REYNOLDS: There is also the matter of the
.

6 Milburn deposition. Mr. Lessy and I, in a joint call to

7 Mr. Cannon just after the lunch' brerJ: were advised by

8 Mr. Cannon that there is a letter in the mail, I believe

9 to you, Mr. Rigler.

10 He indicated that the letter would refleeb that
11 Mr. Milburn was sent a copy of his daposition and has no

12 recollection of being asked to sign his deposition but that

13 if the Board would lika him to sign his depocitica ha is

la prepared to do so.

15 Mr. Cannon advised Mr. Lassy and mysclf that
b q

16 Mr. Milburn has authorized Mr. Cannon to waive Mr. Milburn's

17 signature or if the Board would prefer, a certificato can

18 be sent to Mr. Milburn and he will sign the cartificata.

19 He also said he added to his letter I
.

p

20 believe two additional paragraphs which reportad on the

21 condition of Mr. Milburn and the fact that hc is in ill
.

22 health at the present time.

~

23 MR. CHARNO: Can I ask who added tc unoce letter ,

24 and who the author of the latter or mult.iple authors of
I

25 the letter are? ;

;



_ _ _

_1.9. , e o .,.c

i

eb6 1 MR..R3riOLDS: Mr. Cannen has vritten to Mr. Ri 12:3
i
li

2" and the lotter I was referring to was a single letter with
;

3 ! two or three paragraphs.

I 4 MR. CHARNO: ' And this is in response to the

e

5 parties' lettcr to Mr. Milburn?
.

G MR. REYNOLDS: That's right, with a c;p7 to

7 Mr. Cannon.

8 MR.,LESSY: New it became apparont drir.g tha
u

'S
'

course of that conversation I guess that thers .'.r.id been in

10 the interim a con #arsatica between Mr. Reyncids and

11 Mr. Cannon. In light of the fact that the latter was sent

12 by Mr. Zahlm- to Mr. Reynolds I would li'ce~ Th2 Staff

13 was not advised of the interin convarcation and the Ecard

14 I believe specifically instructed r. hat there chould not he

~

15 interim c y varsations.

16 And I would like Mr. R.2ynold: to atnta for us

17 when the conversation occurred and what was the cer.te::t of

10 it.

19 MR. REYNOLDS: I don't have any difficulty with

20 doing that. I had been in con _:unication with Mr. Carnon

21 prior to the time of the collocuy with regard to the

22 Milburn deposition precisely because I had heard that

23 Mr. Milburn was sick and we had baan trying to bring hi.: in

24 hers since the Board had indicated they prefar- ed to hava

:

25 I him rather than to have his depcaition.

i. .

t
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eb7 1 Mr. Cannon phonad me af ter he received the letter

2 | from Mr. Zahler and said ha had rscaived the letter and ask23

3 me whether we wanted the depositica signed.
~

( 4
.

And I said, "Does he hcVe the depccition?"

5 He said, "Ha dcas have a copy of the deposition

G in his file, and I will ask him if ha can sign it."

7 And I said, " Fine."

3 And that was the extent of the converc atien.

9 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: So it was Mr. Ccnnon who calls 3

10 you?.
,

11 MR. REYNOLDS: Yas, sir. And he contacted me

12 rather than Mr. Zahler because I had previously dis cussed

13 with Mr. Cannon the possibilitf cf bringing Mr. Milburn in
_

14 here. And I was advised that Mr. Milburn was not wall.

15 MR. LESSY: While thic mattor is pending, tac

16 Staff has one or possibly three e::hibits that barr on this

17 matter that I would like to distribute at this tic.m. |

,

10 I

l
.

19 i
- |

|
20 |

21

.
22

~

23 ;

24 '

25

|
|

L
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.sG wb1 1i I would ask to have id2ntified as Staff ,

I
t

1

2' ; Enhibit No. 223 a letter dated Juno 23th, 1976 fr:m acc
,

i

3 Federal Reporters, Incorporated, to Mr. Roy 2. Leny, Jr. ,
,

4 Councol for N.R.C. Staff.

czxzxz::z 5 (Whereupon tha docunont referred to

6 was =arked for identification ac

7 NRC Staff E:chibit .223.)
i

8 I MR. LESS'l: Sho Board vill note that On pace 2 ;

9 of the inclosure, the cecond to tha bcutom'antry ic directly

10 relevant to the lotter.

11 CHAIRMAN RIGLERj Wait a minuta. -

12 You want the Ace Fedaral ichter to Mr. Lscay ,

[ :
'

13 e of June 25th, 1976 marked ao Exhibit 223? .

f

'

14 MR. LESSY: Yes.

15 And there is also a two-pa p inclocurs to

16 { NRC-223. To save tims in rehding, the ralevant portica
,i

;7 of the inclosura is at.the bottom of page 2 ed tha inclonura,
.

.
'

33 The Staff would also prepare, or have av.ilabla

19 an affidavit with respect to percons whoucra in Mr. Miltrr *a
?

20 office after the completion of the depositicn and h ,

:

conversations that occurred at that time. ~ ~ T_ -__ ;21

l
22 And since this matter b.as just in fact occurrad, !

.

we don't have that affidavit yet cvailable. j- 23

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All .Cight.24
, ,

MR. REYNOLDS: I guess no raaponse 10 rreired al-

_3 s .
.

.

11
-

d ,

t o :

:

I
.

+
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:
;
i

wb2 1 this time as to those matters. I

?
'2 Can I just ack as a question of clarification:
:

3 I'm not sure what this June 25th, 1975 letter, what the
.-. ;

4 purpose of it is. To confirm that a copy was delivered to
,

5 Mr. Milburn? Is that what you're saying?
,

I.

6 MR. LESSY: Do you want an offer of ;;rcof, j

7 Mr. Reynolds? If you want an offsr of proof I'll give you

8 an offer of proof. If not, I think it's clear that it speaks

9 for itself.

10 MR. REYNOLCS: If you t;ould indicata en the record

11 what it is that this docur.ent shows, that you helieve this

12 documsnt shows-- I'll ack for an offer of proof if that's !
1

j13 necessary.

14 MR. LESSY: This document shows that the official |

15 reporters for this, which vers the Ace Federal Esporterc,

16 sent a copy of the deposition of Mr. Mi.'_ burn to 22. Milburn
.

17 at the completion -- at the time that other parties receivad
.

,

18 it; that the party which paid for the copy of the deposition

.
39 of Mr. Milburn was tha Nuclear Regulatory Co:Iniscion Staff, |

?

20 and that the copy sent to Mr. Milburn includad a request
/ .

!
21 for signatura and a stamped self-addreused onvalcpc for

22 proper return of the transcript. |

And as of now, as of [une 25th, Ace Fsderal had~

23 .

24 hoti' received the copy of Mr. Milburn's .ranscript raturned
.

P

25 and signed.

i

|
.

1

. . _ . . . . .
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wb3 1 CHAIRMAN RICLER: Are you noving the admiscicn?

2 MR. LESSY: Yaa, sir.

3 CHAIENJi RIGLER: Hearing no objecticn, wa'll

^

4 receive it.

5 MR. REYNOLDS: All I would - I gutes all I wcu!.i
.

O do is ask that perhaps we defer it until such tir.e as us

7 receive from Mr. Cannon the copy thct this latnar r2fars

8 to, which is the dopocition that uns cent to Mr. Milburn

9 and which Mr. Milburn still hr.c.

10 CHAIRF*AN RIGLER: 'n'all, banad on the convar~

11 sation so far, I cee no roacen to defer.

12 MR. P.I'JNOLDS: Okay. I don't fool 2trengly

13 about it. It's just, given the phenc conver:ation-- Ohay.

14 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: No'll roccivo 22.? into

evidence.15

zzzz:2x gg (Uhcrsupcn tha document r.?forrad te

heretofore tarked for ih*4 44 cchin.1/

as NRC Staff E:&ibit 223, *ztac18

' received in evidence.)
,

19
_

r

20 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: So that the Staff's ense,

including surrabuttal is completa, with the exceptica ofo
~

22 the Milburn matter and the attempt to provida tha - to gat

the Turner to Dickey letter into evidence cfter eupplemaa.tr1~

23 ,

,,, I materials have been made available?
'

-~ |
|

MR. CHAMIO: I halieva ycu said the Staff's r:tse,*

,
..

1

9
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wb4 1 Mr. Chairman.

2 CHAIRMNT RIGLER: I'm sorry; the Applicant's.

3 Yes.

4 MR. REYNOLDS: There is the one other matter

5 of the recorded meeting cf the city Council of the City of
.

G Cleveland on March 4th and 5th,1974, and making avuilelt?

7 to the Board the recording and tha transcript of the record-

8 ing.
.

9 CHAIRMAli RIGLER: Has Mr. Hauner located that?

10 MR. REYNOLDS: I've not had a chance to speak

11 with Mr. Hauser today. He left on a nine o'cloc'c plane

12 last night. And, I'm sorry, I just don't know.

13 But he did indicate to ma he was going to under-
|

14 take to do that as soon as he got back.

15 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right.

16 What I think we're going to do is close the

|

17 record as of Tuesday dternoon, July 6th, with the exception )

18 of the items enumerated on the record here this afternoon,

.
19 which may be supplied timely, as soon as possible, but par -

20 haps later than Tuesday depending on how fast the parties

21 can make the va'tious document available.

22 MR. REYNOLDS: Is it the Ecard's intention to

~

23 communicate directly to Mr. Cannon its preferencs as to ;

1

24 whether it wants Mr. Cannon to waive signature or it wanta

25 Mr. Milburn to sign,and return the deposition he has in hia
|

|
[
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:

wb5 1 files?
;

3 '1 CHAIRMAN RIGLOR: I'd rather road the lotter.
.

My preliminary preference would be to pertit3 i ,
.I
! .8

4 the waiver of signature if it is clearly indicatsd that

3 Mr. Milburn is willing-to sign but also is uilling to valve*

;

.

G signatura. *
;

I

y MR. RI:YKOLDS: Very tic 11.
t

{ CHAIRMAN RIGL3R: It 1:culd save timo if no useda

9 the waiver procedura.
.

;o At that time the Board then will =:k a ruling

.

93 ( with respect to whether or not it will admit the Milburn

'2 i deposition. I don't know what that ruling will be aftar ,

;r :

13 we confer. But I think the parties should anticipata that j
i

g4 we probably will permit the admission of the Milburn '

.-
.

15 . deposition. '

l
'

16 MR. REYNOLDS : I just wanted to indicate, to

make it clear, as I understood Mr. Cannon's remarks en the ii s

;g phone, the letter addressed itcelf only to Mr. Milburn's

l' willingness to sign. Mr. Cannon rupresented to Mr. Leesyg
.

g himself on the telephone thct he had authorisation from

Mr. Milburn to indicata that Mr. Milburn was willing to
1

.,

i .

waive signature. I'm just not sure if that's centained in s, , ,

u

the letter. He did indicate thai; on tha phone.
. , - 3,

. . -

Is that not correct, Mr. i.ossv?..a4 -

3 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I think we vould ac: apt that. .
, , .

~l .

!
r,

b.
a ,
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,!
Iwh6 Is that agreeable, Mr. Lossy?

2
fMR. LESSY: Yes, sir. And if the Board's

3 inclinatien is to receive it in evidence, would the Board

:4 advise an affidavit to the effect -- would the Beard he i

5 receptive to receipt in evidence?
g

. .

6 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Yes. I mean, we have to read i

7 the affidavit, becauce Applicants might object. !
:

8 But as we try to tilink tha problem through a littlej
9 bit in advance, an affidavit of the typa you indicated

10 probably would be received into evidence if there waren't
,

11 any collateral problems associated wich it.

I
12 MR. LESSY: I just didn't want to go to the ;

13 trouble of getting one and then-- You know, if the record
;

14 was--
,

15 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: We have a difficult cituatica

1
16 where we have an important witness whose health does not !

17 permit him to testify. And it's on that basis that we !

10 reluctantly think we may have to acespt a deposit ~ ion.

19 But in view of the circumstances reported by |
1

.I
20 counsel, it seems, in order to keep the record fair and

21 equitable, that the receipt of that type of affidavit may

22 be necessary.

~ 23 MR. LESSY: Thank you sir, ir

!

24 MR. REYNOLDS : I haven't seen the affidavit,

25 but my initial reaction is that I would object tc that kind of

!.

I

l
i

]
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!

wb7 1 evidence coming in by affidavit. I wou~.d like tha cppor-

2 tunity to cross-e:mmina the partiaa. f

3 CHAImiAN RIGLER: Actually !!r. Losny could ba

i
4 cne of those parties, I suppose. And you'va already heard

I
his representations. !

I
G MR. RE'R10LDS : Than I .uight hava to cross-

|

7 examine Mr. Lessy. ,

8 MR. LESSY: Assumingthere'nsemabcdyinadditionf
!

9 to me--
,

,

10 CHAIPJ1AH RIGLER: We'll ht.vu to como back imyway. ,'
I
.

3; What un're centemplating is closing the rocord
,

i

12 cc Tuesday, and then re-opening it only on a limited .

|
'

13 bcsis on specific items that have alrecdy been set forth in

14 the record; those items being: conditioned upon raccipt of

15 the Milburn deposition, the receipt of cn affidavit and

16 crosL-examination on the affidavit; the accond item being -

17 the Turner to Dickey letter; the third item being su prise

10 by redlining, and the fourth item hing the receipr. of the
.

.
39 transcripts relating to tho Gaul hearings and the Cleveland

>

20 City Council.
I
<

MR. LESSY: If there ha cross-examination permittoj21

22 why don't I make available c. witncas? Eny ga to the troubic i

of writing something and getting aa agreement on language?
'

23 ;

CHAIRAN RIGLER: All right.24 ,

i
MR. LESSY: Than there'll be a subpoena uith

~

05
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r

wb8 1 j respect to that individual.

2d CEUIEGH RIGLER: All right.
1;
a

3E Ho1 we may tcho that even as lato as tho .9accad
.

4 or third weekin July, depending upon the schsdulo of the

5p Board. That should not impede in any way the preparation
-

.

6 of findings of fact.

7 Wo will cloce the r.'. cord on Tucaday afterncen,

B then, subject to thosa onceptiens.

9 With the record being cloced, we nc7 uculd lik2

10 to get the Cit r of Cleveland's statz: c:. uith rospecc to

I
11 the questions ue alert.cd it to previously.

l-
.

12 First, as to what prejudice, if any, had resultsd.

13 from the participation of Scuira, Sandars and Dempsay in

14 the hearings to this date?

15 i Then, cecond, if the City :entsudc 2ny

|-
16 prejudice has occurrod, what remedy it asserts to he nacac-

17 sary to cura the prejudice? That's projudice on 2.a'

;g j record, Mr. Hjelmfelt, prejudice that has occurr?d on the
.-

je ' record of these proceedings.
.

23 .i MR. HJEIJEELT: I have p..epared, and rf offica
e

'

'
21 has filed today, a written responce to thoce, sin:o wa

,

+
s

22 [
consider this as something that can host be fully J.a:cribed

||
23 !! in written form."

i!
~., il CEAIRMAN RIGLER: All rignt.
. n-

i.!

gg ti M2. HJEIJ1ELT : I ached that copies be cent out,
j . . .

o
55
.

!! .
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12,37.1;
:

wb9 1 and the messenger was supposed to pf.c?c ths.. up at one o' clock,T

*

2 and I haven't got copies to hand cut. Th37're being

3 filad in the normal course. ,

;

4 If you want me to talk abon: 13 on tha record .

|
1

5 now I can give you the gist of whc.t I'm saying. j
>

.

End3f 6

7 ,

I8

!9

10 .

11

12
.

13
i

14

15
i

16 f

17
,

18

10, ..

I e

20 !

.

2
- .

?

23 f

I

24 ,

!

25

|
1.
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3H ebl 1 CHAIPFJJi RIGLER: All right.
.

2 MR. HJELMFELT: With respect to the prejudice -

3 CHAIRMTdi RIGLER: If any.

^
4 MR. HJELMFELT: We beliove we hate been

S prej udiced. It appears therc will ha a full evidentiary

G hearing en the' scope of the types of disclosures 'that-were

7 made by the City to SS&D durin'g the secpc of SSED*s work

3 for the City before the other Bca--d.

D That evidence, if it shows the care sorts of

10 things that wera disclosed in the tcstimony that was taken

g1 in the civil action in Cleveland, watild show that on almost

12 all of the major points that CEI appears to be raicing as

13 defenses, the City had communicated in great detail with

14 SS&D while SS&D was acting as bcnd counsel.

15 Mr. Kadakis had convarsations with Mr. Brueckel

16 which went into the City's interest in participation in

17 nuclear pcwer, in obtaining PASNY powcr, in its desira to
l

gg compete with CEI, tho ar3as in which it thought it might |
'

1

gg be expanding its system, the need for changes or additions !
- !

20 in management, management weaknesses, financial prchlen's ,

21 the way to finance -

22 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right. But assu=ing the.se

i 93 conversations took place, hcw has that resulted in prejudieu

|

| 34 in these proceedings as Squire, Sanders rapresented its

client, CEI?! 25

.

. _
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eb2 1 MR. HJELMFELT: If I provail en the narits I

2 suppose we haven't been prejudiced. But SS&D by appearing

3 - and of course that's another point that may be clarified

4 in the other proceedings in that right new the City has'

5 out a subpcena ducec tacum to SS&D which :riight produce

G evidence which would go to specific prejudice.

7 I believe that CEI has until the 6th to move to

8 quash.

g Again, anything I say here has got to be taken

i

10 in light of possible future developmen:.s.
'

ij But SSED in ccaducting a hearing here was able
- i

12 to utilize or could have been utill ing this information
.

to determine -13
.

14 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: That's what we vant to knew,
,

,

15 what specific information did they unfairly utilize against
.

16 you?

MR. HJELMFELT: All I can do is spoculate as to37
.

18 what information he used against us. But they care in and

39 raised defenses or raised what appear to be defensos, f
*

.

'
20 matters on which they had obtained information from

'

!
Mr. Kadukis. '

21

| Now how they used that informatica, deciding whau22
|

| lines of attack to take, what questions to ask, what ques- !23
,

tions not to ask, what witnesses to put on, what documents24
,

to offer and not offer, I can't tall you that. There is'
25

.

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ - _ - -__ __
- - -
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eb3 1
. no. way to tell you that.
!

2 I tr3*d to find cases that dealt with this ques-
3 tion of what o.. you do enca Counsel 10 in thera. The cases
4 generally sev any harm is irroparabla, that you can't point "

5
.

to specific points, that it's almest itepossible to, and tha~.
G the burden is not on the party.

>

7 I roccgnize that this 3oard, coning down this
8 far dcwn the line, should SSCD bo disqualified, is faced
9 with the choice of how, if ab all, can thic be remedied?

10 Frankly, I think to a largo entent it's irreparable. To the

~1 extent that it could be repaired, the only thing I can see
12 or suggest is striking certain defenses,

t

13 CHAIR 1W3 RIGLER: Which defensos? Ara i: hey set
,

14 forth in your paper?

15 12. HJEIEEELT: They a o referred to in the paper,
i

16 and I think I've attached an excerpt frcm Mr. Kadukin'

17 testimony which will again shcw the areas in which SS&D had '

18 knculedge.
.

19 It's very difficult because CEI has never been
20 called upon testep forth and say this is our defansa, this '

,

21 is our defense and this is our defenso. But so far cc the
.

'

u, record reveals the sorts of defenses they're making, I
:

23 think it's fairly apparent which defenses, the managerial,
,

24 ! whether or not we really wanted nuclear power, cortainly
25 the financing. '

1

I
.
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.

eb4 I CHAIPJ4AN RIGLER: You're using the term " defenses *

2 advisedly, I assume. You macn responses to charges cada

3 in the licensing proceeding?
-

4 MR. HJEIPEELT: Yes. * ~ '
,

5 CHAIE4AN RIGLER: I'm sorry I cut you off. Go

G ahead.

7 MR. HJELMFELT: I think I've said basically what

8 can be said on the subject.

9 MR. SMITH: Mr. Hjelmfelt, when !:he question was

10 posed to you of course we were aware that the city Inay have

11 been prejudiced in their litigdtion in areas not appearing

12 on the record but off the record. That's why the question

13 was very carefully narrowed to record indicationu of pre-

14 judice.

15 And of course we've cbuerved that throughout the

16 hearing the city has only rarely brought them :p, and than

17 only to object to their narticipation but never to cc= plain
.

la about the results of the participation.

I

19 Will you agree that that would probably be where

20 we are now? |
'

i

21 MR. HJELMFELT: I stippose that's true. I have |,

i
,

22 objected at various points, both to questions in specific '

. 23 areas and to participe, tion. Ihaveneverstoodupafterwards| |

!.

24 and said Aha, that's where they did it to us. ! l

..

25 MR. SMITH: New we're asking ycu to do it. You J
!

.
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Gb5 1 know, if you feel there are record signs that you have not

2 been heard, tell us ab.out it and tell us if thare's anything |

3 we can do about it.

'

; 4 For example, if ycu could have your uny, wculd

5 you have this case retried again without Scuire, Sanders
.

|

6 and Dempsey?

7 MR. HJELMPELT: If I can have my way it von?t be

8 necessary to have it retried. I don't think that retrying
!

9 the case without Squire, Sanders and carpsey can really

10 cure anf prejudica that City has received.
'

i
i

11 MR SMITH: So you're not asking for that?

12 MR. HJELMFELT: I'm not asking for that now. I ,

13 think under the law if the City dces not prevail on the i

,

14 Nits we'rs entitled to it. And while that right nob give

15 us complete relief, we're entitled to that much relief.

MR. SMITH: What aspects of the case would you16

ask to be retried? Let's assume that you get an ordor fror.37
'

this Board or an opinion from this Beard that there are no10

'

,
gg conditions required., What aspects of the case would you a:rk

I to be retried?go ,

MR. HJELMFELT: Certainly all portions dealing21

22 with relationships between CEI and the city.

MR. SMITH: Would you lirit it to that?g

y( MR. HJELMFELT: I think it may be that it would

be impossible to segregate out our canspiracy charge. I25

$
__
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Ieb6 don't think we would be asking, fer exanple, for matters

2 dealing with Pitcairn or Mepoleon or WCOE.

3 MR. SMITH: In any event, ac of nov, you are not

4 asking us to do anything?

5 MR. HJEL>TELT: Wall, no. I don' t think the tira
.

O is ripe at this point. SSGD has not boon disqualified. We

7 have not finally prevailed.

8 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Let's tako another altornativ3.

9 Suppose that ths Board does determino that some

10 conditions are appropriate or are required, but they don'c

11 coincide or agree with the conditions that you have urged

12 on us.

13 In that case, what sort of rehearing, if any,

14 would you be requesting and on what issues?

15 MR. HJELMFELT: I would have to see the order. I

16 don't know on what basis that you're finding against us

17 and in which particulars.
.

18 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: But under those circumstances,

19 even the City- might con $.ent that an entire rehearing would
t

20 be necessary? Is that correct?
'

21 Suppose you win a faw and you lose a few when it
-

,

22 comes to relief. Dces the fact that you lost a few- !

', |-

necessarily indicate that the entire case has to be retried?23
i

24 MR. HJELMFELT: I guess I can conceive of situa- ;

.

25 tions where it wouldn't, and I think there could be situations
i

?

- - - . ,- . - .- - .. .- -.- . - , _ . --
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2

eb7 I where it could. I'm speculating in a vacu.:m.

2[ MR. SMITH: Has thera been :ny fructration-- Lot

i3
i.

me restata it.

4' Has the failure of this Board or ths mgulations i

6 or the Commisaicn's procedures to disqualify SS6D, has that
.

G in any way frustrated you in presenting your case before -

7 this Board, your affirmative caco or er.y part of the casa

3 that you have had to procent?

3 Tell us if it has, and if there is anything wa can

10 do to help you new.

il MR. HJELIFELT: From us going ahaad with our
,

12 affirmative case, I don' S know that I can say-~

13 MR. SMITH: Ifell, can you say that you have been

14 or have not been? I think we're entitled to a specific

15 answer on that. "cro we are. tie're asking hafore the raccrd!
'

16 is closed, how have we hurt you and what can ua, do to make

17 up for it? And you're not answering us. And I don't thinh
.

18 that you want to answer us. I think you want to heap it.

19 MR. HJEIJTELT: Well, in the first place, I
f

20 think on the law that I am not required to she:i specific
!

21 prej udice. I think that as far as my putting in rf case

22 on an affirmative basis, I don't kncia that SS&D's partici-

' i 23 pation altered it,

s t .

t 24 1 It did prejudice us. I think as a matter of le.r, :
I

* 25 | the mere fact that they had earlier been privy to the typer
.

i ie
'

i! .
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i

eb8 1 of understanding and knowledge of our system that they
,

\2 had prejudiced us in their presenting their defense i

\
3 and their attack against our case.

4 MR. SMITH: When you say you don't kn.w if it has j
i

5 frustrated or hurt you though, aren't you saying it hasn'I:?
3

!O Has it? We've given you plenty of notice. '

7 MR. HJELMFELT: I can't say that becanae I don't
'

i
8 know what defenses, what objectica.s Mr. Buckman raised ,

!

9 to certain documents that were raised be.::ause of what ha
.

10 knew.

11 MR. SMITH: At least you can't point to any.

12 MR. HJELMFELT: No, I can't point to anything., f
,

- 13 MR. SMITH: And you're not asking for anything? }
!

14 MR. HJEIJ4 FELT: I'm not asking for anything at
J

15 this time. But if we lose this case and if Squire, Sandars

16 and Dempsey are found to have haen improperly permitted to j

17 continue, I'm sure the City is gcing to ask for a new hearini.1

.
.

.

18 I think that's been the City's pocition from the first tin.e
.

19 Mr. Davis spoke on the issue.
.

20 MR. LESSY: Would the City ask for a new hearing

21 on a non-grandfathered basis or on a grandfathered basis? i

22 Would you hold up the construction permits and operating, ,

23 licenses for five nuclear units on your request for a new '
:

24 hearing? !
'

i
t i

25 MR. HJEIJ4 FELT: I've not given that any considerntN
.

G

4

. . . _ . - - , . - . . . , , _ . - .
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Iab9 and I think under the Appeal Board ruling on grandfathering
,

2|' it might not make any difference.

3 MR. SMITd: I'm wondering if it might m he sems

#'i differencs ncw that there's a record.

5 MR. HJELMFEI/2: Well, I'm just not prepared to

6 nisak to that. I've not talked with nrf client about that,

7 and I simply don't knew.

3H o

9

10

11

12

~ 13

.

15

16

17
.

18

19
.

21

e5

23

24

25

I
e

_
- ~
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OnethingIkncvofintoraattousin|Impbl MR. LESSY:
1

2 some sort of time frame for briefing.

3 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Uc'11 get to that.

4 to the parties desiro closing argn--antc?

5 MR. CHAFF 10: The Dopartment dcas not. -

:

MR. REYNOLDS: Applicants do not, f
6

:

7 MR. LESSY: Since no one else does, neither do uo.

O MR. HJELINT: The City dces not. i

9 CHAIRMAN RIGL2R: We have had coma discussienc
4

10 I guess both on and off the record with raapact to findinga ;
i
t

11 of fact and conclusions of law. The Board's preference has

12 been for a four week period. The Applicants trica to purcuad

- 13 i us that that period veuld pravent them from gi71ng us ths ,

i

14 type of findings that would ba mostusefulinourconcid-xca-[ |

15 tion of these issues. !.

16 The. Applicants indicated they wanted eight weaka
i

17 at a minimum. We continue to feel that that'c a little -
i

.

!8 unreasonable. We continue to be imprassed by the spicndid
,

.

state of record preparation that the Applicants have shown I19

20 throughout these hearings and even uith deferanca ca tha
,

21 problems of coordinating proposed findings a=cng aeveral

22 parties rather than just a singla party, uc're not inclinc.d
|

23 to give the full eight weeks. ; |
;

24 I think that we will have to give a litcle entra '

P.5 time to the Applicants mere than the four weeha that the -

.



6

i
1

g n , o .3. .a,
. -

. a.

mpb2 Board prefers, however, in deferenco to the crguments th3y
,

|9
~ raised about o=tansive coordination being nacas:A2ry. Ua'ro

3, thinking of mid-August, which is approximately cia uschs.
t

4 I think that - how doac Friday, tha 13th

5 ~

strike you, Mr. Reynolds? It can't be any r. ore unlucky for
,

5j you than for any of the other partica.
1,

7 ;L (Laughter.)
i

Of Im. RSTdOLDS: I guess I would profer Ecaday, tho

0 16th, just becausa kncuing how these things develop it

10 see.mes to me that it may be necessary for purpococ of fincl

11 getting copics done and getting everything in final form to '.

(2 file. So if we'ra talking about Friday the 13th, I votld

13 prafer Monday the 16th.
.

14 CHAIRMAN RIGLZ2: All right.

?S || so we'll have simultaneous filings of prcpo::c6.y
31

16| findings of fact and conclusicas of la.7 cn ?:onday, the 16th
i .

i
17 j of August. We would prefer the form of tha findings to ha

.

18 t findings of fact first and conclu'siens of ltu cecend and

I

, 10| although the Board intends to .favicu the rac5rd".!,ndopandsnt i

20 and'to draw its own conclusions and not to ter&. o _o_ 20=2i-
'

[l.
adopt the findings of the parties, it would ba :to:it conven-21

I
r

22 i isnt 'and useful for us if the findings ccm3 out in a for.a
i
:

23i whereby the Board could cdopt them if it vere of a nind to dr
'

! i
'

24 if so.
fl
n

25 y We would expect and requiro that the proponed I
1

!.

:l . .

.e
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8

Impb3 findings be supported by specific transcript references so
,

2 that if no wished to uso your finding 2 or add hhosa to our ,

3 own that we will have an inmediata input into tha transcripu

4 and into the record.
t ,

In terms of longth I think that it should be f
5

0 possible to centrol your input to make it nest offective

I7 hopefully to a length of no more than 100 pagss. I think

8 if you exceed 125 or 150, you're working against ycurselves,
.

9 Ee as specific and as procias as you can. ! '

4

10 MR. LESSY: Is that for the entire docum.ent, 125 j

11 for the entire docur.ent?
.

12 CHAIICIAU RIGLER: Yes. ;

13 MR. LESSY: Thank you. |.

;'

14 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: And we t.culd expect eac.2 cf the i
r.

15 parties in these findings and conclusiens to address the
.

'

16 issue of relief, again, as if they were urging the Ecard {
17 merely to put its signature at tha conclusica of the doct::nont.

!
t

18 MR. LESSY: Relief would be the final scetien, is a'

!
4

19 that right? i
.

- '

20 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Yes. |
|
;

21 MR. REYNOLDS: I have a couple of questions.

22
._

The first one, which goes to the Ecard's ;

23 suggestion as to how many pages are involvad, is that a ;
"

.

limitation the 3oard is setting or is that a suggestion, Mr. |24

!
'

25 Chairman? Or in what form is that?
i
?
e

i
,

i I
L j

, _ _
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b
R

.i
mpb4 ! CHAIIUM RIGLER: Well, with a record of appro:ina-5

!
-

'j' ly 13,000 pages and with 1000-odd documento, some of which ar-

3|i multipage documents ne still 1:ould lika to saa you in the 100.
b

4 page range or less. *1e will not impose that limitaticn on
-

3i you. I think that no will imposa a 200 pcge limitation.

-

6 MR. ItEYNOLDS: OP.ay. This gets to my cacond point
'

!

7 which is: I was assuming that if wa're **'':ing clout 125'

3 pages, by the other parties that's 379 pages tha': che opposi-
.

O if tion has that they're putting in again t tho applicanto and
i

10 ! all of them have indicated that there ic a varianca with
[

?! respect to the nature of the casos that they're talking

12 n about and I would .therefore request that as fcr as the
!

13 -limitation of the Applicants that they get at leact as rraf
,

14h pagos as the opposition.
h
I

15 IJ CHAIRMN RIGLER: 17 ell, there's a ctbatuntial

16 overlap there. He can give you 50 c :tra pagas if ycn trant
! -

17 h 'it'but than you'll go ahcad and use it and I thiah you'r0
h

:S{L going to have to anticipate that these other partion, if they
'

i.

i

19 [ hand in 100 paga dccumsuts are going to here m.ny conclusion.:
!

[ that are repotitious or overlapping.20
.

21 I In other words if all thrse of the othcr parties-

22 asi us to ccncit.de that the CAPCO agreenent constituted
.

?_3 i joint action and restraint of trade we're only going to raku--

a :
a '

24y that finding one tims, if indeed ws f.c adopt it.

'l
13 0 MR. P.EYNOLDS: I appreciate that but in

k
,

d- 1,'

'I
44

.f !

.. |

|
- - .
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1

i

1
mpb5 simultaneous briefing I have no way of knowing at th'.:s |

.

'

juncture the extent to which there is going to be that kind
3

|of identity in overlap. ;

'

CHAIm!AN RIGLER: You can anticipate that right ;
i'

5 There was that kind of identity in cvarlapping documantnow.

6 they produced, there was that kind of identity in overlap <

7 in the September 5 filing. The :c was that kind of identity

8 in overlap even among your axpert witnesses. '

We'llgiveyou50extrapagesifyoufeelycuused)9

10 |them.
t

1I MR. REYNOLDS: Wall, all right. In light of that,
.
!

I' then, the question is if each of the parties file a separab
:

13m, brief I assume there will be 125 in each? 1

|
.

14 CHAIM4AN RIGLER: No. !

15 MR. REYNOLDS: Wall, we get an indics. tion that
i

16 they are separata parties and that they cach have their i ;

17 .own cases they need to put on. t |

'

18 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Well, if they do that then

19 would there be a joint brief? I mean you can't have it both 4
,

. .

1>

20 ways. If you want to file a joint briof then you can go to >

,

i )
'

21 250 pages. Otherwise you can't. ;
'

; i

22 MR. REYNOLDS: Well,.I den't intend to -- I dcn':
~

~

23 have time to add a lot of surpluses. I do intent :o treat
i

24 fully the matters. I do not have an indicatica es to -- or.

25 I'm sorry, strika that. I should not put it that way.

I

| 4

. . .- _ _ - .
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.

.
f

mpb6 Fnat I'm trying to cay is that the other particu'

> have not been required to conform their allegations to h.c'~

,

- 3|| prcof and given that thera'c a much more difficul.t tire for
,

;

4
--

Applicants to deal with the ovidencs in thic cacs rad te r e n i.'
.

.

.a a simultaneous filing, addracs all the poccible arc c.cnto~

i
l i

3N that that evidence might be direc:ad to. j
.
,

'

7 Given that the problem I hava is that a "SC paguJ
,

t

0 limitation may not permit no to rocpund te er to ci' 3 the

9 Board the full brief that tha Applicants faal they chuu.1.6*

10 be entitled to give this neard cad to addreas tu.~.ly tho$

i i

11 factual matter of record and also the legal analycia. $

12 Iem not trying to sugg?.st to ch3 ~;oned at this i.

13 juncture that I have any idea the.c. it's gcing 2o be over ;-

..

-.

14 250 pagas and I can come in, I guasa, with an appli.ca':icn

15 for leave to file additional paga.3 if it turcu c".t that I c.
.

I16 in a predicament whero I feel it's nocancarv to filo c.Idf. ---
\

: 1

17 icnal pages. I can appreciate how it'c to everyh.:dy'c |
'

-

13I advantage the shorter wo keep the briefs and I dan"; inhand j
l 1-

n
!9 ') to prolong it any more than I ha- a to , and I d:n' u '..rt: til .2-

20 to do it.

21 But it does - tiell, I'm not going to L21aic: is.
,

!
*2 i I have a problem with the 250 limitation bacause I hmre ff.m.

h-

D.

23 || clients with a nur:ber of charges being made agni.n:t cach cf

24 them. I've got a separate conspiracy chargeg ,if you t,-i.~.1, l
'

, 1

: ,
.

25 k against all of them and in order to deal offective27 with i
h :
t |

t}. ,r
|

!!..

i
n
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|

1
mpb7 the record that wo havs hora and _ha nu=ber of doct=cn' : 1

that arc in this record with respect to various cliegations,12 )

!

3 I can cenceive of it taking a goed 20 or 25 pac;oc r.a to
--

4
2 certain allegations and thora are an auful lot of cliegaticr.:

|
'

5 in this case. And 200 pages dcas not give much rocn. 250
.

6 pages, it sounds like a lot until you start puttir.g dota

7 hou many pages you thoraforo are :211 cued to devota *:.o the |
|

8 allegations as they're made, the aur.ber of allegaticnc and [

9 it really comes out to vary few. And that vac uhat concx.n
}
'

10 ed me.

11 I guess the way to proccod is to coue back with

12 a request for leava of the Pcard tc file a briof that
13 includes extra pages, if indacd it icoks liko that's going

14 to be necessary. ,

!
4A 15 {

,

16 |
!
t

17 i
i
.

|
'

18 ;

.

19 :
-

e

20 g

.

!21

22
;

i
*

e

i24
1

25 . !'
i

|
I

;
'

|
.

.
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wb2 1
no discovery spe::ifically directed to potontial

2 '

remedy is apprcpriate."
3

MR. LESSY: Mr. Reyn0lds, in the proharing con--
4

farence in the District Court Building in upril of '75 thir
5 was discussed in detail. And it nac :. greed upon, cnd it u d.

6
reflected in a subsequent prehearing Crder.

7

And there have been licenso conditions as
8

proposed relief in almost every sapert's testir.cny.
,

9 And you know it.
10

And especially in the conte.::t of a case uhich
11 is on a non grandfathered basis.

Everybody inc hwn going
12 for it on that basis.
13 Now, come on.

14
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr. Charno.

15 MR. CHARNO: Mr. Reynolds just indicated he
16 wasn't finished.
17 MR. RFINCLDS: If you went to hear f cm him
18 first I can coma back.
19,

, CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Yes, go ahead.
20 MR. CHARNO: It's very definitely ray itprescicn

that Mr. Lessy has correctly stated the issues, that we21

determined it would not be a bifurcated hoaring; that the
22

Department, as I recall, favored auch a hearing, and we wara
23

soundly trounced by all parties who joined in opposition to
24 ;

such a suggestion because of the time problem.25
i

I

h

-
._, -
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wb2 1 CHAIRIEN RIGL2R: Including Applicanto.
,

4

3 MR. CHAENO: That was one of my racollccbien%

3 LIR. LZSSY: Mr. Charnoff Gpecifically.

4 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr. Hjel:afalt?
,

5 un, ggntg.EELT: I ag- ee with IC . Loca-f and
.

6 Mr. Charno. And I recollect that I full cy?csad 2 hifurcatad

7 hearing. And I think Mr. Pacc's B0cticony in this etca

G was really ranedy-oriented snr>:ay .

9 MR. RSE10LDS: Tm not suggesting a bifu-:ntel
I

10 ' hearing, Mr. Chairman, and I wcs not suggacting the'; wa':13 -

1! going to have to cort.a bach cut hora to Silver Spring for nn

12 extended stay for any additional evidentiary hotring.

13 on the other hand, it scer.c to nn clar.r,. c/G it

14 wasznt resolved at any tima prior to this, that before any-

15 , body can address the matter of ap.nropriate re :od.v. thc.v. have-

16 to latow what the situation is, ife indeed, any sittn.ti:n
.

17 e::iata at all.
s

13 All I'm suggesting is that if thic ScSrd chould

find, or should rulo that thore ic a situation, .r.d thrt. th 2
19 l,j'

l

20 | . question is What is the most offective way to ra::c.bdp tha': ,

l

21 |- situation', I would hope that tha partiec hava an cp.co--Stnity
4

1 1

22f to address that mattar once they understand what cha aituatia: '

23 is,"if the Eoard finds that there's cne.
i

g4 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Youshouldhavean7..dcrstanding} |

_9. S t ' of what the situation found by 1 .a socrd, il env, uculd be:i '

,

-

:t -
.

> !' |
It |

.
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wh3 1 because that's what the h2arings have been all cbcut.
-

s

2 That's why we had the issu3s in centrovercy. Andthat'swhtt| )
I i

3 a great deal of the evidence has b:.en all cacuc. 1

:

|

4 Some of it has been on the innun of relisf,
i

!

5 including Applicants' own proposed license conditions, |

.

6 their so-called policf statement; the Pace tacticeny.

7 MR. REYNOLDS: I waan't suggesting ccming br.c%
,

'

I

3 into the record. What I'm saying is I do not hncu., after I
i
.

9 sitting through this hearing, what might possibly be defiIcf {
.

10 'a'd 'a situation inconsistent with thc antitrust 2.atm. I

.l
11 We have an argu=ent as to hungling all corts of

12 things, and that goes in, and at ac=c point you ccn, from

13 that, infer a situation. We hava an argument that thera's

!

14 an isolated act here, there or another placo, which might i
i

15 consist of a situation.
i

16 We certainly have much different mattarc to den 2.

1 with if indeed the Board should determine that the situatiers1,s

4

18 we're talking about would require the remedying of caly

.
19 certain aspects of one Applicant's area and other aspacto

20 of another Applicant's area. If wo do not have a determinatiet.

21 here that there has been any violation of Section 1, and

22 we do have a determination here of seme section 2 violatienz

23 that differ with respect to differant applicanto, that wod.d
.

cause another consideration as to what would he the appropri '
24

25 ate remedy. #

1

.I
-- - - -
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] |
wb4 1 I'm not suggesring a bifurcated hoaring in j

.

I2 ! terms of ccming in and introducing addition evi hnhinry
..

i
3d material here. I think that we hava in the record evid2nca

!
4 in a nunber of places that go generally to the n?.tter of

?
5 remady.

'
S What I am cuggesting ic thnb Applicants have

.. .

? .

7+ never given up, and they novar intandad to giva up th3ir
!

3 - opportunity to address coparataly the questi:n of Tou:dy i.
,

! ,

9| the event that this Board chould datermine tht ti. re is a
1 ,

10
.

situation, once they havo found out whct the 3ccrd bali vec .

|
'

11 ; the cituation to be. :
,.

.+fi '
P~

12.4,
And I don't understand Prehearing Ords; No. 2.

. .,
. .,

-- . .
- 13 to conter: plate that. And we have been opsrcti.ng undar C.ct !

\.

14 Prehearing Order.
.

15 , I would refor to-- In ressenst to the rafora..ca
D
t i

16 - to the April prehearing conference, it was in ter :a c2 c
\

j>q bifurcated hearing, and in the intorects of erpediting th.u '

il '
,

18 i,I schedule and getting,this matter over with na fada .u3 wa '

1, .

!

could, Applicants csrtainly were not intercs:3d in hTring19 .

-

1

a second full-blown hearing after we got through with thz :-20 4

.g
l'. -

i liability side. But that to =e ic a much diffarsch censidera--21

22 N tion than the one I am raising new, which I think 13 a very
,.

i e
,

23| - appropriate consideration.
.

!. -

t I

p. y MR. LEssY: I just' want to state a c:mpic of thing.n.
f

.

*

'' ~

25 One is, I thiah we hava to ha glideil by basic'

,

: !,

i
f
r .

6 6

il- :
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wb5 1

antitrust law to the effect that relief, or the
.

i s

2 i remedy need

not track the violation. -in this case, the inconsictancy.
f

3

And, secondly, the Waterford dacicionc in th
1e Cemiscion4

would say that the Board chall detonaine the reli f i |
t5 e t deemsappropriata. i
!

6

And I really think that -- Ib shocked to thi k ,i
7

that at the last day of the hearing yo
n ;

!u're going to stand3

up and scream that you want a specini hearing
*

i
|on relief.s
j

Mr. IMynolds, a raview of the tranneript of th
f

10 .

prehearing conferences and tha Board crders w
e,

l

ould indicata11

that che clear cccconsus of the partie :

s, all the paLtics and !12

the Board, was that this was to be don
i
:

e at once. And you 113 know it.
i

;4 |

CHAIEMAN RIGLER: Let'a see: In Watorford
the Board started with an accumption

15

arguendo of c;a incon-
sistent situation, and then procaedad to consid

jg
j
f

er:the inc:.a [17 of relief.
The relief, whilo related obviously to th t

i
i'

inconsistant situation, was not contingont
18 e j

iupcn particular i19 aspects of that situation.
i

20 j |
MR. LESSY: !Thatfs cor:cet.

And it doecn't have |to be, under antitrust law.21
,

22

of course relief can be fashioned to remedy thei

23 situation.

But the relief doesn't have to track the vi lo atice{i24
MR. SMITH:

Can it exceed what is nocascary toh i
7

i3 3 remedy the situation?

i i

Il I

I
;

I

:
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n
.

th
7 .

1'

ub6 1 L MR. LESSY: Yes. Cartainly. ;

;

.a

j MR. CSAIWO: I think the purpose of ralief is4 >

3
. to restore status quo ante. Ynorsver you go to do that may -

s
,

4 or may not track the violation. j
'

.
5 I presume that chat'a uhat counsel for Staff is

,

!, .

6 | saying. :
.

7 Certainly to that antent we would agrec, ch:.; ole- .

i

8 tely.

O MR. SMITH: It would he helpful to na if thera i

10 was a discussion of the relationship betwco.n reliaf cnd tha $.

,

11 1, situation.
.

|. (The Board confarring)12 .
| | .

I
13 j CHAIIS5G1 RIGL2R: Who had propoccd licansu

1

|
'

14 li conditions in his e=part tectimony? '

t
i,ti

15 ;| MR. LESS7: Mayben. Pacs.
,

..

is MR. CHAIGO: W2 cortainly cormntad en ukra. .

'

g MR. LESSY: So did we.

.

tg The order cetting forth ths tastinony, tha "4 '' 4.ng i

-

of testimony, the scope of the tastimony to. Se filed - i$ich jto
.,

20 I've asked Mr. Goldberg to go bach and get - craciO.c 11y }

21 sets forth the scope of the testiony to be filed tauld in-
.

IVso clude matters where they needed relief.--- y .

;

And we'll get ^=t order. It's app:;oximatelt- !*-.a -
.

g I
24 | October 15th of 1975. And this was pursuant to diccuscienc

1
g.3 wherein the matter was discusced.

I

!} '

4
e

el
.. ,
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:

cpbl CHAIMIAN RIGLER: Didn't one of the experts hava !I
'

flws '

2wb6 as an appendix a particular set of licenco conditions?
i

3 '

MR. HJELMFELT: Mr. Mayben did. We unde t*1at

4
( Exhibit 162.

5 MR. LESSY: The question of relief has been pre:,:In
.

6 ed through the ' estimony of many witnesses, both fact andc

7 expert. It has never been challenged before. I really

8 think that this is an attempt to alongate this hearing

9 process for purposes other than relating to this applicaticn,
.

10 fdr matters relating to the provenanca of the pre-licensing
- s

11 antitrust review program of tho URC. If I hava time to 1cch
.

12 up transcript references in pre-hearing conferencsc and *

13 orders -- I remember arguing it =yself. {
' '

14 CHAIR!WI RIGLER: Plus, Mr. Reynolds, so much of

15 your case has revolved around Applicants' policy coraitnants

16 which you have contended satisfied any need for relief,

17 even assuming there were an inconsistent situati n.
c

13 MR. REYNOLDS: I guess we're missing, or we're ;

l19 not on the same wave length. I'm not standing up here and .

1.

20 suggesting to you that we ought to hold an evidentiary hear-
i
'

21 ing with regard to the matter of relief. I'm aware Mr.
.

22 Mayben's testimony addressed licenso conditions, Dr. Pace's

- 22 testimony did, that there was discuccion with other witnesas$

24 throughout this hearing as to licence conditions and the

25 appropriate conditions that might attach different certain )s

sa
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8

9

Ipb2 situations -- given cartain situations. ?Taat I am saying j
i

2 to the Board is that in the avant thic 3 card should find
3 on the liability side that there esista a situation or a

'
4 naricer of situations incensistent with the antitrust laus
5 with respect to the Applicants, what Applicants vant is an

~ '6 '

opportunity to address themselves to the qu2ction of relief
i

7 given what the situation is that the Scard deter.:incs to

3 exist.

9 CHAIR!WI RIGLER: But I thi:2 you hive addressed |
"

10 that throughout the hearings with your policy comi"'.an its
.

11 and all of the arguments that you cada relating Bo them are

12 integrally connected with the issue of relief because you ,

;
;

13 have contended, as ynu just agreed with me, that those policy |

I4 constitments are supposed to provide relief even in the event '

15 that an inconsistant situation did exist. ,

.

16 MR. REYNOLDS: We belisve those policy costaitr. ente
i

17 erase any possibility of an inconsistent situaition existin,7,
,

.

10 Mr. Chairman. ! I
i

10 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Okay. 1

.

*20 MR. REYNOLDS: What I'm getting to,. and it relat-
1
1

21 comewhat to Mr. Smith's question, as I understand the oppocia;
.

22 parties' position, there is no limitation on the scopa of I
;

i
23 relief once you have determined, if you will, that thera !

;
!

24 exists some situation inconsistent uith the antitrust laws,
.

2:5 The Applicants feel on the other hand and feel va.r; strong.~.y '
i

.

i.
,
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|
-

t.
I
i

spb3 I| that the relief aspects must be limited or definad by the
.

c.
'! nature of the situation and that the ne=mx aspect, if trou-

u,
.

3 uill, of 105 has an application in that craa as ucil.

>r
'' ! In order to hava an opportunity to add:ccc thnt(- ;

eI
f. in a meaningful w a v. it depends largely en t: hat the lidrilitS.
, .

..

6 disposition is with regard to the situation. I dea't i. ant
i

. , ,

/ i, to be foreclosed or deprived of naking en arg':.rtnt that woT.C

3 be availabic to me onco I undcrctood what the situation ses

9 if the Board should find that th ra is ena.

10 ! CHAIRILU RIGL2R: Sut vou centOndau d at ycuri

1I
.J. policy comnit=onts rostend to an't of the citw.tions 1.9.ich

1

- -

it
i2 il the opposition parties have allegad.

s

1

!3 MR. REYNCLDS: I'm not ar"e" b c Uith that. I-

- i

\~'
I4 The qucstion is whether, if thin Beard -- if thig

v.

15|- other parties arc alleging -- tiell, it can go eithar Icy. j
I
.

I

iS j If the other parties are alleging anothcr acpsct cf ralis.f
. 1
. 4

'

17 , and it is in no.uay related to the naturc of the oituatien
t.

iG I until I know what the situation is I fon't kncu uheth&r

10
'

that other aspect, if v.on willi should bc additional relie.J. l.

!I

20| In other nordo, it's not only -- thora ic nct
1

21 i only the arg1mant that my conditions cure all proble=c.

22 , _..There is the argttuant en the other side that uhat thay ara
!-

23 ' proposing in light.of what the situation is is clearly

24h inappropriate for additional raasons.

I.t.

25 s! MR. IESSY: And you hava that ar m-cat as n' ratt n-
1

I
I
:

t'

b
__
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.

I '

spb4 of law on appeal. That's what was contemplated. The ques-

o
tion of appropriate relief based on the situation is a legal~~

3 argument based on the record already established.

4 MR. CHARNO: Mr. Chain 2n, I would point out simpl;

5 that the entire question of the nacassity for acnt:-: betueen
.

6 relief and activities under tha license is a Ingal icsua

7 that can be fully briefed without any determination of that

8 Applicant is referring to as liability.

9 MR. LESSY: There doesa't have to ha one. In

10 addition I would refer Mr. Reynolds to the Staff's opening

11 statement on the first day of thia hearing which specifical:.1

12 e.ddressed relief and this hearing has addressed reliof all

~ 13 through.
._

14 For example, Mr. Mozor's testinony.

15 CHAIIDIAN RIGLER: All right.

16 MR. REYNOLDS: I'm not arguing with that, Mr.

17 Lessy.
6

18 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right. I think ue hcco had

19 enough discussion.

4B 20

21

22

-

23

24

25
'

.I



_ _ . -

12,700

ebl I We're not inclined touard tha two bitas at the

2 apple approach on relief. !?e will adhere to our original

3 judgment that the preposed findinga should cd'rass elief.

4 If. for any rosson when we read dese propesads

5
.

findings the Ebard is troubled by the scope of the propcsed
6 relief versus any conclusicna it may reach with respect
,

to a situation inconsistant, we always have availcble the-

8 option of re-opening the haaringa and seeking additionni
9 advice from the parties if we deem it necessarf.

10 I see no basic right new to conclude that it

II would bo necessarf but that protection is c1 ways available.
12

So we will not permit at this juncturn addi-

13 tional briefing with respect to the issus of relief in

14 the event we determine a situaticn inconsistant uith the
15 antitrust laws would be created or enintained.
id MR. LESSY: I would just point out i.htt - and

:17 ve'll do it in more specificity in cur brief --
Q

10 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: We rulad in your fcvor.

!10 MR. LESSY: I know, but I just wantad- Thic is,

20 clarification, not argumant, that the Cc= mission's rules - -
2t CHAIRMXT RIGLER: We ruled in your fcvor. We

,

1

22 don't need anything more.

23 .MR. REYNOLDS: One last item. I guess the Sca-d i,

l
24 and the parties have not had any discussion with ragard j

25 to the matter of reply briefs given the simultancous filing

.
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eb2 I of the principal briefs. And my question goes to uhat the

2
| Board's view is tavard reply briofs, the cpportunity to
|

3 i respond 7
i4
j CHAIRMAN RIGLER: We'11 give you one ucek On

5 reply briefs, 25 pages or less, addressed only to clarifica-

G j tions of the record, not additional arg=cnt.

7 MR. LESSY: Ccnsistent with the Co: mission's -

8 Rules of Practice, actually more than the Cormissien's Rules

9 of Practice which givas five days only to the party that

to has the burden under 2.7540.

Il CHAIRMAN RIGLER: You say that is consistent?

12 MR. LESSY: Yes, I was saying that is consistent.

13 MR. REYNOLDS: Can I ask for a clarification of

14 that? Does that mean that an argu= ant which is made by one

15 of the other parties in their simultaneously filed briefs

16 which was not anticipatcd by the Applicants is an argurent

17 which the Applicants have no opportunity to respond to?
.

18 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Righ t.

19 .(The Bcard conforring.) ..:.

.

20 We're going to chango our mind on that. The

21 time period remains the same, and you can address whatever

22 you want in the reply brief of no more than 15 pages,

23 MR. LESSY: I just have one other thing I havai

24 been asked to bring up and that's the question of a::tanziens.

25 We're going to-- The Staff is , M2. Vcglar and

O
|

i
|

.-. _.-
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.

I| myself and fir. Goldberg, now that we 1:new that the dato iseb3
I,, i tha 16th of August, are going to ucrk lika hac mrs and dc-

4

3 it and not take vacations and got it dono.

i

4 ! New if the City of Clm*cland files a conference
i

I
O'd call on the 13th and asys Geac, I .can't da it, I need en

-
~3 extra week, I unnt to ctato right new before we sty.rt that

7 the Staff is unciterably oppocad to cn entencica i;;uaucu

3 we're going to commit cur tira rnd our manpower in light

9 i of the case load, to getting it done en the dr.ta net.

10 |
~

CHAIRMAM RIGLER: Do you hear c. hat, IIr. Hjalmia?-O

?! (Laughter.)

12 MR. HJELIE2:LT: If I have a conferenca ca.'.1

13 Mr. Lessy is not invited.
.

I d. (Laughter. )

15 !!R. LESSY: That was caly an enarple to G30

!G forth. I want it to be clear en tha record wntt cu pccitirn

17 is.
~

13 CUAIRfGN RIGLEn: All right.

. 19 Dces anycna with vacation plans wcnt tc ::p3r.:?

20 MR. JACK GOLDEERG: Ycc.

21 MR. LESSY: My last cernant hac nothing to dc

22{ with the fact that the City of Clovc1cnd or that 2.:r.

23 Hjelmfelt rc uosted cn e,ctension before tS: clor.c cf the

20 proposed findings in tha Alabama prccceding uhich din' Stuff

25 09 Posed..
,

.

4,

$l
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eb4 1 MR. HJELMFSLT: I didn t do it, but it was for8

2 goed cause shown. We had a witness, an expert witness,

3 who was unavailable and it was to rebut evidence which was
4 offered on about the last day or two.

5 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Let the record show a subatan-

G tial degree of laughter during these exchanges, :it:h the
|

7 possible exception of Applicants.

'- 8 (Laughter.)

9 MR. REYNOLDS: If you want to go bac': through,
'

10 I'11 laugh. j

11 (Laughter.)
;

12 Let me ask for one further clarification. Ica I

13 correct or incorrect in assuming that your 15-page limita-
~

14 tion means I can file a 15-page reply brief as to occh brief

15 that's filed against the Applicants? i

i

16 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: No. That's a good point. You i

i

17 may file a 25-page brief addressed to all three reply
t

to brie fs.

'9 No, that's not fair. I'll let you have 15
.

20 apiecs. |
.

; 21 MR. RE'INOLDS: Thank you.
4

22 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr. Smith reminds me that new -

'

| -

!

|
- 23 that we've given you some latitude in the reply briefs be

24 advised.that f. heir are' reply briefs and no't opportunitiec
l

25 to save your last arguments for the last briefs so that they
'

i

1

_- . -



!

12,704

eb5 1 can't be ansuored.

2 So if a brand-new argument that is not rsspensiv

i3 to something that appears in enother brief sppears, it is

4 probably going to be rejected out-of-hand. '

5 . MR. REYNCLDS: Mr. Rigler, I don't believa I

G would ever take that kind of a gamble in any kind of liti-

7 gation.

3 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: That wasn't addressed to you,
'

9 Mr. Reynolds.

10 Chay. So tre'll close the racerd ar cf Trasday

3j afternoon, subject to hearing frcn tne parties which can

12 be done by letter with respect to those open itorcs.

- 13 If any party feels that additional live testi-

'

mony is required as a result of the receipt of theso fevg

15 pen items they will advise the Board and wo uill arrange

for a hearing dats.
16

MR. LESSY: With respect to the Canacu letterg
'

which is in the mail, that will be treated as -- it will7g

be put in the Public Document Room I assums,. or distrihuted;g
'

to de pdes?20

CHAIRMAN RIGL3R: Yes, indead. 1
21

MR. LESSY: Mr. Goldberg was just saying the, , ,
,u
,
,

reply briefs, other than Applicants, is how many pages? I
'

-

23

CHAIRMAN RIGL3R: Fifteen.24 4

'

MR. L2SSY:~ Can we get 20?, , ,o.

!

!
:

.
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eb6 I
CHAIRMAN RICLER: No.

2
MR. CHARNO: I take it what all of thcae pag.1

3 limitations refer to is standard size typewriter on 8-1/2
4

by 11 and we're not going to get any reduced printing which
5 sometimes happens? At least it's been my experienca ins

G
an ICC case where you get shrunken type that ycu can hardly

7 read.

8 ~ ' ~ ~ ~ - CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Dcn't the Corcaission's rules
~

9 provide for brief sice?

10 MR. CHARNO: That's fine.

11 MR. REYNOLDS: At the rich of enhausting every-
12 one's patience, Mr. Berger just called ma from the airport.
13

He remindad me about a mattar which I had r.entionad earlier. . .

14 that the Applicants were interested in locking into and I
.

15 had not listed it here, which goes to the new allogatienc
1G that the Department of Justice cada as to when the ec-ope
17 sta.Med taking power from the Buchaye plant. '

;la MR. CHARNO: I thought that material crte in today.. |
|

That was my understanding, that that was the nature of that.19

20 That was the reason that I--

i
21 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: No.

22 MR. REYNOL'DS : No, as to whether the co-ops in
'

23 the Buckeye area were capable of receivine Buckeye pcwcr
24 at a time -- or when they were capable of receiving it,

! :

! 25 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I thought that was rosclved.
i

. |

. _ -
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Ieb7 There was an argument-

MR. REYNOLDSt Ycu're right. Thoro vas a probint

3 with the stipulaticn because we could not asmrtain the

-
4 date to our satisfaction and the Departcant had suggestod a1
e--) data. And because we did noh ranch an agrccmant and se

6 waren't able to verify it, that part of the stipulation

I was re=oved. And the stipulation came in, tiithout a cuipul --

3| tion as to when they started receiving priar.

O I don't anti cipata that w.2ro talking abcut

I C' anything more than a document tihen ve find out the infcnia-

11 tion. I have not yet been able to find it out, cna e2 vc8

12 ; been making an effort to find it out.

13 MR. CHARNO: Mr. Chaintian,. first tuore is a act

s
14 of interrogatory answers that are very specific unGar enidi,

15 signed by Mr. Henry, who ia no longer availabir: der creaa-

16 examination, that aro in this record that set forth tzith

17 great precicion, which han been raferrari to Applicanhe'
,

f6 counsel and to Mr. Berger.

19 Further, at his r2quast the Departmant prior
>

20 to subud.tting the stipulation which hcs no referance to

21 it, that in order to set his mind at rest, called Unckeye

22
.

Power, Inc. and asked them the date en which carvice

- 23 commenced to everyone except Ohio Edicen and v.no anceter tre

24 got from Buckeye Poirer, INc. Was the same data that trac in

''
25 the Toledo Edison answers to intarregatoria:3.

;

t

L
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eb8 1 It is not understanding that there is any -

2 the record has bee.. acid open with respect to this, and I

3 see no reason that it should be, and I think it's based upon

4 a misrepresentation. +
,

5 : MR. REYNOLDS: I think we're micsing each o'herc
,,

6 again. We are not disputing whan the co-opo in Toledo

7 Edison's area took power from the Buckeye plant. ':?.e quac-

8 tien that is unresolved and we're trying to ascertain is,

9 when the co-ops in the Ohio Ediscu area were capabla of

10 taking the power from the Cardinal Plant, uhsther it was

11 before or after the date when the co-cps in Toledo Edison's

12 area actually did.

13 And we've been trying- It is really that limi:ed

'
14 aspect, and we've been trying to determine when that was.

15 And the problem really goes to- And it's a vary difficult

16 one because of the bookkeeping nature of these kind of

17 transactions, when the co-ops in Ohio Edison's area wera
>.

18 capable of receiving the power from the Cardinai Plant,

19 I don't know whether it was before or after the
,-

20 date that Toledo Edison -

21 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I remember the argun'ent but I

22 just had it in my mind that the parties subsequently entered
-

23 into a stipulation that resolved that issue.

24 MR. CHARNO: The only part that was left cut of

25 the stipulation was the date at unich the Toledo Edisen'

.
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eb9 1 parties - the Toledo Edison cooperatives could receive

2 the pcwer. The rest of it was atipulated and is the subjecu

3 of that stipulation.
.

4 MR. REYNOLDS: That's right. "he only que? tion

5 is not when they actually started taking the pcwor but uhen
,

6 they could have rocaivad it.

7 CHAIIGIAN RIGLER: Yac, but I thcught the stipula-
: #

B tion was intended to close the issus and tha abs 3nce cf
9 that information from the stipulation was a waiJer of cri

10 further opening of the record to' satisfy that point.

1I There was controversy; there was a stipulatica

12 which was intended to resolve tha centrovercy.

13 MR. REYNOLDS: After the stipulation ne got the
s~

14 Department's reformulated c11ogation, and that's the problun.

15 And all we're trying to do is given the naturc, the limits.i

16 nature of the stipulatien if you vill and the referr.ulatien'

17 of the allegation, we want an appertunity to confirm uhon
%

13 the co ops in Ohio Edison's area were first capable of

19 receiving the pcwer from the Cardinal Plant.,

!

20 MR. CHARNO: The stipulation specifically spanha

21 . to that.
n

er *

.
* 22 MR. REYNCLDS': Hot when the'; vere capable of it.

23 MR. CHARNO: I don't kncW what you're talking-

.

'. 2,1 about, capability. Physiologically? Engineering? It'a

25 very clear they were already receiving pcuer fror. Ohio
,

.

$

!
t

.

,_
-.
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cbl0 1 Edison. There was absolutely no problam.
2 '

contractually? That's what the stipulation dealc

3 with.

4 I think this is going back on the stipulatica and ;
5 I think that can be the only intent od it.

6 MR. REYNOLDS: I think if we had had the reformuir:-
7 allegation at the time of the stipulaticn we probably could
8 have waitad and resolved it. The problen is na did have

9 the reformulated allegation and at the tims we got it we
10 advised the Board that we wanted an opportunity to Acok
11 into this matter.
12 And Mr. Berger called from the airport and indi-
13 cated that he was looking into it and has been locking inb,

'

14 it. And I will represent to this Board, because I know

for a fact he has been and he has not yet gotten the responza ,15

1G back that he has been - whatever the response is.

17 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right. I'11 toll you what -

,

la to do. You tender it in the form of a stipulation if you
19 deem it necessary, and the Department can either accept

20 it or oppose it. We understand your arguments and we'll

21 make a decision. I
i

22 MR. REYNOLDS: If that's the Scard's ruling f
,

23 that's hcw we'11 handle it. I

!
,

j 24 MR. HJEIJ1 FELT: I new have copies of ry filing f
f
.

[ 25 if anybody wants it hand-delivered.
i

_ - - _ -


